

The London Gazette

Registered as a newspaper

Published by Authority

Established 1665

Contents

*State/7753

Parliament/

- *Ecclesiastical/7754
- *Public Finance/7754
- *Transport/7755
- *Planning/7756

Health/

*Environment/7757

Water/

*Agriculture & Fisheries/7758

Energy/

*Notices published today

Post & Telecom./

- *Other Notices/7762 Competition/
- *Corporate Insolvency/7763
- *Personal Insolvency/7787
- *Companies & Financial Regulation/7801
- *Partnerships/7801 Societies Regulation/
- *Personal Legal/7803
- *Statistics & Standards Tracker/7813

A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation.

State



Crown Office

House of Lords, London SW1A 0PW

16 June 2004

THE QUEEN has been pleased by Letters Patent under the Great Seal of the Realm dated 16 June 2004 to confer the dinity of a Barony of the United Kingdom for life upon the following:

In the forenoon

Professor Anthony Giddens by the name, style and title of Baron Giddens, of Southgate in the London Borough of Enfield.

In the afternoon

Dr Diljit Singh Rana, MBE, by the name, style and title of Baron Rana, of Malone in the County of Antrim.

CIP Denyer (1002)

House of Lords, London SW1A 0PW

17 June 2004

THE QUEEN has been pleased by Letters Patent under the Great Seal of the Realm dated 17 June 2004 to confer the dignity of a Barony of the United Kingdom for life upon the following:

In the forenoon

Professor Elaine Murphy by the name, style and title of Baroness Murphy, of Aldgate in the City of London.

In the afternoon

John Alston Maxton, Esquire, by the name, style and title of Baron Maxton, of Blackwaterfoot in Ayrshire and Arran.

CIP Denyer (1003)

House of Lords, London SW1A 0PW 17 June 2004

THE QUEEN has been pleased by Letters Patent under the Great Seal of the Realm, dated 17 June 2004, to grant the Reverend Canon Jeffrey Philip Hywel John, BA, D.Phil., Chancellor and Canon Theologian of Southwark Cathedral, the Deanery of Her Majesty's Cathedral Church of St Alban, void by the translation of the Very Reverend Christopher Andrew Lewis, BA, PhD, now Dean of Christ Church, Oxford.

CIP Denyer (1004)

The following notice is in substitution for that which appeared on page 7380 of The London Gazette dated 14 June 2004:

7 June 2004

THE QUEEN has been pleased by Letters Patent under the Great Seal of the Realm dated 7 June 2004 to confer the dignity of a Barony of the United Kingdom for life upon the following:

In the forenoon

Alexander Park Leitch, Esquire, by the name, style and title of Baron Leitch, of Oakley in Fife.

In the afternoon

Philip Gould, Esquire, by the name, style and title of Baron Gould of Brookwood, of Brookwood in the County of Surrey.

C I P Denyer

Deputy Lieutenant Commissions

Lieutenancy of Roxburgh, Ettrick and Lauderdale

Dr June Paterson-Brown, CBE, Lord-Lieutenant of Roxburgh, Ettrick and Lauderdale is pleased to announce the appointment of Mrs Sheila Brooks, Oaklands, Kelso and Mrs Kirsty Dunlop, Commonside, Hawick to be Deputy Lieutenants with effect from 25 May 2004. (108)

Ecclesiastical



Marriage Acts

A Building certified for worship named THE MEETING HALL, Holyhead Road, Bicton in the registration district of Shrewsbury, in the County of Shropshire, was on 4 June 2004, registered for solemnising marriages therein pursuant to section 41 of the Marriage Act 1949 as amended by section 1(1) of the Marriage Acts Amendment Act, 1958.

M Dunning, Superintendent Registrar

17 June 2004. (274)

The following notice is in substitution for that which appeared on page 7321 of The London Gazette dated 11 June 2004:

Public Finance



Bank of England

An Account pursuant to the Acts 7 & 8 Vict. ch. 32, 18 & 19 Geo. 5 ch. 13 and 19 & 20 Eliz. 2 ch. 24, for the week ending on Wednesday, the 9th day of June 2004.

ISSUE DEPARTMENT

Notes Issued: In Circulation In Banking Department	£ 34,477,257,677 2,742,323	Government Debt Other Government Securities Other Securities Coin other than Gold Coin Amount of Fiduciary Issue		 	£ 13,454,560,743 21,025,439,257 — £34,480,000,000
-	£34,480,000,000	Gold Coin and Bullion	•••	 •••	£34,480,000,000
Dated the 10th day of June 2004. A J Bailey, Chief Cashier		 			
	Banking D	EPARTMENT			
Capital	£ 14,553,000 — 533,825,408 17,557,845,945 — £18,106,224,353	Government Securities Other Securities Notes Coin		 	£1,801,005,497 16,302,430,370 2,742,323 46,163 £18,106,224,353
Detect the 10th day of June 2004					

Dated the 10th day of June 2004. *A J Bailey*, Chief Cashier

Transport



Road Traffic Acts

London Borough of Lambeth

CONTINUING THE LONDON BUS PRIORITY MEASURES ON ACRE LANE AND CLAPHAM PARK ROAD

(This notice is about the Council making permanent the experimental bus lanes, parking places and waiting and loading restrictions in the

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Lambeth on 15 June 2004, made the Lambeth (Prescribed Routes) (No 2) Traffic Order 2004, the Lambeth (Bus Priority) (Acre Lane and Clapham Park Road) Order 2004, the Lambeth (Brixton) (Parking Places) (No 1) Order 2004, the Lambeth (Doctor Parking Places) (No 1) Order 2004 and the Lambeth (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (Amendment No 77) Order 2004 under sections 6, 46, 47, 49 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. The Orders will come into force on 23 June 2004. 2. The general effect of the Orders will be to continue:
- (a) to prohibit vehicles from turning right from Bedford Road into Clapham Park Road;
- (b) to provide an eastbound bus lane in Clapham Park Road (west of Bedford Road) and eastbound and westbound bus lanes in Acre Lane. (All vehicles except buses, pedal cycles, taxis and dial-a-ride buses will continue to be prohibited from using the bus lanes between 7.00 am and 7.00 pm on Mondays to Saturdays and the existing bus lanes in Acre Lane and that length of Clapham Park Road which lies between Acre Lane and Northbourne Road will be revoked. Exemptions will also apply to vehicles using certain parking places in the bus lanes between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on Mondays to Saturdays);
- (c) to continue to provide 4-hour pay and display parking places in Clapham Park Road between Acre Lane and Northbourne Road;
- (d) to provide new residents' parking places, doctors' parking places, business parking places, 2-hour pay and display parking places and shared use parking places in Acre Lane and to revoke all the existing parking places in Acre Lane which are of these types;
- (e) to reduce the length of the solo motor cycle parking area in Acre Lane;
- (f) to continue to provide that the vehicles which may use the new doctors' parking places will be those displaying a valid doctors' permit relating to the parking place, the vehicles which may use the new residents' parking places (and shared use parking places for residents) will continue to be those displaying a valid residents' permit bearing the letters "BR" or a valid visitors' permit or a valid trade permit, the vehicles which may use the new business parking places (and shared use parking places for business users) will be those displaying a valid business permit bearing the letters "BB" or a valid teachers' permit, the vehicles which may use the pay and display parking places or the shared use parking places by the pay and display method will continue to be those passenger vehicles, goods carrying vehicles, motor cycles or invalid carriages displaying a valid ticket;
- (g) to provide that the parking places in Clapham Park Road will operate either between 8.30 am and 6.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays or between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on Mondays to Saturdays (any such day not being Christmas Day, Good Friday or a Bank Holiday), the new parking places in Acre Lane (other than the doctors' parking places) will operate either between 8.30 am and 5.30 pm on Mondays to Saturdays or between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on Mondays to Saturdays (any such day not being Christmas Day, Good Friday or a Bank Holiday) and the doctors' parking places will operate between 8.00 am and 8.00 pm throughout the week;
- (h) to prohibit waiting by vehicles, including waiting for loading or unloading purposes, at any time in the lengths of road specified in Schedule 1 to this notice;

- (i) to prohibit waiting by vehicles between 7.00 am and 7.00 pm on Mondays to Saturdays and to prohibit such waiting for loading or unloading purposes between 7.00 am and 10.00 am and between 4.00 pm and 7.00 pm on Mondays to Saturdays in the lengths of road specified in Schedule 2 to this notice;
- (j) to prohibit waiting by vehicles, including waiting for loading and unloading purposes between 7.00 am and 10.00 am and between 4.00 pm and 7.00 pm on Mondays to Saturdays in the lengths of road specified in Schedule 3 to this notice.
- 3. The measures described above are necessary to continue to improve bus journey times and the services provided by buses.
- 4. If you have any enquiries about this matter, please telephone the Council's Transport and Highways Group on 020 7926 0330
- 5. Documents giving more detailed particulars of the Orders are available for inspection until the last day of a period of 6 weeks beginning with the date on which the Orders are made, Mondays to Fridays, between 9.30 am and 4.30 pm (except bank holidays) in the offices of Lambeth Council's Transport and Highways Group, 3rd Floor, Blue Star House, 234-244 Stockwell Road, Brixton, London SW9 9SP.
- 6. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Orders or any of their provisions on the grounds that it or they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any requirement of that Act or of any instrument made under that Act has not been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Orders are made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

T Jackson, Assistant Director, Street Management

SCHEDULE 1

Acre Lane

- (a) the north side, between the western wall of No 212 Acre Lane and a point 5 metres west of the common boundary of Nos 210 and 212 Acre Lane: and
- (b) the south side, between a point 50 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Kings Avenue and the common boundary of Nos 210 and 212 Acre Lane.

SCHEDULE 2

Acre Lane;

- (a) the north side, between the north-eastern wall of No 4A Acre Lane and a point 1.5 metres south-west of the common boundary of Nos 60 and 62 Acre Lane;
- (b) the south side;
- (i) between the western kerbline of Strathleven Road and a point 11.5 metres west of that kerbline;
- (ii) between a point 4 metres east of the eastern wall of No 123 Acre Lane and a point 9.5 metres west of the western wall of No 123 Acre
- (iii) between a point 19.5 metres west of the western wall of No 123 Acre Lane and a point 17.5 metres east of the western wall of No 125 Acre
- (iv) between a point 9.5 metres east of the western wall of No 125 Acre Lane and the eastern wall of No 141 Acre Lane;
- (v) between a point 9.5 metres west of the eastern wall of No 141 Acre Lane and the common boundary of Nos 210 and 212 Acre Lane.

SCHEDULE 3

Acre Lane, in the parking places on the south side;

- (i) between a point 11.5 metres west of the western kerbline of Strathleven Road and a point 4 metres east of the eastern wall of No 123 Acre Lane;
- (ii) between a point 9.5 metres west of the western wall of No 123 Acre Lane and a point 19.5 metres west of that wall;
- (iii) between a point 17.5 metres east of the western wall of No 125 Acre Lane and a point 9.5 metres east of that western wall;
- (iv) between the eastern wall of No 141 Acre Lane and a point 9.5 metres west of that wall.

22 June 2004. (101)

Highways

Government Office for the North East HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

THE NORFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL (B1110: GUIST BRIDGE RECONSTRUCTION) (CLASSIFIED ROAD) (SIDE ROADS) 2003

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he has confirmed with modifications the above Order which was made by Norfolk County Council under section 14 of the Highways Act 1980 and which, as confirmed, authorises the Council to construct a temporary footpath (on footbridge over the River Wensum) in relation to the B1110 Bridge Road classified road which the Council propose to improve at, and including the reconstruction of, Guist Bridge in the Parish of Guist in the District of Breckland.

Copies of the above-mentioned Order and of the plan referred to therein have been deposited and may be seen at all reasonable hours, free of charge, at the offices of Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich and Breckland District Council, Elizabeth House, Walpole Loke, Dereham.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the powers of the Highways Act 1980 or on the ground that any requirement of that Act or of any regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 22 June 2004, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

 $J\ Hume,$ a Senior Executive Officer in the Department for Transport, Local Authority Orders, Department for Transport, Government Office for the North East, 7th Floor, Wellbar House, Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4TD. (Ref DN5066/55/7/36).

7 June 2004. (102)

City of Manchester

APPLICATION FOR ORDERS AUTHORISING THE STOPPING-UP OF ALLEYWAYS AT DELAHEYS RANGE/ CLAREMONT RANGE/CARLTON RANGE/HIGHFIELD RANGE/WESTBOURNE RANGE/BRIGHTON RANGE/ TURNBULL ROAD, GORTON, MANCHESTER

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the City of Manchester intends to apply to the Magistrates' Court sitting at the Court House, Crown Square, Manchester, on Thursday 22 July 2004, at 2.00 pm for Orders under section 116 of the Highways Act 1980, authorising the stoppingup of the highways specified hereto on the grounds that they are unnecessary.

A plan showing the said highways may be inspected, without payment, at my office, Room 601, between the hours of 9.00 am and 4.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays.

Any person who would be aggrieved by the making of the said Order may appear before the Court and make objections or representations thereto. Any person intending to attend the hearing of the application is requested to inform me, quoting Ref L/ED/HSG2010/618 before the date of the hearing of their intention to appear.

S Orrell, City Solicitor

SCHEDULE

Alleyway at the rear of 1 to 9 Delaheys Range Gorton approximate length of 25 metres and width varying between approximately 4 metres and 5.5 metres. Shown as 1 on the plan.

Alleyway adjacent to 1 Delaheys Range Gorton approximate length of 29 metres and width of approximately 3 metres. Shown as 2 on the plan. Alleyway at rear of 2 to 20 Delaheys Range Gorton approximate length of 70 metres and width of approximately 3 metres. Shown as 3 on the plan.

Alleway at rear of 18 to 24 Claremont Range Gorton approximate length of 25 metres and width varying between approximately 3 metres and 4 metres. Shown as 4 on the plan.

Alleyway at rear of 2 to 16 Claremont Range Gorton approximate

Alleyway at rear of 2 to 16 Claremont Range Gorton approximate length of 51 metres and width of approximately 3 metres. Shown as 5 on the plan.

Alleway at rear of 2 to 18 Carlton Range Gorton approximate length of 51 metres and width of approximately 3 metres. Shown as 6 on the plan. Alleyway at rear of 1 to 19 Westbourne Range Gorton approximate length of 58 metres and width of approximately 3 metres. Shown as 7 on the plan

Alleyway at rear of 2 to 28 Westbourne Range Gorton approximate length of 79 metres and width of approximately 3 metres. Shown as 8 on the plan.

Alleyway at rear of 18 to 32 Turnbull Road Gorton approximate length of 62 metres and width of approximately 3 metres. Shown as 9 on the plan.

22 June 2004. (106)

City of Sheffield

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 116

NOTICE OF APPLICATIONS TO STOP UP PARTS OF ORGREAVE PLACE, HANDSWORTH AND PART OF PARKWAY DRIVE, DARNALL, SHEFFIELD

Notice is hereby given that Sheffield City Council, being the Highway Authority for the said city, intend to apply to the Magistrates' Court sitting at Castle Street, Sheffield on 27 July 2004, at 11.00 am, for two Orders under section 116 of the Highways Act 1980, authorising that the areas of highway described in the Schedule below be stopped up on the ground that they are unnecessary.

The effect of the Orders is shown on the plans which may be inspected,

The effect of the Orders is shown on the plans which may be inspected, free of charge, at the First Stop Reception, Town Hall, Pinstone Street, Sheffield S1 2HH, at all reasonable hours. Telephone enquiries can be made by ringing 0114 2734034 (Ref LOA/SH).

On the hearing of the applications any person who is interested in land abutting on or served by the said areas of highway or uses the said areas of highway or is otherwise aggrieved shall have a right to be heard. Any person intending to attend the hearing of the application is requested to inform me, quoting the above reference, before the date of the hearing of their intention to appear.

M Webster, Director of Legal and Administrative Services Town Hall, Sheffield S1 2HH.

SCHEDULE

1. Two irregular shaped areas of Orgreave Place located on its western and eastern boundaries, at its cul-de-sac end.

2. An irregular shaped area of Parkway Drive located on its western boundary, approximately 40 metres north of Acres Hill Lane.

22 June 2004. (103)

Planning



Town and Country Planning *Government Office for the South East*

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping-Up of Highways (Southampton City Council) (No 1) Order 2004", authorising the stopping-up of an area of highway at University Crescent, Highfield, Southampton.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Transport Team Leader, Government Office for the South East, Third Floor, Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4GA (quoting Ref GOSE/029/001/SOTO/009). It may also be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of Legal and Democratic Services, Southampton City Council, 1st Floor, Southbrook Rise, 4-8 Millbrook Road East, Southampton SO15 1YG.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the power of the above Act or that any requirement of that

Act or of any Regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 22 June 2004, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Raymond McSweeney at the address stated above or by telephoning 01483 882415.

J Vaughan, a Senior Executive Officer, Government Office for the South East.

Environment



Environmental Protection

Corus UK Limited

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS

INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Corus UK Limited has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving the disposal of waste by landfill. The installation is located at Steel House, Redcar, in the borough of Redcar and Cleveland.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment.

Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to operate the CLE3/8 Landfill is held in registers at the following locations:

The Environment Agency, Coverdale House, Amy Johnson Way, Clifton Moor, York YO30 4UZ; and Redcar and Cleveland Borough Council, Environment Protection/Licensing Development Department, Belmont House, Rectory Lane, Guisborough TS14 7FD.

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC application should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice.

Environment Agency Office SPG Office, SPG Team, Richard Fairclough House, Knutsford Road, Warrington WA4 1HG.

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request.

RMC Materials Ltd

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS

INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that RMC Materials Ltd has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving the disposal of inert waste in a landfill. The installation is located at Bleak Hill 1 Quarry, Nea Road, Somerley, Ringwood, in the district of New Forest in the county of Hampshire.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant

effects of emissions from the installation on the environment. Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to operate the Bleak Hill 1 Landfill is held in registers at the following locations:

The Environment Agency, Colvedene Court, Wessex Business Park, Wessex Way, Colden Common, Winchester, Hampshire SO21 1WP; and Public Register Environment Department, New Forest District Council, Appletree Court, Lyndhurst, Hampshire SO43 7PA.

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC application should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice.

The Environment Agency, Aust SPG Office Bristol, c/o Motion Media Technology Centre, Severn Bridge, Aust, Bristol BS35 4BL.

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request.

Harbours

HARBOURS ACT 1964 (AS AMENDED)

THE BRIDLINGTON HARBOUR REVISION (CONSTITUTION) **ORDER 2004**

Notice is hereby given that the Bridlington Harbour Revision (Constitution) Order 2004 was made by the Secretary of State for Transport on 21 May 2004 and came into force on 28 May 2004.

A copy of the Order may be inspected at all reasonable hours at the Department for Transport, Ports Division, Zone 2/31, Great Minster House, 76 Marsham Street, London SW1P 4DR and at the offices of the Bridlington Harbour Commissioners at Harbour Offices, Gummers Wharf, West End, Bridlington, East Yorkshire YO15 3AN

Rees & Freres, 1 The Sanctuary, Westminster, London SW1P 3JT, Solicitors and Parliamentary Agents.

22 June 2004 (144)

Agriculture & Fisheries



Veterinary Medicines

Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs

VETERINARY MEDICINES DIRECTORATE

Woodham Lane, New Haw, Addlestone, Surrey KT15 3LS Telephone: 01932 336911 Ext. 8433

VETERINARY MARKETING AUTHORISATIONS FOR PARALLEL IMPORT GRANTED UNDER THE VETERINARY MEDICINAL REGULATIONS 1994 S.I. 1994/3142

S.I. 1994/3142							
From 1 March	rom 1 March 2004 to 31 March 2004						
Product Licence Number	Company Name	Product Name	Active Ingredients	Species	Indications for Use etc	Marketing Outlet	Date of Issue
05662/4009	Dowelhurst Ltd	Eqvalan Paste for Horses	Ivermectin	Horses	For the treatment of parasitic infestations in horses and donkeys.	PML	5 March 2004
05662/4009	Dowelhurst Ltd	Eqvalan Paste for Horses	Ivermectin	Donkeys	For the treatment of parasitic infestations in horses and donkeys.	PML	5 March 2004
05662/4010	Dowelhurst Ltd	Frontline Spray	Fipronil	Dogs		POM	5 March 2004
05662/4010	Dowelhurst Ltd	Frontline Spray	Fipronil	Cats		POM	5 March 2004
03243/4002	Munro Wholesale Medical Supplies Ltd	Propalin Syrup (Eire)	Phenylpropanolamine Hydrochloride	Dogs		POM	4 May 2004
14069/4004	Denfleet International Limited	Domosedan 10mg/ ml Injection	Detomidine Hydrochloride	Horses		POM	13 May 2004
03243/4003	Munro Wholesale Medical Supplies Ltd	Propalin Syrup (Netherlands)	Phenylpropanolamine Hydrochloride	Dogs		POM	13 May 2004
	Liu						(1007)

Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs Veterinary medicines directorate

Woodham Lane, New Haw, Addlestone, Surrey KT15 3LS Telephone: 01932 336911 Ext. 8442

VETERINARY MARKETING AUTHORISATIONS TYPE MA AND EUDE GRANTED UNDER THE VETERINARY MEDICINAL REGULATIONS 1994 SI 1994/3142

From 1 March 2004 to 31 May 2004

From I March	n 2004 to 31 May 20	004					
MA Number	Company Name	Product Name	Active	Species	Indications	Marketing Outlet	Issued
01732/4119	Arnolds Veterinary Products Ltd	Somulose	Quinalbarbitone Sodium Cinchocaine Hydrochloride	Dogs		POM	8 March 2004
00010/4136	Bayer Plc	Advantix Spot-On for Dogs up to 4 kg	Permethrin (Cis:Trans 25:75) Imidacloprid	Dogs		POM	11 March 2004
00010/4137	Bayer Plc	Advantix Spot-On for Dogs of 4 kg to less than 10 kg	Imidacloprid Permethrin (Cis:Trans 25:75)	Dogs		POM	11 March 2004
00010/4138	Bayer Plc	Advantix Spot-On for Dogs of 10 kg to less than 25 kg	Imidacloprid Permethrin (Cis:Trans 25:75)	Dogs	For the prevention and treatment of tick (Ixodes ricinus, Rhipicephalus sanguineus, Dermacentor spp.0 and flea (ctenocephalid es spp.) infestation and repulsion of mosquitoes and sand flies on dogs.	PML	11 March 2004
00010/4139	Bayer Plc	Advantix Spot-On for Dogs over 25 kg	Imidacloprid Permethrin (Cis:Trans 25:75)	Dogs	For the prevention and treatment of tick (Ixodes rincinus, Rhipicephalus sanguineus, Dermacentor spp.0 and flea (ctenocephalid es spp.) infestation and repulsion of mosquitoes and sand flies on dogs.		11 March 2004
12597/4043	Cross Vetpharm Group Ltd	Embotape	Pyrantel Embonate	Horses	Pryantel embonate is a broad spectrum anthelmintic. Pyrantel embonate is indicated for use in the horse for the control and treatment of adult infections of large and small strongyles, Pinworms, Roundworms, Tapeworms.	PML	12 May 2004
17686/4000	European Veterinary Supplies Ltd	Ampicillinvet Capusules	Ampicillin Trihydrate	Dogs		POM	23 March 2004
17686/4001	European Veterinary Supplies Ltd	Amoxyvet Capsules	Amoxycillin Trihydrate	Dogs		POM	19 March 2004
17686/4002	European Veterinary Supplies Ltd	Amoxyvet Injection	Amoxycillin Trihydrate	Cattle Cats Pigs Dogs Sheep		POM	19 April 2004
17686/4003	European Veterinary Supplies Ltd	Amoxyvet LA Injection	Amoxycillin Trihydrate	Cattle Cats Pigs Dogs Sheep		POM	19 April 2004
06376/4038	Intervet International BV	Nobilis TRT inac	Avian Rhinotracheitis Virus	Chicken Turkey		POM	1 April 2004
02000/4237	Norbrook, Laboratories Limited	Dunlop's Water for Injection B.P.	Water For Injections	All Animals		POM	17 May 2004

(1006)

Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs

VETERINARY MEDICINES DIRECTORATE

Woodham Lane, New Haw, Addlestone, Surrey KT15 3LS

VETERINARY MARKETING AUTHORISATIONS EXPIRED UNDER THE VETERINARY MEDICINAL REGULATIONS 1994 SI 1994/3142

1 March 2004 to 31 May 2004

Product Licence Number	Company Name	Product Name	Legal Category	Date of Expiry
00037/4068	Abbott Laboratories Ltd	Sarafin	MFS	25 May 2004
01732/4073	Arnolds Veterinary Products Ltd	Somulose	POM	7 April 2004
00010/4069	Bayer UK Ltd	Bayticol Pour On	PML	26 May 2004
03619/4000	Brenntag (UK) Ltd	Salartect 350 Fish Louse Treatment	POM	25 May 2004
03619/4001	Brenntag (UK) Ltd	Salartect 500 Fish Louse Treatment	POM	25 May 2004
15985/4026	Diverseylever Ltd	Countrywide Stores Chlorhexidine Teatdip Spray Rtu	GSL	4 March 2004
15985/4027	Diverseylever Ltd	Countrywide Stores Iodine Teat Dip Spray Concentrate	GSL	30 March 2004
15985/4028	Diverseylever Ltd	Countrywide Stores Iodine Teat Dip Spray Rtu	GSL	30 March 2004
15985/4010	Diverseylever Ltd	Deosan Uddercream	GSL	25 May 2004
05568/4105	Emprasan (Chemical) Ltd	Dairysan Instant Dip 10	GSL	19 May 2004
05568/4103	Emprasan (Chemical) Ltd	DJ Camp Super Gold Ready-to-Use Teat Dip	GSL	19 May 2004
05568/4104	Emprasan (Chemical) Ltd	Fullwoodhead Dairy Services Super Gold Ready-to-Use Teat Dip	GSL	19 May 2004
05568/4107	Emprasan (Chemical) Ltd	Gold Ready-to-Use Teat Dip	GSL	19 May 2004
05568/4100	Emprasan (Chemical) Ltd	Hygiene International Super Gold Ready-to-Use Teat Dip	GSL	19 May 2004
05568/4101	Emprasan (Chemical) Ltd	J Pearce Super Gold Ready-to-Use Teat Dip	GSL	19 May 2004
05568/4099	Emprasan (Chemical) Ltd	KDS Super Gold Ready-to-Use Teat Dip	GSL	19 May 2004
05568/4106	Emprasan (Chemical) Ltd	Profilac Ioprotect	GSL	19 May 2004
05568/4001	Emprasan (Chemical) Ltd	Super Instant Dip 10	GSL	19 May 2004
05568/4102	Emprasan (Chemical) Ltd	Westbrook Agri Super Gold Ready-to- Use Teat Dip	GSL	19 May 2004
01596/4289	Fort Dodge Animal Health	Dermobion Clear	POM	11 May 2004
01596/4288	Fort Dodge Animal Health	Dermobion Green	POM	11 May 2004
01708/4409	Intervet UK Ltd	Taktic	PML	25 May 2004
02000/4095	Norbrook Laboratories Limited	Betamox 400mg Tablets	POM	5 March 2004
02000/4194	Norbrook Laboratories Limited	Bovidown	PML	8 March 2004
12501/4045	Novartis Animal Health UK Ltd	Opticorten Tablets 0.25mg	POM	30 March 2004
00057/4160	Pfizer Ltd	Prontax 1% Injectable Solution For Cattle, Sheep and Pigs	POM	5 March 2004
00057/4200	Pfixer Ltd	Zenecarp Granules	POM	25 May 2004
00057/4197	Pfizer Ltd	Zenecarp Tablets 20mg	POM	25 May 2004
00057/4198	Pfizer Ltd	Zenecarp Tablets 50mg	POM	25 May 2004
00201/4058	Schering Plough Ltd	Betsolan Tablets	POM	22 March 2004
00715/4059	The Bob Martin Co	Bob Martin All In One Wormer Tablets for Dogs	GSL	8 March 2004
00715/4058	The Bob Martin Co	Bob Martin All In One Wormer Tablets for Small Dogs and Puppies	GSL	8 March 2004
02252/4010	Thomas Pettifer & Co Ltd	Cetream Antiseptic Cream	GSL	5 March 2004
02252/4037	Thomas Pettifer & Co Ltd	Original Extra Tail Finger Spray	GSL	8 March 2004 (1005)

Veterinary Medicines

Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs

VETERINARY MEDICINES DIRECTORATE

Woodham Lane, New Haw, Addlestone, Surrey KT15 3LS Telephone: 01932 336911 Ext 8433

VETERINARY MARKETING AUTHORISATION MA & EUDE VARIATIONS GRANTED UNDER THE VETERINARY MEDICINAL REGULATIONS 1994 SI 1994/3142

1 MARCH 2004 to 31 MAY 2004

I MAKCH 200	4 to 31 MAY 2004				
Product Licence Number	Company Name	Product Name	Variations Granted	Application Number	Legal Category
04055/4041	Ace Chemicals Ltd	Udder Guard	MA Holder Name changed to: Kilco Broomhouses, 2 Industrial Estate, Old Glasgow Road, Lockerbie, Dumfriesshire DG11 2SD.	00082/2004	GSL
04055/4036	Ace Chemicals Ltd	Gold Glycodip	MA Holder Name changed to: Kilco Broomhouses, 2 Industrial Estate, Old Glasgow Road, Lockerbie, Dumfriesshire DG11 2SD.	00084/2004	GSL
04055/4035	Ace Chemicals Ltd	Iodine Lanolin Glycerine Teat Dip Concentrate	MA Holder Name changed to: Kilco Broomhouses, 2 Industrial Estate, Old Glasgow Road, Lockerbie, Dumfriesshire DG11 2SD.	00085/2004	GSL
04055/4037	Ace Chemicals Ltd	Mastex	MA Holder Name changed to: Kilco Broomhouses, 2 Industrial Estate, Old Glasgow Road, Lockerbie, Dumfriesshire DG11 2SD.	00087/2004	GSL
04055/4043	Ace Chemicals Ltd	Spunhill Gold	MA Holder Name changed to: Kilco Broomhouses, 2 Industrial Estate, Old Glasgow Road, Lockerbie, Dumfriesshire DG11 2SD.	00088/2004	GSL
04055/4033	Ace Chemicals Ltd	Ruby Teatguard	MA Holder Name changed to: Kilco Broomhouses, 2 Industrial Estate, Old Glasgow Road, Lockerbie, Dumfriesshire DG11 2SD.	00089/2004	GSL
14016/4007	Animax Ltd	Paracide Plus	Additional Measuring Device.	01468/2003	PML
01732/4119	Arnolds Veterinary Products Ltd	Somulose MRA	Product Name changed to Somulose.	00042/2004	POM
00010/4084	Bayer Plc	Baycox Solution 2.5%	MA Holder Address changed to: Bayer Plc Animal Health Division, Bayer House, Strawberry Hill, Newbury, Berkshire RG14 IJA.	01581/2003	POM
20118/4000	Bio-Logix Laboratories Ltd	Armitage Pet Care Flea Shampoo for Dogs	MA Holder Name changed to: Bio-Tech Soloutions Ltd, Windmill Works, Kelleythorpe Industrial Estate, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 9DJ.	01684/2003	GSL
20118/4001	Bio-Logix Laboratories Ltd	Hyperdrug Veterinary Flea and Tick Drops	MA Holder Name changed to: Bio-Tech Soloutions Ltd, Windmill Works, Kelleythorpe Industrial Estate, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 9DJ.	01685/2003	GSL
20118/4002	Bio-Logix Laboratories Ltd	Armitage Pet Care Flea and Tick Drops	MA Holder Name changed to: Bio-Tech Soloutions Ltd, Windmill Works, Kelleythorpe Industrial Estate, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 9DJ.	01686/2003	GSL
20118/4003	Bio-Logix Laboratories Ltd	Zodiac Flea and Tick for Dogs	MA Holder Name changed to: Bio-Tech Soloutions Ltd, Windmill Works, Kelleythorpe Industrial Estate, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 9DJ.	01687/2003	GSL
20118/4004	Bio-Logix Laboratories Ltd	Bio-Tech's Anti-Flea and Anti-Tick Drops for Dogs	MA Holder Name changed to: Bio-Tech Soloutions Ltd, Windmill Works, Kelleythorpe Industrial Estate, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 9DJ.	01688/2003	GSL
20118/4005	Bio-Logix Laboratories Ltd	Johnson's 4Fleas Powder for Cats and Dogs	MA Holder Name changed to: Bio-Tech Solutions Ltd, Windmill Works, Kelleythorpe Industrial Estate, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 9DJ.	01689/2003	GSL
20118/4006	Bio-Logix Laboratories Ltd	Bio-Tech's Flea and Tick Drops for Dogs	MA Holder Name changed to: Bio-Tech Soloutions Ltd, Windmill Works, Kelleythorpe Industrial Estate, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 9DJ.	01690/2003	GSL
20118/4007	Bio-Logix Laboratories Ltd	Bio-Tech's Flea Shampoo for Dogs	MA Holder Name changed to: Bio-Tech Soloutions Ltd, Windmill Works, Kelleythorpe Industrial Estate, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 9DJ.	01691/2003	GSL
20118/4008	Bio-Logix Laboratories Ltd	Johnson's 4Fleas Shampoo for Dogs	MA Holder Name changed to: Bio-Tech Soloutions Ltd, Windmill Works, Kelleythorpe Industrial Estate, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 9DJ.	01692/2003	GSL
00015/4041 00015/4039	Boehringer Ingelheim Ltd Boehringer Ingelheim Ltd	Planipart Ventipulmin Injection Solution	Reduction of Shelf Life. Reduction of Shelf Life.	01739/2003 01740/2003	POM POM
00015/4007	Boehringer Ingelheim Ltd	Bisolvon Powder	Withdrawal Period Increase.	01745/2003	POM
00015/4067	Boehringer Ingelheim Ltd	Ingelvac M Hyo	Change onset of immunity from 5 weeks to 2 weeks.	00986/2003	POM

Product Licence Number	Company Name	Product Name	Variations Granted	Application Number	Legal Category
00015/4032	Boehringer Ingelheim Ltd	Ventipulmin Syrup	Reduction of Shelf Life.	01328/2003	POM
15985/4004	Diverseylever Ltd	Deosect Spray	Changed MA Holder to Fort Dodge Animal Health, Flanders Road, Hedge End, Southampton SO30 4QH.	01626/2003	PML
00006/4093	Eli Lilly & Co Ltd	Micotil	Safety Warnings.	00186/2004	POM
05568/4011	Emprasan (chemical) Ltd	Emprasan Extra Care	Product Name change to: High Emollient Ready to Use Teat Dip or Spray.	01722/2003	GSL
16849/4001	Eurovet Animal Health Bv	Sedaxylan	Contra-indications.	01236/2003	POM
01596/4011	Fort Dodge Animal Health	Duphapen	Withdrawal Period Increase.	01609/2003	POM
01596/4011	Fort Dodge Animal Health	Duphapen	Withdrawal Period Increase.	01610/2003	POM
01596/4011	Fort Dodge Animal Health	Duphapen	Withdrawal Period Increase.	01611/2003	POM
01708/4323	Intervet Uk Ltd	Dexadreson	Withdrawal Period Increase.	01259/2003	POM
01708/4323	Intervet Uk Ltd	Dexadreson	Withdrawal Period Increase.	01258/2003	POM
01708/4323	Intervet Uk Ltd	Dexadreson	Withdrawal Period Increase.	01260/2003	POM
00242/4056	Janssen Cilag Ltd	Flubenvet	Additional Pack Size.	01501/2003	MFX
01759/4074	Johnson's Veterinary Products Ltd	Friends Ear Drops	Product Name change to Canac Ear Drops.	01698/2003	GSL
03278/4005	Lhs (uk) Ltd Kleencare Hygiene	Dipal Concentrate	Change of MA Holder to Ecolab Ltd, Lotherton Way, Garforth, Leeds UK LS25 2JY.	01628/2003	GSL
03278/4007	Lhs (uk) Ltd Kleencare Hygiene	Farmcare Concentrated Teat Dip	Change of MA Holder to Ecolab Ltd, Lotherton Way, Garforth, Leeds UK LS25 2JY.	01629/2003	GSL
03278/4008	Lhs (uk) Ltd Kleencare Hygiene	Farmcare RTU Teat Dip	Change of MA Holder to Ecolab Ltd, Lotherton Way, Garforth, Leeds UK LS25 2JY.	01630/2003	GSL
20205/4000	MR H.I. MOULDS AND MRS S.J. MOULDS	Vetzyme Flea and Tick Drops for Dogs	Product Name change to: Hyperdrug Veterinary Flea and Tick Drops for Dogs.	01665/2003	GSL
02000/4133	Norbrook Laboratories Limited	Ultrapen La	Withdrawal Period Increase.	01422/2003	POM
02000/4133	Norbrook Laboratories Limited	Ultrapen La	Withdrawal Period Increase.	01425/2003	POM
02000/4133	Norbrook Laboratories Limited	Ultrapen La	Withdrawal Period Increase.	01424/2003	POM
12501/4080	Novartis Animal Health Uk Ltd	Tiamutin 12.5% Solution	Withdrawal Period Increase.	01569/2003	POM
12501/4134	Novartis Animal Health Uk Ltd	Milbemax Tablets for Small Cats and Kittens.	Extension of Shelf Life.	01512/2003	POM
12501/4132	Novartis Animal Health Uk Ltd	Milbemax Tablets for Small Dogs and Puppies.	Additional Pack Size.	01507/2003	POM
12501/4133	Novartis Animal Health Uk Ltd	Milbemax Tablets for Dogs	Additional Pack Size.	01513/2003	POM
12501/4135	Novartis Animal Health Uk Ltd	Milbemax Tablets for Cats	Extension of Shelf Life.	01514/2003	POM
12501/4134	Novartis Animal Health Uk Ltd	Milbemax Tablets for Small Cats and Kittens	Additional Pack Size.	01515/2003	POM
12501/4135	Novartis Animal Health Uk Ltd	Milbemax Tablets for Cats	Additional Pack Size.	01516/2003	POM
00057/4210	Pfizer Ltd and Central Research Division	Rispoval 4	Extension of Shelf Life.	01442/2003	POM
00715/4066	The Bob Martin Co	Bob Martin Flea And Tick Spray Plus for Cats and Dogs	Product Name change to: Bob Martin Milti Purpose Flea Spray.	01659/2003	GSL
00715/4066	The Bob Martin Co	Bob Martin Flea And Tick Spray Plus for Cats and Dogs	MA Holder Address changed to: Bob Martin UK Ltd, Wemberham Lane, Yatton, Somerset BS49 4BS.	01652/2003	GSL
00715/4066	The Bob Martin Co	Bob Martin Flea And Tick Spray Plus for Cats and Dogs	Product Name change to: Bob Martin Multi Purpose Flea Spray.	01738/2003	GSL
00715/4078	Bob Martin Co	Bob Martin Tick and Flea Dog Spot On	Product Name change to: Bob Martin Flea and Tick Spot On.	01500/2003	GSL

(1008)

Other Notices



PERFECT PANES LIMITED

I, Richard Jeffrey Rones, of ThorntonRones, First Floor, 167 High Road, Loughton, Essex IG10 4LF, give notice that on 16 June 2004, the proposal for Company Voluntary Arrangement was accepted by Creditors

In accordance with clauses 3.20 and 3.25 of the Company Voluntary Arrangement, notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the abovenamed Company are required, on or before 30 September 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Richard Jeffrey Jones, of First Floor, 167 High Road, Loughton, Essex IG10 4LF, the Supervisor of the Company Voluntary Arrangement, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Supervisor, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall

be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

R J Rones, Supervisor

16 June 2004. (291)

A Company Law Supplement to *The London Gazette* detailing information notified to or by the Registrar of Companies is published weekly on microfiche. An annual subscription service is also available, and details may be obtained from the office of *The London Gazette* at the address given on the back page. (1001)

Corporate Insolvency



Administration

Appointment of Administrators

In the Birmingham District Registry No 2496 of 2004

ANMER OILS LIMITED

(Company No 04249309)

Nature of Business: Supply of Fuel Products.

Trade Classification: 15

Date of Appointment: 26 May 2004.

Administrator's Name and Address: Duncan Roderick Morris (IP No 8693), 3 Chapel Court, Holly Walk, Leamington Spa CV32 4YS. (330)

In the Birmingham District Registry No 2495 of 2004

BALLINGDON OILS LIMITED

(Company No 00890141)

Nature of Business: Supply of Fuel Products.

Trade Classification: 15

Date of Appointment: 26 May 2004.

Administrator's Name and Address: Duncan Roderick Morris (IP No 8693), 3 Chapel Court, Holly Walk, Leamington Spa CV32 4YS. (329)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Manchester District Registry No 1500 of 2004

CABALLO SADDLERY LIMITED

(Company No 03041564)

Nature of Business: Retail Sales via Mail Order for Horse, Rider and Stable Yard.

Trade Classification: 7221.

Address of Registered Office: Cardinal House, 20 St Mary's Parsonage,

Manchester M3 2LG.

Date of Appointment: 17 June 2004.

Joint Administrators' Names and Addresses: D Bailey (IP No 6739), Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP and D Moore (IP No 7510), Begbies Traynor, 1 Old Hall Street,

In the Birmingham District Registry No 2494 of 2004

CHAPTER OILS GROUP LIMITED

(Company No 04158484)

Nature of Business: Supply of Fuel Products.

Trade Classification: 15

Date of Appointment: 26 May 2004.

Administrator's Name and Address: Duncan Roderick Morris (IP No 8693), 3 Chapel Court, Holly Walk, Leamington Spa CV32 4YS. (332)

In the Birmingham District Registry No 2497 of 2004

CHAPTER OILS LIMITED

(Company No 01678591)

Nature of Business: Supply of Fuel Products.

Trade Classification: 15.

Date of Appointment: 3 June 2004.

Administrator's Name and Address: Duncan Roderick Morris (IP No 8693), 3 Chapel Court, Holly Walk, Leamington Spa CV32 4YS. (331)

In the Reading District Registry No 38 of 2004

IVO PRINTS LIMITED

(Company No 00759830)

Nature of Business: Textile Printers.

Address of Registered Office: 4 St Giles Court, Southampton Street,

Reading, Berkshire RG1 2QL. Date of Appointment: 14 June 2004.

Joint Administrators' Names and Addresses: PR Boyle (IP No 008897), of Harrisons, 4St Giles Court, Southampton Street, Reading, Berkshire RG1 2QL, and J C Sallabank (IP No 008099), of 35 Waters Edge Business Park, Modwen Road, Manchester M5 3EZ.

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry No 947 of 2004

INTERGLAZE UPVC LIMITED

(Company No 02458333)

Nature of Business: Supply and Installation of Double Glazed Doors,

Windows and Conservatories. Trade Classification: 22.

Date of Appointment: 14 June 2004.

Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Sean Kenneth Croston and Leslie Ross (IP Nos 8930 and 7244), both of Grant Thornton, 1st Floor, Royal Liver Building, Liverpool L3 1PS.

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry No 996 of 2004

NEWLINE DISPLAY (HALIFAX) LIMITED

(Company No 02434587)

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Timber Furniture Products. Trade Classification: 09 Manufacture of Timber and Furniture.

Date of Appointment: 16 June 2004.

Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Richard Dixon Fleming and Julian Richard Whale (IP Nos 8370 and 7252), both of KPMG, 1 The Embankment, Neville Street, Leeds LS1 4DW.

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) No 3680 of 2004

REDMAN CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

(Company No 02862301)

Nature of Business: Other Service Activities.

Trade Classification: 9338

Date of Appointment: 16 June 2004. Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Robert Derek Smailes and Stephen Blandford Ryman (IP Nos 8975 and 4731), both of Rothman Pantall & Co, Clareville House, 26-27 Oxendon Street, London SW1Y

Administration Orders

JVR JERROM LLP

(Reg No OC 302595)

Registered Office: Effra House, 34 High Street, Ewell, Surrey KT17

Nature of Business: Accountancy.

Trade Classification: 8501.

Administration Order Made: 8 June 2004.

Court: High Court of Justice Court No: 3461 of 2004.

J M Birch (Office Holder No 005328), Joint Administrator. (866)

Receivership

Appointment of Administrative Receivers

KAMELIAN LIMITED

(Reg No 03991226)

Previous Name of Company: Buyworld Limited.

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Electronic Components.

Trade Classification: SIC(92).

Date of Appointment of Joint Administrative Receivers: 17 June 2004. Name of Person Appointing the Joint Administrative Receivers: European Technology Ventures (Advisers) Ltd, GTX European Technology Ventures.

Joint Administrative Receivers: Graham Paul Bushby (Office Holder No 8736), Baker Tilly, 5th Floor, Exchange House, 446 Midsummer Boulevard, Central Milton Keynes MK9 2EA and Mandy Jane Smart (Office Holder No 1063), Baker Tilly, Marlborough House, Victoria Road South, Chelmsford, Essex CM1 1LN. (892)

Members' Voluntary Winding-up

Resolutions for Winding-up BOROUGH MOTOR SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY, on 15 June 2004, the following Special Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Robert William Keating, of R W Keating & Co, 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

J A Derby, Director (133

HISCOX 2004

The following written Resolutions of the Sole Member of Hiscox 2004 were passed on 15 June 2004, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Jonathan Sisson and Tim Walsh, of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Benson House, 33 Wellington Street, Leeds LS1 4JP, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators is to be done by all or any one or more of the persons for the time being holding office."

B E Masojada, for and on behalf of Hiscox Trustees Limited, Trustee of The Hiscox 1996 Employees' Share Ownership Plan Trust (the sole voting Member of the Company). (296)

I J P F H LIMITED

(formerly Propak (Midlands) Limited)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 35 Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH, on 15 June 2004, at 11.00 am, the subjoined Special Resolution was duly passed:

passed: "That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that M T Coyne, of Poppleton & Appleby, 35 Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

I White, Director (292)

M DIXON LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 104 Oldham Road, Grasscroft, Oldham, on 17 May 2004, the following Special Resolutions were duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Robert L Cooksey, of Bridgestones, 125-127 Union Street, Oldham OL1 1TE, be and hereby is appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up, that the articles of association be and are hereby altered in accordance with section 9 of the Companies Act 1985 to include the provisions of Regulation 117 of Table 1 of the Companies (Tables A-F) Regulations 1985, and that the Liquidator be authorised to exercise any powers necessary to achieve an arrangement under section 110 of the Insolvency Act 1986."

K Ingham, Chairman (294)

MARSTON PARK LIMITED

("the Company")

By a Resolution in writing signed on 10 June 2004, pursuant to sections 381A to 381C (inclusive) of the Companies Act 1985 (as amended) by all Members for the time being entitled to receive notice to attend and vote at General Meetings of the Company the following Resolutions were duly passed:

- 1. That the Company be wound up voluntarily under the provisions of the Companies Acts 1985-89 and that Philip John Gorman of Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester, be appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up.
- 2. That the Liquidator be authorised in accordance with section 110 of the Insolvency Act 1986 to enter into an agreement for the transfer of:
- 2.1 the entire issued share capital of the wholly owned subsidiary of the Company known as Home Farm (Marston) Limited to Home Farm (Charlton Barrow) Limited ("HFCBL") in consideration of the issue by HFCBL to the Company (or as the Liquidator may direct) of 83 fully paid A Ordinary Shares and 216 fully paid B non-voting Ordinary Shares in the capital of HFCBL;
- 2.2 the entire issued share capital of the wholly owned subsidiary of the Company known as Tuckmarsh Farm Limited to Tuckmarsh Farm Holdings Limited ("TFHL") in consideration of the issue by TFHL to the Company (or as the Liquidator may direct) of 83 fully paid A Ordinary Shares and 217 fully paid B non-voting Ordinary Shares in the capital of TFHL;
- 2.3 the entire issued share capital of the wholly owned subsidiary of the Company known as Double 'R' Farm Company Limited by Double 'R' Farm 2004 Limited ("DRFL") in consideration of the issue by DRFL to the Company (or as the Liquidator may direct) of 83 fully paid A Ordinary Shares and 217 fully paid B non-voting Ordinary Shares in the capital of DRFL;
- 2.4 the entire issued share capital of the wholly owned subsidiary of the Company known as South Park Farm (Marston) Limited of South Park, Marston 2004 Limited ("SPML") in consideration of the issue by SPML to the Company (or as the Liquidator may direct) of 1 fully paid A Ordinary Share and 100 fully paid B non-voting Ordinary Shares in the capital of SPML;

That in accordance with the provisions of the Company's articles of association, the Liquidator be authorised to divide among the members in specie all or any part of the Company's assets and to determine how such division be carried out between the members or different classes of members.

R Ker, Director 10 June 2004. (262)

SOUTHERN INDUSTRIAL REDEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of Southern Industrial Redevelopments Limited, duly convened, and held on 15 June 2004, the following Special Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Patrick Joseph Brazill and Alan Lovett, of Ernst & Young LLP, 1 More London Place, London SE1 2AF, be and hereby are appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up and any power conferred on them by law or by this Resolution may be exercised and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by them may be done by them jointly or by each alone."

J C E Froud, Chairman (117)

TOMEN EUROPE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting held on 11 June 2004, the following Resolutions were passed, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Richard Setchim and Jonathan Sisson, of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Plumtree Court, London EC4A 4HT, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators is to be done by all or any one or more of the persons for the time being holding office."

A Hirose, Chairman (298)

Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 2716196

Name of Company: BOROUGH MOTOR SERVICES LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Borough Salvage Services Limited.

Nature of Business: Vehicle Dismantlers.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington,

Cheshire WA1 JJY.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Robert William Keating, R W Keating & Co, 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY. Office Holder Number: 7703.

Date of Appointment: 15 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members. (134)

Company Number: 05089971 Name of Company: HISCOX 2004. Nature of Business: Non-trading Company. Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Benson House, 33 Wellington Street, Leeds LS1 4JP, (formerly 1 Great St Helens, London EC3A 6HX). Liquidators' Names and Address: Tim Walsh and Jonathan Sisson, both of Benson House, 33 Wellington Street, Leeds LS1 4JP and

Plumtree Court, London EC4A 4HT. Office Holder Numbers: 8371 and 4908. Date of Appointment: 15 June 2004. By whom Appointed: Members.

(297)

Company Number: 03078183

Name of Company: IJPFH LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Manufacture Corrugated Cartons, Boxes and

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: 35 Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH. Liquidator's Name and Address: M T Coyne, Poppleton & Appleby, 35

Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH. Office Holder Number: 6575. Date of Appointment: 15 June 2004. By whom Appointed: Members.

(293)

Company Number: 00450162

Name of Company: M DIXON LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Development and Sell Real Estate.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Bridgestones, 125-127 Union Street,

Oldham OL1 1TE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Robert Cooksey, Bridgestones, 125-

127 Union Street, Oldham OL1 1TE. Office Holder Number: 9040. Date of Appointment: 17 May 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members. (295)

Company Number: 737351. Name of Company: **MARSTON PARK LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Holding Company.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood,

Gloucester GL4 3RT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Philip John Gorman, Hazlewoods,

Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester.

Office Holder Number: 008069. Date of Appointment: 10 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members. (263)

Company Number: 01078926.

Name of Company: SOUTHERN INDUSTRIAL

REDEVELOPMENTS LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Southern Industrial Developments

Nature of Business: Property Development, Letting and Management.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Admirals Court, The Docks, Bridgewater,

Somerset TA6 3EX.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Patrick Joseph Brazzill and Alan Lovett, both of Ernst & Young LLP, 1 More London Place, London SE1 2AF

Office Holder Numbers: 8569 and 6476. Date of Appointment: 15 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members.

(118)

Company Number: 2379790. Name of Company: **TOMEN EUROPE LIMITED.** Previous Names of Company: Toyomenka (Europe) Limited and

Legibus 1378 Limited.

Nature of Business: Other Business Activities.

Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: 13 Charles II Street, London SW1 4QT. Liquidators' Names and Address: Richard Setchim and Jonathan Sisson, both of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Plumtree Court London EC4A 4HT.

Office Holder Numbers: 6710 and 4908. Date of Appointment: 11 June 2004. By whom Appointed: Members.

(299)

Notices to Creditors MARSTON PARK LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 31 August 2004, to send their names and addresses, together with particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to Philip John Gorman, of Hazlewoods, Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3RT, the Liquidator of the said Company. If so required by notice in writing by the said Liquidator, the Creditors, either personally or by their Solicitors, shall attend at such time and place specified in said notice to prove their debts of claims, or in default thereof, they will be excluded from the benefit of any distributions made before such debts are proved. All agreed claims will be paid in full.

P J Gorman, Liquidator

10 June 2004. (264)

WAVETEK WANDEL GOLTERMANN UK LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 31 July 2004, to send in their full names, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Neale Jackson, of Smith & Williamson Limited, The Meeting House, Little Mount Sion, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 1YS, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

N Jackson, Liquidator

16 June 2004. (124)

Final Meetings

BEESON GREGORY GROUP LIMITED

BEESON GREGORY TECHNOLOGY INVESTMENTS LIMITED **EVOLUTION CAPITAL LIMITED**

BEESON GREGORY INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT LIMITED **BEESON GREGORY (US) LIMITED**

INDEX IT PARTNERSHIP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meetings of Members of the above-named Companies will be held at the offices of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Plumtree Court, London EC4A 4HT, on 30 July 2004, commencing at 10.30 am and thereafter at 15 minute intervals, for the purpose of having accounts laid before the Members showing how each winding-up has been conducted and the property of each Company disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the Meetings may appoint a proxy, who need not be a Member, to attend and vote instead of him

R Setchim, Joint Liquidator

15 June 2004. (317)

MANCHEM LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Baker Tilly, 1st Floor, 46 Clarendon Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD17 1JJ, on 29 July 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purpose of receiving the final account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators and requesting the Liquidator's release from office. A Member entitled to vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Joint Liquidators at Baker Tilly, 1st Floor, 46 Clarendon Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD17 1JJ, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

M J Wilson, Joint Liquidator

16 June 2004. (894)

OXALIS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company will be held at 62 Wilson Street, London EC2A 2BU, on 23 July 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member. Proxy forms must be lodged with the Liquidator at Benedict Mackenzie LLP, 62 Wilson Street, London EC2A 2BU, by not later than 12.00 noon on 22 July 2004.

ID Williams, Liquidator

17 June 2004. (895)

NORTH DEVON PRINT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at 1 Barnfield Crescent, Exeter EX1 1QY, on 23 July 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Members showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining by Extraordinary Resolution the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

J A O'Sullivan, Liquidator (249)

Creditors' Voluntary Winding-up *Resolutions for Winding-up*

ACE CLOTHING COMPANY (LEICESTER) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN, on 16 June 2004, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Paul Anthony Saxton of Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

A Sidana, Director (338)

ACORN ENGINEERING (GUILDFORD) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Baker Tilly, The Clock House, 140 London Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 1UW, on 15 June 2004, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Matthew Richard Meadley Wild, of Baker Tilly, The Clock House, 140 London Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 1UW, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Baker Tilly, The Clock House, 140 London Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 1UW, on 15 June 2004, it was resolved that Matthew Richard Meadley Wild, of Baker Tilly, The Clock House, 140 London Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 1UW, be and he is hereby appointed the Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up.

T H Hilton, Chairman (311)

ALLEN WASTE MANAGEMENT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW, on 17 June 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

respectively:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Stewart Trevor Bennett and Kevin Thomas Brown be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

P Connolly, Director (493)

ASSURED INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Parkin S. Booth & Co, 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB, on 15 June 2004, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Jonathan R Booth, of Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Jonathan R Booth & Co, 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

J M P Lakin, Director (872)

ASSURED WORKS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Parkin S. Booth & Co, 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB, on 15 June 2004, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Jonathan R Booth, of Parkin S. Booth & Co, 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

J M P Lakin, Director (874)

AZTEC SILKSCREEN LIMITED

(formerly t/a Opus Publicity (Northern) Limited and Grenard Silkscreen Limited)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN, on 16 June 2004, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that John Michael Munn and Richard John Elwell, of Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

B Everett (336)

BRIXWORTH SOFTWARE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Regus, Fairbourne Drive, Atterbury, Milton Keynes MK10 9RG, on 17 June 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Robert Day of Robert Day and Company, Garfield, Church Lane, Oving, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP22 4HL, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up.

M J Lund-Conlon, Chairman (122)

CAPRICORN ESTATES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Clarke Willmott, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook, Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, on 11 June 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that I E Walker, of Begbies Traynor, Balliol House, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter EX1 1NP, be and hereby is appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done may be done by any one or more persons holding the office of Lquidator from time to time.

Chairman

CHEQUERS BATH LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 81 Station Road, Marlow, Buckinghamshire SL7 1SX, on 14 June 2004, at 10.45 am, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as Ordinary Resolutions respectively:

"That it had been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Peter James Hughes-Holland and Frank Wessely, of Numerica, 81 Station Road, Marlow, Buckinghamshire SL7 1SX, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Joint Liquidators be done by both or either of them.

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of Peter James Hughes-Holland and Frank Wessely was confirmed.

M Brooks, Chairman (856)

CONSTRUCTION SERVICES (MANPOWER) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Torrington House, 47 Holywell Hill, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 1HD, on 15 June 2004, the following subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Michael W Young of Vantis Business Recovery, Torrington House, 47 Holywell Hill, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 1HD, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

M Dabous, Chairman (131)

DALCELL MARKETING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of Dalcell Marketing Limited, duly convened, and held at One Redcliff Street, Bristol BS1 6NP, on 11 June 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was passed:

That it has been demonstrated to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Roger Anthony Stanford Isaacs, of Milsted Langdon, One Redcliff Street, Bristol BS1 6NP, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up.

G Stanger-Leathes, Chairman (333)

ECHOMOTION LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Queensgate House, 48 Queen Street, Exeter, Devon EX4 3SR, on 8 June 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Carl Stuart Jackson and Michael Ralph Eastwood Matthews, of Tenon Recovery, 2nd Floor, Berkeley House, Dix's Field, Exeter, Devon EX1 1PZ, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such windingup."

S Gilmour, Director (482)

ELLA PUBLISHING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at The Ship Hotel, Monument Green, Weybridge, Surrey KT13 8BQ, on 16 June 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Tony James Thompson, of Piper Thompson, Mulberry House, 53 Church Street, Weybridge, Surrey KT13 8DJ, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purpose of the winding-up."

E L Horne, Director (881)

FACTORY AND OFFICE CONSULTANTS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Holiday Inn Nottingham/Derby, Bostocks Lane, Sandiacre, Nottingham NG10 5NJ, on 15 June 2004, at 10.15 am, the following Extraordinary Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same should be wound up, and that the Company be wound up accordingly, that Allan Cooper and John Russell, of The P&A Partnership, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, Insolvency Practitioners duly qualified under the Insolvency Act 1986, be and are hereby appointed the Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up, and that any act required or authorised to be done by the Liquidators is to be done by any one or more of the Liquidators for the time being in office.

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened and held pursuant to sections 98, 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986, the Resolutions for voluntary liquidation and the appointment of Allan Cooper and John Russell were confirmed.

(300)P Richmond. Chairman

FOCUSHAWK LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, on 17 June 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andreas Georgiou Kakouris, of 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up.

GCH LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at London Marriott Hotel Grosvenor Square, Grosvenor Square, London W1K 6JP, on 16 June 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that G W Rhodes, of Begbies Traynor, 2-3 Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1EE, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up.

HÉLÈNA ANGELENA LIMITED

(t/a H Boutique)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Ethorpe Hotel, 85 Packhorse Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 8HY, on 16 June 2004, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Richard Frank Simms and Alan Roy Limb of Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up.

IPPS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Contributories of the above-named Company, held on 10 June 2004, at 10.45 am, the following Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Michael Perkins, of Bulley Davey, 69-75 Lincoln Road, Peterborough PE1 2SQ, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of winding-up the Company.'

JKM RECRUITMENT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA, on 16 June 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that A J Clark, of Carter Clark, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up.

KJB ELECTRICAL LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Bentley Hotel, Newark Road, South Hykeham, Lincolnshire LN6 9NH, on 11 June 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolutions were duly passed:

"It has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same should be wound up, and that the Company be wound up accordingly, and that Gerald Maurice Krasner, of Bartfields (UK) Limited, Burley House, 12 Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF, an Insolvency Practitioner duly qualified under the Insolvency Act 1986, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up

At a Meeting of Creditors, duly convened and held pursuant to sections 98, 99 and 100 of the Insolvency Act 1986, the Resolutions for voluntary liquidation and the appointment of Gerald Maurice Krasner as Liquidator were confirmed.

LIONSDEN LIMITED

(t/a Metroroof)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at the office of Sargent & Company Limited, 36 Clare Road, Halifax HX1 2HX, on 17 June 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Peter Sargent of Sargent & Company Limited, 36 Clare Road, Halifax HX1 2HX, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up.

By Order of the Board

NEW HORIZONS MANAGEMENT LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, on 17 June 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andreas Georgiou Kakouris, of 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, be and is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up.'

OCEAN DRIVE CLOTHING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 11 June 2004, the following Resolutions were passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that R G Butcher of Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."
At a Meeting of Creditors held on 11 June 2004 the Creditors confirmed

the appointment of R G Butcher as Liquidator.

PICTURES & FRAMES OF BIRMINGHAM LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Sale Smith & Co., Carmella House, 3 & 4 Grove Terrace, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE, on Tuesday 15 June 2004, at 10.30 am, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Eileen T F Sale, of Sale Smith & Co., Carmella House, 3 & 4 Grove Terrace, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

M Albertini, Chairman (876)

PREMIER BUILDING GROUP LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 3rd Floor, 1 City Square, Leeds LS1 2DP, on 11 June 2004, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Charles MacMillan and David Swaden, of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, 3rd Floor, 1 City Square, Leeds LS1 2DP, are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up, and are to act jointly and severally." At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, pursuant to

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of Charles MacMillan and David Swaden was confirmed.

E P Carneiro De Sa, Chairman (306

RETAIL TECHNO LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Great Central House, Great Central Avenue, South Ruislip, Middlesex HA4 6TS, on 10 June 2004, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Solomon Cohen, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator."

J Goodman (862)

RHODES MUSIC COMPANY LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of UHY Hacker Young, St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, on 11 June 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andrew Andronikou and Ladislav Hornan, of UHY Hacker Young, St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

C Cooper, Director (340)

SDO LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 5 St Davids Court, David Street, Leeds LS11 5QA, on 21 May 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that D F Wilson and J N R Pitts, of Wilson Pitts, Glendevon House, Hawthorn Park, Coal Road, Leeds LS14 1PQ, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

A Marcus, Director (030)

S J FREIGHT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at DTE Leonard Curtis, DTE House, Hollins Mount, Bury BL9 8AT, on 9 June 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that J M Titley, of DTE Leonard Curtis, DTE House, Hollins Mount, Bury BL9 8AT, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up."

J A Ford, Director (129)

SRLJL LIMITED

(formerly Classic Car Club Bristol Limited)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Bishop Fleming, 19 Portland Square, Bristol BS2 8SJ, on 14 June 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Stephen Anthony John Ramsbottom, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

T Hampton, Director (119)

SHOWTRANS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, convened and held at the offices of his Recovery, 12-14 Carlton Place, Southampton, Hampshire SO15 2EA, on 15 June 2004, at 11.00 am, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Gordon Johnston of his Recovery, 12-14 Carlton Place, Southampton, Hampshire SO15 2EA, be appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

M Sims, Chairman (504)

STEELCRAFT SERVICES (COVENTRY) LTD

(t/a Howard Thorne Steel Fabrication)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 35 Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH, on 16 June 2004, at 10.30 am, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that A Turpin, of Poppleton & Appleby, 35 Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

HKThorne (302)

U.S.E. PRODUCTIONS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N128LY, on 11 June 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Rubin and of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, and Daniel Platt, of SPW Poppleton & Appleby, Cable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LE, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

K Jesson, Chairman (344)

VALECROFT ENGINEERS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Bosworths, Slaugham, West Sussex RH17 6AQ, on 10 June 2004, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its busness, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors held on the same day, Jeremy Berman, of Berley, 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, was appointed as Liquidator.

P Caetano, Director (879)

VISTAHOME CONSERVATORIES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY, on 16 June 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Robert W Keating, of R W Keating & Co, 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 IJY, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purpose of the winding-up."

T A Jones, Director (028)

WOODSIDE SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at The Tickled Trout Hotel, Preston New Road, Salmesbury, Preston PR5 4UJ, on 10 June 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Gordon Craig, of Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8BU, be and hereby is appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done may be done by any one or more persons holding the office of Liquidator from time to time."

W Edmondson, Chairman (125)

YORKSHIRE MOTAQUIP LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at The Regus Conference Centre, Prince's Exchange, Prince's Square, Leeds LS1 4HY, on 16 June 2004, at 10.30 am, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that A Graham, of Hamilton Insolvency Practitioners Limited, Omega Court, 368 Cemetery Road, Sheffield S11 8FT, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up." At a Meeting of Creditors held on 16 June 2004, the Creditors confirmed

At a Meeting of Creditors held on 16 June 2004, the Creditors confirmed the appointment of A Graham as Liquidator and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Liquidator be done.

D M Baker, Chairman (127)

Meetings of Creditors BUDSMI LIMITED

(formerly Big Print (UK) Limited)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on 12 July 2004, at 11.30 am, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. David Rubin, of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed. By Order of the Board.

L P Smith, Director

14 June 2004. (042)

BURY SOFT FURNISHINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on Monday 28 June 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the Act. Any Creditor entitled to attend and vote at this Meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. Completed proxy forms must be lodged at Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, not later than 12.00 noon on 25 June 2004. Creditors should lodge particulars of their claims for voting purposes at Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, before the Meeting. Secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) should also include a statement giving details of their security, the date(s) on which it was given and the estimated value at which it is assessed. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board

D Steinberg, Director
15 June 2004. (037)

CHEMICAL & COATING SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98(1) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Salford, Manchester M3 5EQ, on 6 July 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Kay Johnson Gee, Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Salford M3 5EQ, on the two business days falling next to the day of the Meeting between 9.00 am and 5.00 pm.

C Buckingham, Director

11 June 2004. (041)

CONSTRUCTION DESIGNED SOLUTIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Trafalgar House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London NW7 3SA, on 6 July 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. Creditors should be aware that Resolutions will be taken at the Meeting specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. In addition, the Meeting may receive information about the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening that Meeting. On the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting is to be held, a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Trafalgar House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London NW7 3SA, being a place in the relevant locality. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the said registered office of the Company at Trafalgar House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London NW7 3SA, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed.

By Order of the Board.

C Shorter, Director

10 June 2004. (864)

FARR INTERNATIONAL (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham GL52 6QX, on 30 June 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Creditors should lodge particulars of their claims for voting purposes at Findlay James, Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham GL52 6QX. Secured Creditors should also lodge a statement giving details of their security, the date(s) on which it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Any Creditor entitled to attend and vote at this Meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. Completed proxy forms must be lodged at Findlay James, Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham GL52 6QX, not later than 12.00 noon on 29 June 2004. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, and the Meeting may receive information, or to be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A J Findlay, of Findlay James, Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham GL52 6QX, will, during the period before the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the affairs of the Company as they may reasonably require. A list of Creditors is available for inspection at www.finjam.com

P Morton, Director

17 June 2004. (039)

FERX EUROPE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 66 Wigmore Street, London W1U 2HQ, on 6 July 2004, at 4.00 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Joint Liquidators are to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening of the Meeting. Notice is also hereby given that for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors are required, unless they surrender their security, to lodge at PO Box 2653, 66 Wigmore Street, London W1A 3RT, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date it was given and the value at which it is assessed. A form of proxy, if intended to be used for voting at the Meeting must be duly completed and lodged with the Company at PO Box 2653, 66 Wigmore Street, London W1A 3RT, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meeting. In accordance with section 98(2)(b) a list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at PO Box 2653, 66 Wigmore Street, London W1A 3RT, on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm.

By Order of the Board.

J Johnson, Director

16 June 2004. (865)

FORMOUT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 33-33A Higham Hill Road, London E17 6EA, on 6 July 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Harjinder Johal, of Ashcrofts, 33-33A Higham Hill Road, London E17 6EA, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the date of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

G Marino. Director

17 June 2004. (495)

GLOBAL TELEMARKETING SOLUTIONS LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 4 St Giles Court, Southampton Street, Reading RG1 2QL, on 6 July 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be renumerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office c/o Harrisons, 4 St Giles Court, Southampton Street, Reading, Berkshire RG1 2QL, not later than 12.00 noon on 5 July 2004. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he/she surrenders his/her security) to lodge at 4 St Giles Court, Southampton Street, Reading RG1 2QL, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his/her security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 4 St Giles Court, Southampton Street, Reading RG1 2QL, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

I D Johnson, Director

15 June 2004 (506)

HYLAND HEATING LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 289 Abbeydale Road South, Sheffield S17 3LB, on 30 June 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at 289 Abbeydale Road South, Sheffield S17 3LB, not later than 12.00 noon on the last business day prior to the Meeting. The Meeting may receive information about, or be called on to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 289 Abbeydale Road South, Sheffield S17 3LB, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

D Pickering, Director

(314)

IDS SUPPLIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 78 Lemon Street, Truro, Cornwall TR1 2PZ, on 22 July 2004. at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, The Coach House, Folleigh Lane, Long Ashton, Bristol, not later than 12.00 noon on 21 July 2004. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditors is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at The Coach House, Folleigh Lane, Long Ashton, Bristol, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at The Coach House, Folleigh Lane, Long Ashton, Bristol, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days receding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

P Stephens, Director

(510)

MFILLTD

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned under section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. The Meeting will be held at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 28 June 2004, at 2.30 pm. A proxy form must be lodged together with a written statement of claim (green) at HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, not later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day of the Meeting to entitle you to vote at the Meeting. Notice is also given that secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and its value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and to approve the basis of the Liquidator's disbursements (alternatively the Liquidator may convene a further Meeting on a later date, for the purpose of obtaining such Resolutions). In addition the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A copy of the Creditor's guide to Liquidators' fees accompanies this notice. A list of Creditors will be available for inspection at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on the two business days preceding the Meeting.

A Girach, Director

7 June 2004. (034)

MANNINGS HEATH LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the Tickle Trout Hotel, Preston New Road, Preston PR5 0UJ, on Thursday 1 July 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act, ie, to consider the Director's statement of affairs, to appoint a Liquidator and to appoint a Liquidation Committee. Any Creditor wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a completed proof of debt form (together, if it is desired to vote by proxy, with a completed proxy form) at the office of Marshall Peters, Heskin Hall Farm, Wood Lane, Heskin PR7 5PA, no later than 12.00 noon on Wednesday 30 June 2004. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the above address on the two business days next before the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

J R Byrne, Director

9 June 2004. (040)

MODERNPLAIN LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU, on Tuesday 6 July 2004, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Notice is also given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986 that, on the two business days preceding the above Meeting, a list of the names and addresses of the above-named Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU.

By Order of the Board.

A MacNair, Director

17 June 2004. (036)

MONEYCOPY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Valentine & Co., 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, on Thursday 1 July 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 et seq of the said Act. The Resolutions proposed at the Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution or Resolutions specifying the terms on which the Liquidator or Liquidators are to be remunerated. The Meeting may also receive information about, or be asked to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting of Creditors. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected at the offices of Valentine & Co., 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two working days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above

By Order of the Board.

J Mullins, Director

7 June 2004. (863)

MORAY CHEESE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU, on Thursday 1 July 2004, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Notice is also given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that, on the two business days preceding the above Meeting, a list of the names and addresses of the above-named Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU.

By Order of the Board.

C E Wiles, Director

15 June 2004. (252)

NORTHERN ELECTRICAL WHOLESALERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Kay Johnson Gee, Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Manchester M3 5EQ, on 12 July 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Salford, Manchester M3 5EQ not later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Salford, Manchester M3 5EQ before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Salford, Manchester M3 5EQ, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

N J Morrell, Director

(882)

S. WAY & SONS (BAKERS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above Company will be held at Brookdale Hotel, Tregolls Road, Truro, Cornwall TR1 1JZ, on 7 July 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the above Company's Creditors can be obtained free of charge from the offices of Richard J Smith & Co., 53 Fore Street, Ivybridge, Devon PL21 9AE, on the two business days prior to the date of the Meeting.

R Way, Director

14 June 2004. (246)

SHIRE VALE FOODS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU, on Thursday 1 July 2004, at 12.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Notice is also given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986 that, on the two business days preceding the above Meeting, a list of the names and addresses of the above-named Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU.

By Order of the Board.

C E Wiles, Director

15 June 2004. (251)

SILO ACCESS SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Carter Clark, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA, on 29 June 2004, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA not later than 12.00 noon on 28 June 2004. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Carter Clark, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may also receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

S Pryke, Director

15 June 2004. (854)

SOUND BUSINESS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of David Rubin & Partners, 1st Floor, 26-28 Bedford Row, London WC1R 4HE, on 30 June 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. Paul Appleton of David Rubin & Partners, 1st Floor, 26-28 Bedford Row, London WC1R 4HE, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at 1st Floor, 26-28 Bedford Row, London WC1R 4HE before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed.

By Order of the Board.

S Snelling, Director

14 June 2004. (511)

STAR METALWORK SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 3 Chapel Court, 42 Holly Walk, Leamington Spa CV32 4YS, on 1 July 2004, at 3.00 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Bottomley & Co, 3 Chapel Court, 42 Holly Walk, Leamington Spa CV32 4YS, during the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting. Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, the Meeting may also receive information about, or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board. J L Ferris, Director

14 June 2004. (313)

SYNAXIS CONSULTANCY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Hilton Hotel, Outwood Lane, Manchester M90 4WP, on Tuesday 6 July 2004, at 3.45 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the offices of Campbell Crossley and Davis, 348-350 Lytham Road, Blackpool FY4 1DW, not later than 12.00 noon on Monday 5 July 2004. Notice is further given that Richard Ian Williamson, of Campbell Crossley and Davis, 348-350 Lytham Road, Blackpool FY4 1DW, is appointed to act as the qualified Insolvency Practitioner who will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information as they may reasonably require pursuant to section 98(2)(a).

By Order of the Board.

G J Pigney, Director

15 June 2004. (038)

TB PRECISION TOOLING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Franklins Solicitors, Silbury Court, Silbury Boulevard, Central Milton Keynes MK9 2LY, on Friday 2 July 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Resolutions may be proposed at the Meeting of Creditors to set the basis of the Liquidator's remuneration and to confirm the preappointment costs. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of Sterling Ford, 14 Castilian Street, Northampton NN1 1JX, from 10.00 am on Wednesday 30 June 2004. Proxies to be used at the Meeting together with a full statement of accounts must be lodged at the offices of Sterling Ford, 14 Castilian Street, Northampton NN1 1JX, not later than 12.00 noon on Thursday 1 July 2004.

By Order of the Board.

J S Horsler, Director/Secretary

16 June 2004. (868)

ULTRA PLASTICS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Poppleton & Appleby, 32 High Street, Manchester M4 1QD, on Friday 2 July 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Pursuant to section 98, subsection (2)(a) of the Act, Stephen James Wainwright and Stephen Lord, of Poppleton & Appleby, 32 High Street, Manchester M4 1QD, are appointed to act as the Joint Qualified Insolvency Practitioners who will furnish Creditors with such information as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

D Howorth, Director

16 June 2004 (035)

WIGWAM INVESTMENTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at BWC Business Solutions Limited, 8 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2RU, on 25 June 2004, at 10.15 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at BWC Business Solutions Limited, 8 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2RU, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

S Teale. Director

15 June 2004. (315)

YORKSHIRE FINANCIAL CLINICS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at BWC Business Solutions, 8 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2RU, on 8 July 2004, at 11.15 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at BWC Business Solutions Limited, 8 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2RU, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

G Wrighton, Director

(316)

The following notice is in substitution for that which appeared on page 7512 of The London Gazette dated 16 June 2004:

HT COMMUNICATIONS LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned under section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. The Meeting will be held at Holiday Inn Leicester, 129 St Nicholas Circle, Leicester LE1 5LX, on 30 June 2004, at 11.00 am. A proxy form must be lodged together with a written statement of claim (green) at HKM Harlow, Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, not later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day of the Meeting to entitle you to vote at the Meeting. Notice is also given that secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and its value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and to approve the basis of the Liquidator's disbursements (alternatively the Liquidator may convene a further Meeting on a later date for the purpose of obtaining such Resolutions). In addition the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A copy of the Creditors' guide to Liquidators' fees accompanies this notice. By Order of the Board.

M Williams, Director

10 June 2004

(033)

(339)

Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 3497711

Name of Company: ACE CLOTHING COMPANY (LEICESTER)

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Clothing Manufacturers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Elwell Watchorn and Saxton, 109 Swan

Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN. Liquidator's Name and Address: Paul Anthony Saxton, Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN.

Office Holder Number: 6680. Date of Appointment: 16 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 01518643.

Name of Company: ACORN ENGINEERING (GUILDFORD)

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Machine Engineers and Toolmakers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Baker Tilly, The Clock House, 140

London Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 1UW

Liquidator's Name and Address: Matthew Richard Meadley Wild, The Clock House, 140 London Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 1UW.

Office Holder Number: 9300.

Date of Appointment: 15 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 04235149.

Name of Company: ALLEN WASTE MANAGEMENT LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Waste Management.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW. Liquidators' Names and Address: Stewart Trevor Bennett and Kevin Thomas Brown, both of Berg Kaprow Lewis LLP, 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW.

Office Holder Numbers: 1205 and 9240. Date of Appointment: 17 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(492)

(871)

Company Number: 4352155.

Name of Company: ASSURED INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT

Nature of Business: Software Development Company.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB. Liquidator's Name and Address: Jonathan R Booth, 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB.

Office Holder Number: 7486.

Date of Appointment: 15 June 2004. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 4269078.

Name of Company: ASSURED WORKS LIMITED.

Previous Names of Company: Vindecel Limited and Alumni Services

Nature of Business: Software Development Company.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB. Liquidator's Name and Address: Jonathan R Booth, 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB.

Office Holder Number: 7486.

Date of Appointment: 15 June 2004.
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(873)

Company Number: 04736440.

Name of Company: AZTEC SILKSCREEN LIMITED.

Previous Names of Company: Opus Publicity (Northern) Limited and

Grenard Silkscreen Limited. Nature of Business: Silkscreen Printers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Elwell Watchorn and Saxton, 109 Swan

Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN.

Liquidators' Names and Address: John Michael Munn and Richard John Elwell, both of Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN

Office Holder Numbers: 7859 and 6057. Date of Appointment: 16 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(337)

Company Number: 03046574.

Name of Company: BRIXWORTH SOFTWARE LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Mayflower Multimedia Training Limited. Nature of Business: Software Consultancy and Supply.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Robert Day and Company, Garfield, Church Lane, Oving, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP22 4HL.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Robert Day, Robert Day and Company, Garfield, Church Lane, Oving, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP22 4HL.

Office Holder Number: 9142.

Date of Appointment: 17 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (123)

Company Number: 03914109.

Name of Company: CAPRICORN ESTATES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Development and Sale of Real Estate.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Balliol House, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter EX1 1NP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: I E Walker, Begbies Traynor, Balliol House, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter EX1 1NP.

Office Holder Number: 6537.

Date of Appointment: 11 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (309)

Company Number: 02711547. Name of Company: **CHEQUERS BATH LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Public House.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Buckinghamshire SL7 1SX. Office: 81 Station Road, Marlow,

Liquidators' Names and Address: Peter Hughes-Holland and Frank Wessely, both of 81 Station Road, Marlow, Buckinghamshire SL7 1SX. Office Holder Numbers: 001700 and 007788.

Date of Appointment: 14 June 2004

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (855)

Company Number: 4435773.

Name of Company: CONSTRUCTION SERVICES (MANPOWER) LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Labour Hire to the Construction Industry.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: Torrington House, 47 Holywell Hill, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 1HD.

Albans, Hertordshire ALT 1 HD. Liquidator's Name and Address: Michael W Young, Vantis Business Recovery, Torrington House, 47 Holywell Hill, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 1 HD. Office Holder Number: 8077.

Date of Appointment: 15 June 2004. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (132)

Company Number: 2083236.

Name of Company: DALCELL MARKETING LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Resale and Wholesale of Batteries.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Milsted Langdon, One Redcliff Street,

Bristol BS1 6NP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Roger Anthony Stanford Isaacs,

Milsted Langdon, One Redcliff Street, Bristol BS1 6NP.

Office Holder Number: 8966. Date of Appointment: 11 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (334)

Company Number: 3324864.

Name of Company: ECHOMOTION LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Precision Engineers—Tool Manufacturers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 2nd Floor, Berkeley House, Dix's Field,

Exeter EX1 1PZ.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Carl Stuart Jackson and Michael Ralph Eastwood Matthews, both of Tenon Recovery, 2nd Floor, Berkeley House, Dix's Field, Exeter EX1 1PZ.

Office Holder Numbers: 8860 and 2228. Date of Appointment: 8 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (483)

Company Number: 4115446.

Name of Company: ELLA PUBLISHING LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Publishing House.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Mulberry House, 53 Church Street,

Weybridge, Surrey KT13 8DJ.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Tony James Thompson, Piper Thompson, Mulberry House, 53 Church Street, Weybridge, Surrey KT13 8DJ.

Office Holder Number: 5280.

Date of Appointment: 16 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (880)

Company Number: 01625349. Name of Company: FACTORY AND OFFICE CONSULTANTS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Commercial Interior Designers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF Liquidators' Names and Address: Allan Cooper and John Russell, both

of The P&A Partnership, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF. Office Holder Numbers: 5546 and 5544.

Date of Appointment: 15 June 2004. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. Company Number: 2267641. Name of Company: **FOCUSHAWK LTD.** Nature of Business: Property Developers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF. Liquidator's Name and Address: Andreas Georgiou Kakouris, 43

Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF. Office Holder Number: 0 04691. Date of Appointment: 17 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(485)

Company Number: 03207695. Name of Company: GCH LIMITED.

Nature of Business: General Construction and Civil Engineer.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 2-3 Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East

Sussex BN1 1EE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: G W Rhodes, Begbies Traynor, 2-3

Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1EE.

Office Holder Number: 2478.
Date of Appointment: 16 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (343)

Company Number: 4648160.

Name of Company: HÉLÈNA ANGELENA LIMITED.

Trading Name: H Boutique.

Nature of Business: Clothing Retailers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Richard Frank Simms and Alan Roy Limb, Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP.

Office Holder Numbers: 9252 and 8955.

Date of Appointment: 16 June 2004.
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (026)

Company Number: 1807470.

Name of Company: IPPS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Manufacturers of Personal Organisers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 69-75 Lincoln Road, Peterborough PE1

2SQ.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Michael Perkins, 69-75 Lincoln Road, Peterborough PE1 2SQ.

Office Holder Number: 2616.

Date of Appointment: 10 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(261)

Company Number: 4338744.

Name of Company: JKM RECRUITMENT LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Recruitment Agency.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North

Chingford, London E4 7BA.

Liquidator's Name and Address: A J Clark, Carter Clark, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA.

Office Holder Number: 008760. Date of Appointment: 16 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 0333816.

Name of Company: K J B ELECTRICAL LTD.

Nature of Business: Installation, Electrical Wiring Etc.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Bartfields (UK) Limited, Burley House, 12

Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Gerald M Krasner, Bartfields (UK)

Limited, Burley House, 12 Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF.

Office Holder Number: 005532 Date of Appointment: 11 June 2004.

(301)

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(347)

(854)

Company Number: 1568900. Name of Company: **LIONSDEN LIMITED.** Trading Name: Metroroof.

Nature of Business: Roofing and General Contracting Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: Sargent & Company Limited, 36 Clare

Road, Halifax HX1 2HX. Liquidator's Name and Address: Peter Sargent, Sargent & Company Limited, 36 Clare Road, Halifax HX1 2HX.

Office Holder Number: 8636.

Date of Appointment: 17 June 2004. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(305)

Company Number: 2133765. Name of Company: **NEW HORIZONS MANAGEMENT LTD.**

Nature of Business: Property Management.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF. Liquidator's Name and Address: Andreas Georgiou Kakouris, 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF.

Office Holder Number: 0 04691. Date of Appointment: 17 June 2004.
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(491)

Company Number: 4510345. Name of Company: **OCEAN DRIVE CLOTHING LIMITED.**

Nature of Business: Retail of Clothing. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newham Street, Birmingham B3 1PB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Roderick Graham Butcher, Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newham Street, Birmingham B3 1PB.

Office Holder Number: 8834. Date of Appointment: 11 June 2004. By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(350)

Company Number: 04427675.

Name of Company: PICTURES & FRAMES OF BIRMINGHAM

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Manufacturers and Retailers of Picture Frames.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Carmella House, 3 & 4 Grove Terrace,

Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Eileen T F Sale, Sale Smith & Co, Insolvency Practitioners, Carmella House, 3 & 4 Grove Terrace, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE.

Office Holder Number: 008738 Date of Appointment: 15 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 571490.

Name of Company: PREMIER BUILDING GROUP LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Other Special Trades Construction.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 3rd Floor, 1 City Square, Leeds LS1 2DP. Liquidators' Names and Addresses: Charles MacMillan BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, 3rd Floor, 1 City Square, Leeds LS1 2DP and David Swaden, BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, Commercial Buildings, 11-15 Cross Street, Manchester M2 1WE

Office Holder Numbers: 6000/01 and 5495/01. Date of Appointment: 11 June 2004

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 03965750.

Name of Company: RETAIL TECHNO LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Administration for Businesses.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Great Central House, Great Central

Avenue, South Ruislip HA4 6TS.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Solomon Cohen, Pitman Cohen, Great Central House, Great Central Avenue, South Ruislip, Middlesex

Office Holder Number: 001751.

Date of Appointment: 10 June 2004

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 01129861.

Name of Company: RHODES MUSIC COMPANY LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Retail of Electrical Household Goods.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Andrew Andronikou and Ladislav Hornan, both of St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH. Office Holder Number: 1253 and 2059.

Date of Appointment: 11 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (341)

Company Number: 02220166.

Name of Company: **SDO LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Property Developers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Wilson Pitts, Glendevon House,

Hawthorn Park, Coal Road, Leeds LS14 1PQ.

Liquidators' Names and Address: D F Wilson and J N R Pitts, Wilson Pitts, Glendevon House, Hawthorn Park, Coal Road, Leeds LS14 1PQ.
Office Holder Numbers: 703 and 7851.
Date of Appointment: 21 May 2004.
By whom Appointed: Members. (031)

Company Number: 02706501.

Name of Company: S J FREIGHT LIMITED.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: DTE House, Hollins Mount, Bury BL9 8AT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: J M Titley, of DTE Leonard Curtis, DTE House, Hollins Mount, Bury BL9 8AT.

Office Holder Number: 8617. Date of Appointment: 9 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04377965.

Name of Company: SRLJL LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Classic Car Club Bristol Limited.

Nature of Business: Classic Car Membership Club. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 19 Portland Square, Bristol BS2 8SJ.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Stephen Anthony John Ramsbottom, of Bishop Fleming, 19 Portland Square, Bristol BS2 8SJ.

Office Holder Number: 8990. Date of Appointment: 14 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04300424.

Name of Company: SHOWTRANS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: General Commercial Company.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o hjs Recovery, 12-14 Carlton Place,

Southampton SO15 2EA.

(875)

(307)

(861)

Liquidator's Name and Address: Gordon Johnston, of his Recovery,

12-14 Carlton Place, Southampton SO15 2EA. Office Holder Number: 1160.

Date of Appointment: 15 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04410012.

Name of Company: STEELCRAFT SERVICES (COVENTRY) LTD.

Trading Name: Howard Thorne Steel Fabrication. Nature of Business: Mechanical Engineering.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: 35 Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH. Liquidator's Name and Address: A Turpin, of Poppleton & Appleby, 35

Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH. Office Holder Number: 8936. Date of Appointment: 16 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: by the Members and confirmed by the Creditors.

(130)

(120)

(503)

Company Number: 03965640.

Name of Company: U.S.E PRODUCTIONS LIMITED.

Previous Names of Company: Universal Shows and Events Limited and Universal Shows and Entertainment Limited.

Nature of Business: A Production House Providing Entertainment, Shows and Theatrical Events.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards

Lane, London N12 8LY.

Liquidators' Names and Addresses: David Rubin, of Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY; and Daniel Platt, of SPW Poppleton & Appleby, Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF

Office Holder Numbers: 2591 and 2669. Date of Appointment: 11 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Company and Creditors. (345)

Company Number: 04454276. Name of Company: **VALECROFT ENGINEERS LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Staff Agency.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G

9TB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Jeremy Berman, of Berley, 76 New Cavendish Street, London $W1G\ 9TB.$

Office Holder Number: 5303.

Date of Appointment: 10 June 2004. By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(877)

Company Number: 4726219.

Name of Company: VISTAHOME CONSERVATORIES LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: C J M Homes Limited.

Nature of Business: Conservatory Installers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington,

Cheshire WA1 1JY.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Robert William Keating, of R W Keating & Co, 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY.

Office Holder Number: 7703. Date of Appointment: 16 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (029)

Company Number: 02325455.

Name of Company: WOODSIDE SERVICES LIMITED. Nature of Business: Architectural, Technical Consultant.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court,

Chapel Street, Preston PR1 8BU.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Gordon Craig, Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8BU.

Office Holder Number: 0978.

Date of Appointment: 10 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (126)

Company Number: 04222321.

Name of Company: YORKSHIRE MOTAQUIP LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Distributor of Vehicle Components and

Accessories.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Omega Court, 368 Cemetery Road,

Sheffield S11 8FT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Adrian Graham, Hamiltons Insolvency Practitioners Limited, Omega Court, 368 Cemetery Road,

Sheffield Š11 8FT.

Office Holder Number: 8980. Date of Appointment: 16 June 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (128)

Final Meetings

ABLE CONSTRUCTION & PLANT HIRE LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 47 London Street, Reading, Berkshire RG1 4PS, on 29 July 2004, at 11.30 am, to be followed at 12.00 noon by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Bridgers, 47 London Street, Reading, Berkshire, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

P Bridger, Liquidator

17 June 2004. (522)

ANGLO SPANISH FURNISHINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Athene Place, 66 Shoe Lane, London EC4A 3WA, on 28 July 2004, at 10.15 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote on his or her behalf. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor.

J R D Smith, Liquidator

16 June 2004. (523)

ARTHUR.H. WEBBER & SONS, LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of Arthur. H. Webber & Sons Limited will be held at Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN, on 20 July 2004, at 10.30 am for the purposes of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the company disposed of and of hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company. Proxies for the Meeting must be lodged at Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN, not later that 12.00 noon on 19 July 2004.

C R Ashe, Liquidator

14 June 2004 (278)

BBE COURIERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at Four Brindleyplace, Birmingham B1 2HZ, on 30 July 2004, at 11.00 am and at 11.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property disposed of, and of receiving any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

A P Peters, Liquidator

17 June 2004. (499)

BECKLACE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, the Final General Meeting of the Company will be held at the offices of Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN, on 30 July 2004 at 3.00 pm to be followed at 3.30 pm by the Final Meeting of the Creditors of the Company, to have an account laid before them showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and to hear any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator.

R J Elwell, Liquidator

17 June 2004. (518)

BIGWEBSHED LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Baker Tilly, Garrick House, 76-80 High Street, Old Fletton, Peterborough PE2 8ST, on 22 July 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.15 respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meetings showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

A D Allen, Liquidator 14 June 2004. (858)

BROADSTONE CONTRACTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Final Meeting of the Members of Broadstone Contracts Limited will be held on 29 July 2004, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 11.00 am on the same day by a Final Meeting of the Creditors of the Company. The Final Meetings will be held at Station House, Midland Drive, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands B72 1TU. The Meetings are called pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of enabling the Liquidator to present an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and showing how the Company's property has been disposed of, and to give any explanation that he may consider necessary. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meeting should be lodged at Irwin & Company, Station House, Midland Drive, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands B72 1TU, by no later than 12.00 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings.

G Irwin, Liquidator 16 June 2004. (250)

CAINS MECHANICAL SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Shareholders and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Church Step House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AB, on Wednesday 21 July 2004, at 3.30 pm and 4.00 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator

Liquidator 15 June 2004. (319)

CELTIC SHOPS INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU, on Monday 9 August 2004, at 10.30 am and 10.45 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Joint Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxyholder need not be a Member.

R A B Saville, Joint Liquidator
17 June 2004. (276)

DJC ELECTRONICS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at St Johns Court, Wiltell Road, Litchfield, Staffordshire WS14 9DS, on 23 July 2004, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.30 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at St John's Court, Wiltell Road, Lichfield, Staffordshire, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

M F P Smith, Liquidator

18 June 2004. (529)

ENGRAVE IT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Kay Johnson Gee, Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Manchester M3 5EQ, on 15 July 2004, at 12.00 noon, followed by a Meeting of Creditors. The Meeting has been summoned for the purpose of having an account laid before the Creditors showing the manner in which the liquidation estate has been conducted and the property of the Debtor disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

J E Avery-Gee, Liquidator 14 June 2004. (257)

FAIRFAX & THOMPSON LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 21-23 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire, on 19 July 2004, at 1.00 pm, followed at 1.15 pm by a Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at the Meeting must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon on 9 July 2004.

H Phillips, Liquidator
17 June 2004. (514)

FIGHELDEAN BONELESS MEAT COMPANY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Contributories and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, Park House, 102-108 Above Bar, Southampton SO14 7NH, on 22 July 2004, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meetings, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

E T Head, Liquidator 15 June 2004. (318)

HANIF CONSULTANCY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meeting of the Contributories and Creditors of Hanif Consultancy Limited will be held at the offices of Pure Recovery, 4th Floor, Holborn Hall, 100 Gray's Inn Road, London WC1X 8AL, on 29 July 2004, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purposes of laying before the Meetings an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and to determine whether the Liquidator should have his release. A Contributory or Creditor to vote at the Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Contributory or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at the Meeting must be lodged at the offices of Pure Recovery, 4th Floor, Holborn Hall, 100 Gray's Inn Road, London WC1X 8AL, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meetings.

T Brown, Liquidator
11 June 2004. (254)

HOLMESHIELDS OF HELMSHORE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Kay Johnson Gee, Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Manchester M3 5EQ, on 19 July 2004, at 11.00 am, followed by a Meeting of Creditors. The Meeting has been summoned for the purpose of having an account laid before the Creditors showing the manner in which the Liquidation estate has been conducted and the property of the Debtor disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

J E Avery-Gee, Liquidator

14 June 2004. (258)

HYDRALEC MARINE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held within the offices of Cowan & Partners, 60 Constitution Street, Leith, Edinburgh EH6 6RR, on 20 July 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of receiving the Liquidator's final report showing how the winding-up has been conducted and of hearing any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator. All Creditors are entitled to attend in person or by proxy, and a Resolution will be passed when the majority in value of those voting have voted in favour of it. Creditors may vote where claims and proxies have been submitted and accepted at the Meeting or lodged beforehand at the above offices

D F Rutherford, Liquidator (481)

IJS CONTRACTORS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Hill House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth BH2 6HR, on Friday 23 July 2004, at 11.00 am to be followed at 11.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of laying before the Meeting an account of the winding-up showing how it has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of and giving an explanation of it; and determining whether the Liquidator shall have his release under section 173 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

D J Waterhouse, Liquidator

16 June 2004. (321)

J & K PERRYS WHOLESALE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to sections 595 of the Companies Act 1985 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE, on 23 July 2004, at 10.30 am followed by the Creditors Meeting at 10.45 am for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted, and how the property has been disposed of and any explanation that may be given, and to approve the Liquidator's remuneration, and to approve that the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator be disposed of within 15 months of the final dissolution of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator not later than 1.00 pm of the business day before the Meeting at 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE.

A K Bhardwaj, Liquidator 14 June 2004.

J T BATEMAN & CO (BUILDING) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to sections 105 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that an Annual and Final Meeting of Members and Creditors of J T Bateman & Co (Building) Limited will be held at 65 St Edmund's Church Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP1 1EF, on 20 July 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am for the purposes of having an account laid before them, and to receive a report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meetings may be lodged with the Liquidator at the above address no later than midday on the business day before the Meetings.

J A Palmer, Liquidator

18 June 2004. (896)

JOSTY LINXS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Taylor Rowlands, 8 High Street, Yarm, Stockton on Tees TS15 9AE, on Monday 19 July 2004, at $3.00\ pm$ and $3.05\ pm$ respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

J H Madden. Liquidator

14 June 2004. (255)

KNOWLEDGE, TEAMWORK, ABILITY LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at 1 Bentinck Street, London W1U 2ED, on Thursday 22 July 2004, at 12.30 pm and 1.30 pm respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before them and to receive a report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at 1 Bentinck Street, London W1U 2ED, by no later than 12.00 noon on Wednesday 21 July 2004.

R M Woolfson, Liquidator

15 June 2004. (253)

LEYDENE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company and a General Meeting of Creditors will be held for the purposes of having laid before them an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up since 16 July 2003, the date of Liquidation and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. The Meetings will be held at Spearing Insolvency, Mulberry House, John Street, Stratford upon Avon, Warwickshire CV37 6UB, on 30 July 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his or her stead. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either of the Meetings must be lodged at Spearing Insolvency, Mulberry House, John Street, Stratford upon Avon, Warwickshire CV37 6UB, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meetings.

N Spearing, Liquidator

17 June 2004. (520)

LINTONMEVE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, London E4 8LP, on Thursday 22 July 2004, at 12.00 noon and 12.30 pm respectively, to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of and to hear any explanation that may be furnished by the Liquidator and to pass a Resolution as to the disposal of the books, accounts and documents of the Company.

R A Segal, Liquidator

(256)

17 June 2004. (489)

MARTON HALL DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on 28 July 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either Meeting must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

P Stanley, Liquidator (521)

MATRIX CONSULTANCY SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Bank Chambers, 1 Central Avenue, Sittingbourne, Kent ME10 4AE, on 26 July 2004, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.30 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Bank Chambers, 1 Central Avenue, Sittingbourne, Kent, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

D J Cork, Liquidator

15 June 2004. (248)

MENSA MARKETING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor (Incorporating Taylor Gotham & Fry), The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend on Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, on 28 July 2004, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am, by a Final Meeting of the Creditors, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of directing the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company, and of the Liquidator thereof, shall be disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

J Taylor, Liquidator

16 June 2004. (498)

MICRO MEDIA SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5EH, on 30 July 2004, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.15 am, by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company, and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5EH, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

K Goldfarb, Liquidator

17 June 2004. (320)

PHOTOSHOT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the office of Tenon Recovery, 39-40 Old Steine, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1NH, on Thursday 22 July 2004, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend or vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in their place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the above address by no later than 12.00 noon on the last business day preceding the Meetings.

S R Thomas, Liquidator

15 June 2004. (513)

POP LEISURESMITHS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of HKM, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 19 July 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator(s) showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator(s). Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or a Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator(s) at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

K Mistry, Joint Liquidator

2 June 2004. (898)

PRO SPLASH LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Milner Boardman & Partners, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire WA15 9TG, on Friday 23 July 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend or vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or Creditor, but must be returned to the offices of Milner Boardman & Partners at the above address by no later than 12.00 noon on the day before the Meeting.

C Burke, Liquidator

17 June 2004. (528)

QUARTIER LATIN GROUP PLC

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on 29 July 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at either Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, no later than 4.00 pm on the business day before the Meeting.

D A Rubin, Liquidator

16 June 2004. (525)

REMNUT CONSTRUCTION CO LTD

(formerly Eurolag Insulations (UK) Ltd)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, London E4 8LP, on Friday, 30 July 2004, at 3.00 pm and 3.30 pm respectively, to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and to hear any explanation that may be furnished by the Liquidator and to pass a Resolution as to the disposal of the books, account and documents of the Company.

R A Segal, Liquidator

18 June 2004. (497)

ROBIN HOOD GARDENS EDUCATION AND TRAINING TRUST

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at the Civic Offices, St Nicholas Way, Sutton, Surrey SM1 1EA, on Thursday 22 July 2004, at 12.30 pm, for the purposes of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and how the Company's property has been disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with me not later than 12.00 noon on Wednesday 21 July 2004.

G Henderson, Liquidator

17 June 2004. (515)

S D Z LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of HKM, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 19 July 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or a Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

K Mistry, Joint Liquidator

2 June 2004. (527)

SECURE IT ALARMS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, that a Final Meeting of Secure It Alarms Limited will be held at Avco House, 6 Albert Road, Barnet, Hertfordshire EN4 9SH, on 23 July 2004, at 10.15 am. A Final Meeting of the Company's Creditors will follow immediately thereafter. The Meetings are called pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986 for the purpose of showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the Company disposed of, and for hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. The release of the Liquidator along with the manner in which the related books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of will also be determined. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meeting should be lodged at Avco House, 6 Albert Road, Barnet, Hertfordshire EN4 9SH, no later than 12.00 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings.

J Kelmanson, Liquidator

15 June 2004. (882)

SELECT ROSES (UK) LTD

(formerly Rearsby Roses Ltd)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of HKM, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 19 July 2004, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or a Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

K Mistry, Joint Liquidator

3 June 2004. (512)

SPAACE LIMITED

SECOR (SHEFFIELD) LIMITED SECOR (DONCASTER) LIMITED

SECOR (HULL) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Companies will be held at the offices of Bartfields (UK) Limited, Burley House, 12 Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF, on 28 July 2004, commencing at 10.00 am and at fifteen minute intervals thereafter, for the purposes of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and to receive any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Companies. Proxies for both Meetings must be lodged at the above address not later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding the Meetings.

G M Krasner, Liquidator

16 June 2004. (524)

STATESIDE SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Final Meetings of the Members and of the Creditors of Stateside Services Limited, will be held at the offices of K S Tan & Co., 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, on Friday 30 July 2004, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator, (pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor.

KS Tan, Liquidator

17 June 2004. (869)

TEATRO (LEEDS) CLUB AND RESTAURANT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and of Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Tenon Recovery, Arkwright House, Parsonage Gardens, Manchester M3 2LF, on 21 July 2004, at 12.00 noon and 12.30 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidator and agreeing to disposal of the Company books and records. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not also be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies must be lodged by 12.00 noon on the business day immediately prior to the date of the Meeting.

D Oakley, Joint Liquidator

16 June 2004. (897)

THE CAR FINDER SERVICE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of SPW Poppleton & Appleby, Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, on 22 July 2004, at 12.00 noon and 12.30 pm respectively, to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of directing the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator thereof, shall be disposed of.

M Solomons, Liquidator

17 June 2004. (516)

THE LANDSCAPE COMPANY (COLCHESTER) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of SPW Poppleton & Appleby, Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, on 22 July 2004, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of directing the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator thereof, shall be disposed of.

H J Sorsky, Liquidator

17 June 2004. (517)

THE MORGAN PARTNERSHIP CONTRACTS DIVISION UK LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Valentine & Co, 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, at 12.00 noon on Tuesday 20 July 2004, to be followed at 12.15 pm by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Please take notice that Resolutions proposed at the Final Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution or Resolutions agreeing the level of the Liquidator or Liquidator's remuneration. In accordance with Rule 4.186(b) and Rule 11.7(b) of the Insolvency Rules, I confirm that no dividend will be made in relation to the Liquidation of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding working day.

M S Reynolds, Liquidator

14 June 2004. (857)

UNIQUE BUSINESS INFORMATION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Creditors and Members of the above-named Company have been convened by the Joint Liquidators pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meetings will be held at the offices of CBA, 39 Castle Street, Leicester LEI 5WN, on 23 July 2004, at 2.30 pm and 2.45 pm respectively, for the purposes of having a Final Account laid before them by the Joint Liquidators, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators.

N Gibson

16 June 2004. (526)

WALLBROOK ENTERPRISES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 39A Holland Road, Hurst Green, Oxted, Surrey RH8 0RU, on Friday 16 July 2004, at 11.30 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator, showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator not later than 4.00 pm on the business day before the Meeting.

D Lewis, Liquidator

16 June 2004. (519)

Notices to Creditors

ALLEN WASTE MANAGEMENT LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Stewart Trevor Bennett and Kevin Thomas Brown, both of Berg Kaprow Lewis LLP, 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW, give notice that on 17 June 2004, we were appointed Joint Liquidators of Allen Waste Management Limited by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 5 July 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Stewart Trevor Bennett, of 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

S T Bennett, Joint Liquidator

17 June 2004. (494)

CAPRICORN ESTATES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 23 July 2004, to send their names and addresses and particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to I E Walker, the Liquidator of the said Company, at Begbies Traynor, Balliol House, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter EX1 1NP, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, by their Solicitors or personally, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

I E Walker, Liquidator

14 June 2004. (310)

DALCELL MARKETING

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 30 September 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Roger Anthony Stanford Isaacs, of Milsted Langdon, One Redcliff Street, Bristol BS1 6NP, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are personally, or by their Solicitors to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

R Isaacs, Liquidator

14 June 2004. (335)

ECHOMOTION LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Carl Stuart Jackson, of Tenon Recovery, 2nd Floor, Berkeley House, Dix's Field, Exeter, give notice that on 8 June 2004, Carl Stuart Jackson and Michael Ralph Eastwood Matthews, were appointed Joint Liquidators of Echomotion Limited by Resolutions of the Members and the Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 31 July 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Carl Stuart Jackson, of 2nd Floor, Berkeley House, Dix's Field, Exeter, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

C S Jackson, Joint Liquidator

14 June 2004. (484)

HÉLÈNA ANGELENA LIMITED

(t/a H Boutique)

Notice is hereby given that we, Richard Frank Simms and Alan Roy Limb, of F A Simms & Partners Plc, Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, were appointed Joint Liquidators of the said Company on 16 June 2004.

Notice is also hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, are required, on or before 30 July 2004, to send their names and addresses, particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitor (if any), to Richard Frank Simms, of F A Simms & Partners Plc, Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their said debtors or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notices, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

16 June 2004. (027)

KJB ELECTRICAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 10 September 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors, if any, to the undersigned Gerald Maurice Krasner, of Bartfields (UK) Limited, Burley House, 12 Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

11 June 2004. (348)

SDO LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required on or before 22 July 2004, to prove their debts by sending to the undersigned J N R Pitts, of Glendevon House, Hawthorn Park, Coal Road, Leeds LS14 1PQ, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, written statements of the amounts they claim to be due to them from the Company and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary evidence as may appear to the Liquidators to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the declaration of any dividend is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the distribution of that dividend or any other dividend declared before his debt was proved.

JNR Pitts, Joint Liquidator

25 May 2004. (032)

SRLJL LIMITED

(formerly Classic Car Club Bristol Ltd)

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Stephen Anthony John Ramsbottom, of Bishop Fleming, 19 Portland Square, Bristol BS2 8SJ, give notice that on 14 June 2004, I was appointed Liquidator of SRLJL Limited (formerly Classic Car Club Bristol Ltd) by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 26 July 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned Stephen Anthony John Ramsbottom, of 19 Portland Square, Bristol BS2 8SJ, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

S A J Ramsbottom, Liquidator

14 June 2004. (121)

VALECROFT ENGINEERS LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Jeremy Berman, of Berley, 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, give notice that on 10 June 2004, I was appointed Liquidator of Valecroft Engineers Limited, at a Meeting of Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 10 September 2004, to send in their names, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned Jeremy Berman, of 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are personally, or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

J Berman, Liquidator

16 June 2004. (878)

Winding-up By The Court Petitions to Wind Up (Companies)

In the Bournemouth County Court. No 17 of 2004

In the Matter of 4 UNDERWRITING LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Dean Park House, Dean Park Crescent, Bournemouth BH1 1JF, presented on 20 May 2004 by HML Marketing Ltd, of 34 The Broadway, Wickford, Essex SS1 7AN, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Bournemouth Crown and County Court, Courts of Justice, Deansleigh Road, Bournemouth BH7 7DS, on 8 July 2004, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 7 July 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Davies Lavery*, Nelson House, 23-27 Moulsham Street, Chelmsford, Essex CM2 0XQ. (Ref WJB/KAA/52348/19.)

14 June 2004. (243)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 3252 of 2004

In the Matter of **ADVERTDOUBLE LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Advertdouble Limited, 1st Floor, Centinal, 46 Clarendon Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD17 1JJ, presented on 19 May 2004 by Baker Tilly (a firm) of 12 Gleneagles Court, Brighton Road, Crawley, West Sussex RH10 6AD, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 7 July 2004, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday 6 July 2004.

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Petitioner's Solicitors is *Cumberland Ellis Peirs*, Columbia House, 69 Aldwych, London WC2B 4RW. (Ref SO/BAK/1/1070.) (242)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 3316 of 2004

In the Matter of CITYSPACE GROUP LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of c/o Beynon Nicholls, 27 Chancery Lane, London WC2A 1NE, presented on 21 May 2004 by Vortec Limited (In Administrative Receivership), of 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 7 July 2004, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 6 July 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Susan Heads & Company, 1 Bromley Lane, Chislehurst, Kent BR7 6LH. (Ref SH/Vortec.)

18 June 2004. (325)

In the Scarborough County Court. No 23 of 2003

In the Matter of **CREATION AV LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 24 Mill Street, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 6TN, presented on 11 June 2004 by Peter Edwards & Co, 4 Meadow Court, 41-43 High Street, Witney, Oxfordshire OX28 6RN, will be heard at Scarborough County Court, Pavilion House, Valley Bridge Road, Scarborough, on Wednesday 30 June 2004, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be beared)

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday 29 June 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Peter Edwards & Co*, 4 Meadow Court, 41-43 High Street, Witney OX28 6RN.

18 June 2004. (496)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Manchester District Registry. No 1436 of 2004

In the Matter of **FABRICATION & SHUTTERS (NW) LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Fabrication & Shutters (NW) Limited, of registered office, 85-87 High Street West, Glossop SK13 8AZ, presented on 25 May 2004, by Alker Brothers & Partners (a firm), of 14-15 Bridgeman Terrace, Wigan WN1 1TB, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Manchester District Registry, 184-186 Deansgate, Manchester on 5 July 2004, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 2 July 2004.

The Petitioners' Solicitors are Waldman & Co., Third Floor, Minerva House, Spaniel Row, Nottingham NG1 6EP.

17 June 2004. (488)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 3260 of 2004

In the Matter of HEAVY DUTY COVERS LIMITED (In Administrative Receivership)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Tenon, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire, presented on 20 May 2004 by (1) Peter Newman, 25 Milebush Road, Southsea PO4 8NF, (2) JRH Special Delivery Service Ltd, Unit E, Limberline Road, Portsmouth PO3 5JF, (3) Robert Reid, 11 Hillhouse Place, Stewarton, Ayrshire KA3 3HT, (4) Keith Garrett, 6 Elmdale Grove, East Wellow SO51 6AX, (5) Matt Bennetto, 26 Foley Road, Pedmore, West Midlands DY9 0RT, (6) Brian Boulton, 9 Alder Drive, Galloway Lane, Pudsley, West Yorkshire LS28 8RD, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 7 July 2004, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 6 July 2004

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Bramsdon and Childs*, 141 Elm Grove, Southsea, Hampshire PO5 1HR. (Ref MCR/VB/Newman.)

17 June 2004. (324)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 773 of 2004

In the Matter of **HEWITTS COUNTRY PINE LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 44 Hever Road, West Kingsdown, Sevenoaks, Kent TN15 6HD, presented on 24 May 2004 by Superprints Limited (In Liquidation), claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 3BG, on 6 July 2004, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Monday 5 July 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lupton Fawcett*, Yorkshire House, Greek Street, Leeds LS1 5SX. (Ref MDS/Largo/Hewitts.)

17 June 2004. (323)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1370 of 2004

In the Matter of INVICTA TECHNICAL SERVICES PLC and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Invicta Technical Services Plc, The Granary, Blagrove Farm, Blagrove Lane, Wokingham, Berkshire RG41 4AY, presented on 25 February 2004 by the Partners of SPW, Chartered Accountants, Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 23 June 2004, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 22 June 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Tringhams*, 26 Dorset Street, Marylebone 2, London W1U 8AP.

23 March 2004. (351)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 3548 of 2004

In the Matter of **LIGHTSHOW LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 2 Church Street, Burnham, Slough, Berkshire SL1 7HZ, presented on 2 June 2004 by HM Customs and Excise of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 7 July 2004, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 6 July 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref PC/DFT/H00348-00882.) (509)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Manchester District Registry. No 1445 of 2004

In the Matter of **PENNYCOM.COM LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Graham Best & Co, 189 Lynchford Road, Farnborough, Hampshire GU14 6HD, presented on 27 May 2004 by Easyair Limited, t/a Openair, 57 Kingsway Place, London EC1R 0LY, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Manchester District Registry, at 186 Deansgate, Manchester, on 5 July 2004, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 2 July 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Cobbetts Solicitors*, Ship Canal House, King Street, Manchester M2 4WB. (Ref Mark Whittell.)

17 June 2004. (267)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 3262 of 2004

In the Matter of **QUORUM CONSULTANCY SERVICES LTD** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 9 Elmsway, Ashford, Middlesex TW15 4AA, presented on 20 May 2004 by Dial Vehicle Management Services Ltd, 165 Bath Road, Slough, Berkshire SL14AA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 7 July 2004, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 6 July 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Blake Lapthorn Linnell*, Seacourt Tower, West Way, Oxford OX2 0FB. (Ref AML.)

15 June 2004. (268)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 721 of 2004

In the Matter of R M INDUSTRIES LTD

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of T B S House, 52 Hinckley Road, Leicester in the county of Leicestershire LE3 0RB, presented on 26 April 2004 by Altex (UK) Limited, whose registered office is situate at 12-14 Adelaide Street, Bradford BD5 0EF, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, 1 Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 3 August 2004, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 2 August 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *Browns Solicitors Limited*, Auburn House, 8 Upper Piccadilly, Bradford BD1 3NU. (Ref BB/13156.2/ ALT40001.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry. No 2439 of 2004

In the Matter of SILK 'N' SUE LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office, 74-76 West Street, Erith, Kent DA8 1AF, presented on 5 May 2004 by Festive Productions Limited, whose registered office is situate at Otters Brook, Ty Coch Way, Cwmbran NP44 7XE, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, at 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on 9 August 2004, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 6 August 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lane & Co, 9* York Road, Erdington, Birmingham B23 6TE. (Ref 42035.)

2 June 2004. (265)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 3886 of 2004

In the Matter of SPORTAL LIMITED

(In Administration)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Sportal Limited (in Administration) was presented on 15 June 2004 by its Joint Administrators, Michael Rollings, Margaret Mills and Christopher Hill, of Ernst & Young LLP, of One More London Place, London SE1 2AF. The Petition will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 1 July 2004, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner's Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on the last business day before the hearing.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is CMS Cameron McKenna, of Mitre House, 160 Aldersgate Street, London EC1A 4DD. (Ref LFY/JEMB/RWH/ 0X4087.00232.)

16 June 2004. (269)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 879 of 2004

In the Matter of VERCON INTERIOR SOLUTIONS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 21-27 St Pauls Street, Leeds LS1 2ER, presented on 25 May 2004 by Brian Bell Carpets (a firm), of 86 Main Street, Fulford, York YO10 4PX, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, 1 Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 3BG, on Tuesday 6 July 2004, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Monday 5 July 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Denison Till, of Stamford House, Piccadilly, York YO1 9PP. (Ref LJH/56798.)

17 June 2004. (241)

Winding-up Orders

Name of Company—ALLSERVE (UK) LIMITED. Company Registration Number—04450600. Address of Registered Office—The Business Centre, Suites 1 & 2, 18 The High Street, Bromsgrove, Worcestershire, B61 8HQ. Court—LIVERPOOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—30th March 2004. No. of Matter-261 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order-24th May 2004. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

Name of Company—CLIPPER LTD. Trading Name—Clipper Ltd. Company Registration Number—02789920. Address of Registered Office—Bridge House, 49 OLD Bridge Road, Whitstable, Kent, CT5 1RD. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—2191 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—14th June 2004. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ.

Name of Company—DARK ELF EVENT SERVICES LTD. Company Registration Number-04164902. Address of Registered Office-Great North Road, Chawston, Bedford, MK44 9UZ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th March 2004. No. of Matter—002217 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—9th June 2004. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2011)

Company—**DEANSFIELD LIMITED**. of Company Registration Number—04136612. Address of Registered Office—27A Willesden Lane, London, NW6 7RD. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—25th February 2004. No. of Matter—2238 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—14th June 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

(2053)

Name of Company—EUROPEAN AVIATION MAINTENANCE LTD. Company Registration Number—02806991. Address of Registered Office—Wolverton House, 14 Wolverton Road, Dudley, DY2 7PL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—5th March 2004. No. of Matter—001600 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—26th May 2004. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

(2161)

Name of Company—HAWK CARGO SERVICES LTD. Company Registration Number—04385168. Address of Registered Office—3 Sentry Way, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands, B75 7HZ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—15th April 2004. No. of Matter—002501 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—26th May 2004. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2107)

Name of Company—HERCULES HOLDINGS LTD. Company Registration Number—04349351. Address of Registered Office—80 Sidney Street, Folkestone, Kent, CT19 6HQ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—4th May 2004. No. of Matter-002888 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order-9th June 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2155)

Name of Company—J A HARRIS AND SONS (OLD PARK) LTD. Company Registration Number—00521717. Address of Registered Office—Malinslee, Telford, Shropshire, TF4 2BN. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition— 8th December 2003. No. of Matter—3055 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—15th December 2003. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

Name of Company—KDS TRAVEL LTD. Company Registration Number—03163584. Address of Registered Office—9 Heol Lotwen, Capel Hendre, Ammanford, Carmarthenshire, SA18 3RP. Court—CARMARTHEN. Date of Filing Petition—15th April 2004. No. of Matter—2 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—26th May 2004. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL. (2172)

Name of Company—MANOS & CO PROPERTIES LTD. Company Registration Number—04239331. Address of Registered Office—C/O Tbw, 42 Alie Street, London, E1 8DA. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th March 2004. No. of Matter—001896 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—9th June 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2077)

Name of Company—MIKE EGER INTERNATIONAL LTD. Company Registration Number—04317109. Address of Registered Office—192 Squirrel Walk, Pontardulais, Swansea, SA4 1UG. Court—LIVERPOOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2004. No. of Matter—209 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—10th May 2004. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL. (2180)

Name of Company—MPL CONSTRUCTION LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03499108. Address of Registered Office—Butler & Co, 30-32 High Street, Codnor, Derbyshire, DE5 9QB. Court—LIVERPOOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—27th January 2004. No. of Matter—80 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—22nd March 2004. Official Receiver—First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE1 5TF. (2004)

Name of Company—MSS COMMUNICATIONS LIMITED. Company Registration Number—04336582. Address of Registered Office—Johnson House, Johnson Road, Woodford Green, Essex, IG8 0XA. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—27th February 2004. No. of Matter—2244 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—14th June 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2060)

Name of Company—S & A BUILDING SERVICES LTD. Company Registration Number—04509576. Address of Registered Office—1 Lushington Hill, Wootton Bridge, Isle of Wight, PO33 4NT. Court—NEWPORT. Date of Filing Petition—22nd April 2004. No. of Matter—1 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—18th May 2004. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2032)

Name of Company—WILLOWBROOK CONTRACTS LTD. Company Registration Number—04498922. Address of Registered Office—125 Eltham Palace, Eltham, London, SE9 5LX. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—2nd March 2004. No. of Matter—2251 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—14th June 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2056)

Notice of Dividends

A G DESIGNS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 (as amended), that I, Phillip Hartland Allen, the Liquidator of the above-named, intend paying a Final Dividend to the unsecured Creditors within 4 months of the last date of proving specified below. Creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 20 July 2004, the last day for proving, to submit their proof of debt to me at Baker Tilly, City Plaza, Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5AF, and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the Dividend so declared.

P H Allen, Liquidator

15 June 2004.

ZEALSTREAM LIMITED. Court—KING'S LYNN. No of Matter—516 of 2002. Amount per £—17.05 in the £. Amount Payable—£2,135.37. First or Final—First and Final. When Payable—2 July 2004. Where Payable—Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN.

C R Ashe, Liquidator 17 June 2004. (271)

Final Meetings

BUNGAY COMMUNITY COMMUNICATIONS, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN. Court—NORWICH. No of Matter—1028 of 2001. Name of Liquidator and Address—Christopher Robin Ashe, Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN. Date and Time of Final Meeting of Creditors—23 July 2004, at 10.30 am, at Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft NR32 3LN.

C R Ashe, Liquidator

16 June 2004. (279)

GREAT PORTLAND ENTERTAINMENTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Lennox House, Beaufort Buildings, Spa Road, Gloucester GL1 1XD, on 26 July 2004, at 10.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in section 146 of the said Act, that is, receiving the Joint Liquidator's report of the winding-up, and determining whether the Joint Liquidators should have their release under section 174 of the said Act.

P M Boyden and I C Oakley Smith, Joint Liquidators 18 June 2004. (322)

PAMELA PERRY (SOLE ESTATE), ALAN WILLIAM GEORGE PERRY—IN BANKRUPTCY (SOLE ESTATE), PAMELA PERRY AND ALAN WILLIAM GEORGE PERRY IN BANKRUPTCY (PARTNERSHIP)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Partnership will be held at the offices of Tenon Recovery, 39-40 Old Steine, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1NH, on Thursday 29 July 2004, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Partnership disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in their place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or a Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the above address by no later than 12.00 noon on the last working day preceding the Meeting.

I Cadlock, Liquidator

16 June 2004. (893)

In the High Court of Justice Manchester District Registry No 1305 of 1998

SHOREQUICK LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the office of Harris, 75 Mosley Street, Manchester M2 3HR, on 30 July 2004, at 10.15 am, to be followed at 10.30 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of having laid before them an account showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of, and hearing any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator, and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the said Act. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either of the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator, Leonard Harris, of Harris, 75 Mosley Street, Manchester M2 3HR, by not later than 12.00 noon on the next business day before the date appointed for the Final Meetings as stated above.

L Harris, Liquidator

(025)

16 June 2004. (277)

In the Leeds District Registry No 557 of 1998

TRIPLESTAR VENTURES LTD

A Final Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator under section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the Liquidator's report, showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the said Act. The Meeting will be held at Merchant's Quay, Ashley Lane, Shipley BD17 7DB, on 7 July 2004, at 10.00 am.

R S Claughton, Liquidator

8 June 2004 (247)

Notice to Creditors

In the Colchester and Clacton Court No 1001 of 1999

A WALLIS & SON (EAST HORNDON) LTD

(Formerly of Pond Farm, Chapel Road, Beaumont-Cum-Moze, Essex

Date of Winding-Up Order, 11 November 1998.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being compulsorily wound up, are required, on or before 21 July 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Stephen Mark Rout, of 12 Signet Court, Swanns Road, Cambridge CB5 8LA, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

S M Rout, Liquidator

14 June 2004. (500)

Note. All Creditors have been, or are expected to be, paid in full.

Personal Insolvency



Bankruptcy Orders

ALDOUS, JOHNATHAN GEORGE, currently a Carpenter/Joiner of 3 Fieldview Bishops Lane Robertsbridge East Sussex TN32 5BW. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—12th January 2004. No. of Matter-234 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

AMPOMAH, MILLS NANA, occupation unknown of 28 Soldene Court Ringcross Estate Georges Road Greater London N7 8HQ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2004. No. of Matter—3858 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2081)

ANDERSON, Thomas, current occupation unknown of 74 Radford Bridge Road, Wollaton, Nottinghamshire NG8 1AR. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—12th March 2004. No. of Matter—139 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 Official 2BL

ANDREW NELSON, GREGORY, a caretaker, residing at 161 The Street, Little Clacton in the County of Essex and lately residing at 4 Hoxton Close, Clacton-On-Sea in the County of Essex. Court—COLCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—245 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2165)

ANTONIOU, Panayiota, of 96 Nottingham Road, Long Eaton, Derbyshire NG10 2BZ, whose occupation is unknown. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—12th March 2004. No. of Matter—140 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver-The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1

APPLEBY, Stephen, a Self Employed Taxi Driver of 8 Brook Lane, Chester, CH2 2AP. Court—CHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter-123 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

APPS, Simon, a Farm Stockman residing at Cottage 1, Brightwells Farm, Vicarage Road, Watford, Hertfordshire, WD18 9QA. Court-ST ALBANS. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter-166 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2104)

ASSI, Mike, also known as Mohamad Assi, a carpenter, of Flat 12, 122 Richmond Park Road, Bournemouth, Dorset, BH8 8TH. Court-BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—204 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT.

ATKINSON, Mark, currently residing at 10 Stirling House, 5 Silver Street, Reading Rg1 2SU. currently a Holistic Healthcare Practitioner and Health Writer. Court—READING. Date of Filing Petition—14th June 2004. No. of Matter—355 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 14th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2100)

ATKINSON, Zara Louise, unemployed of 2 Hudson Street, Ferryhill, Co. Durham, DL17 8LZ lately residing at C/O 3 Oswald Place, Ferryhill, Co. Durham, DL17 8LR also lately residing at C/O 11 Beech Grove, Ferryhill, Co. Durham, Dl17 8DH also lately residing at 100a Kimberley Road, Bournmouth, Dorset. Court—DURHAM. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—95 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

BAKER, JANE, - a Student of 82 Brookfield Drive St Mellons Cardiff CF3 OBB. Court—CARDIFF. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter-103 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14

BARBER, Jason Lee, a Contracts Manager of 8 Cwrt Llanfabon, Energlyn, Caerphilly, South Wales CF83 2TP and lately Residing at Ellerdene Close, Headless Cross, Redditch and lately Residing at 86 Sillins Avenue, Lakeside, Redditch. Court—PONTYPRIDD. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—54 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2025)

BATE, Mark John, Upvc Fabricator, of 49c Highweek Road, Newton Abbot, Devon TQ12 1TS and lately residing at 14, New Park Road, Kingsteignton, Newton Abbot, Devon TQ12 3JJ. Court—TORQUAY & NEWTON ABBOT. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter—217 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2201)

BEAUMONT, Kimberly Juliette Alexandra, also known as Kimberly Juliette Alexandra Butt, a nail technician, of Flat 17, Gainsborough Studios, 1 Durley Gardens, Bournemouth, Dorset, BH2 5HT and lately residing at Flat 3, No. 1 Portchester Place, Bournemouth, Dorset, BH8 8JS and previously residing at 16 Lees Court, Salisbury, Wiltshire. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—205 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT.

BELL, Deryn Elizabeth, of 11 Herrison Cottages, Charminster, Dorchester, Dorset, DT2 9RJ, unemployed, also known as Deryn Elizabeth Bradbury and lately carrying on business as an Osteopath at 11 Herrison Cottages, Charminster, Dorchester, Dorset, DT2 9RJ with no trading name. Court—WEYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—56 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT. (2063)

BERRY, DAVID JOHN, address unknown trading at Dufon House 74 Victoria Road Worthing West Sussex BN11 1UN as The Prop of a Cleaning Company trading as Kingswood Cleaning Service. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th February 2004. No. of Matter—1635 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

BIBB, Ruth Martha Mary, (Unemployed) of 89 Archer Avenue Southend on Sea, Essex SS2 4QZ lately residing at 1 Buckles Lane, South Ockendon, Essex RM15 6RS. Court—SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter—305 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB. (2144)

BIRD, GRAHAM DESMOND, currently an Accountant of Cephas House Campingfield Lane Stalham Norwich Norfolk NR12 9DZ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—27th January 2004. No. of Matter—764 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

BIRLEY, Daniel, unemployed of 14 Pundar Street, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S70 1XB and lately carrying on business as Db Roofing as a Roofing Contractor fron 14 Pundar Street, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S70 1XB. Court—BARNSLEY. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—66 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

BISHOP, Deborah Anne, unemployed, of 115 Marl Close, Yeovil, Somerset, lately residing at 63 Stiby Road, Yeovil, Somerset and 33 Kiddles, Yeovil, Somerset. Court—YEOVIL. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—143 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2157)

BOKHARI, Syed Saghir Hussain, Pensioner of 144 Ackworth Crescent, Luton, Bedfordshire, LU4 9JE, lately of Crawley Road, Luton, Bedfordshire, LU1 1HX. Court—LUTON. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter—161 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—bebtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2192)

BOLTON, Michelle Marie, formerly known as Michelle Marie Smith and Michelle Marie Mortlock, complementary therapist, of Stanmar, School Lane, Rockcliffe, CA6 4AF, formerly carrying on business as Bolton Complementary Therapies, Glamour, 45 Broad Street, CA1 2AG, both in Cumbria. Court—CARLISLE. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—44 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB. (2026)

BUCKINGHAM, Ian Michael, Design Consultant of The Cottage, Nancemerrin Farm, Helston, Cornwall, TR13 0QB, lately residing at 227 Brooke Road, Upper Clapton, London and carrying on business as 'Gardens' Landscape Design and Maintenance. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—196 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2160)

BUSH, Michael Charles, a Car Sales Executive, residing at 17 Beauchamps, Welwym Garden City, Hertfordshire, AL7 1FG. Court—HERTFORD. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter—190 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2146)

CADEY, CHRISTIAN LEE, a help desk analyst of 57 Harrowdene Road, Knowle, Bristol, BS4 2JJ and lately residing at 107 Beach Road, Severn Beach, Bristol, BS35 4PQ. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—337 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2118)

CASSON, PAULINE ELLEN, retired of 11 Beryton Close, Gosport, Hampshire, PO12 4RY. Court—PORTSMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—210 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2088)

CHART, DOUGLAS ALBERT, retired, residing at 56 Butchers Lane, Walton-On-The-Naze in the County of Essex, lately residing at 21 Inver Close, Clapton in the London Borough of Hackney. Court—COLCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—240 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2039)

CHENNELL, Martin John, of 2 Glenthorne Villas, Longmoor Road, Greatham, Liss, Hampshire, GU33 6AG trading at an unknown address as a Coach Firm Proprietor. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—31st December 2003. No. of Matter—10835 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ

(2153)

CLARK, BERNARD WYCLIFFE, . Retired and currently residing at 4, Churchill Close, Bridge, Canterbury, Kent, CT4 5NH. Court— CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—288 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1

CLEMENT, Mark Jon, of 14 Beauchamp Road, Solihull, B91 2BX, unemployed and lately residing at 3 Ty Arfon Tywnyn, Gwynedd, LL36 0TA. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter-629 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2031)

CROSSLEY, Elaine, of and trading at 241 Prince Consort Road Gateshead Tyne and Wear NE8 4DT as an Entertainment Promoter as Kosmic Karaoke. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th October 2003. No. of Matter—9026 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2005)

CULLEN, Denis Gary, Retired, of 1 Hare Drive, Unsworth, Bury, BL9 8AE. Court—BOLTON. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter-86 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver 1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

CUMBERLAND, Philip Allen, . Valetor of 27 Parks Avenue, South Wingfield, Derbyshire DE55 7NL, lately residing at Flat above snooker club, 69 Leabrooks Road, Somercotes, Derbyshire. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—376 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.(2009)

DALE, Gaynor Dawn, of 44 Orchard Road, Dudley Wood, Dudley, West Midlands, DY2 0DN, unemployed also known as Gaynor Dawn Hadley. lately residing at Candy Holme, Lawrence Lane, Cradley Heath, B64 6ET. Court—DUDLEY. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—65 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

DOBSON, Jean, support worker, of 96 Lime Street, Grimsby North East Lincolnshire DN31 2HJ, lately residing at 14 Dales Road, Peterhead, Aberdeenshire AB42 2WG. Court—GREAT GRIMSBY. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—150 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

DORAN, Stephen Thomas, a trainee plumber of Rolan Cottage, 2 Dam Road, Tickhill, Doncaster, South Yorkshire DN11 9QX and lately residing at 59 Doncaster Road, Denaby Main, Doncaster, South Yorkshire DN12 4TH. Court—DONCASTER. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—134 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

DRAPER, Neil Phillip Francis, 4 Baynton Road, Willenhall, WV12 5AZ lately residing at Jolly Sailor, Oldbury Road, West Bromwich, B70 9EF and carrying on business as sole trader. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—175 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

DREW, Paul Allen, occupation unknown of 70 Ecclestone Road, Ashmore Park, Wednesfield, WV11 2QB. Court-WOLVERHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—12th March 2004. No. of Matter-80 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-14th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2115)

ELLERBY, Kay, of 18 Airlie Street, Kingston upon Hull. Court-KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—23rd April 2004. No. of Matter—202 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver-Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

ELLIS, CLAIRE LOUISE, Claire-Louise Ellis, a Key Worker of 26 Khandala Gardens, Purbrook, Waterlooville, Hampshire, PO7 5UA. Court—PORTSMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—211 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ

(2156)

FARDON, Alisdair Colin, unemployed of The White Cottage, Hammersley Lane, Penn, Bucks, HP10 8HB, lately residing at 24 Kings Ride, Tylers Green, Bucks, HP108BL. Court—AYLESBURY. Date of Filing Petition—14th June 2004. No. of Matter—167 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

FERRIER, Peter Alexander, (Retail Manager) of Flat 2 Blunts Wall Farm, Blunts Wall Road, Billericay, Essex CM12 9SA. Court— SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—308 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB. (2195)

FFOULKES, Peter Robert Gareth, an insurance advisor of 35 Thornton Street, Meadowbank, Rotherham, South Yorkshire S61 2LE. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—316 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

(2191)

FINCH, Lorna Elizabeth, 39 Bedcote Place, Stourbridge, DY8 1LD. Unemployed. Court—STOURBRIDGE. Date of Filing Petition—27th May 2004. No. of Matter—54 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th May 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2130)

FIRTH, Robert Arthur, an asbestos surveyor of Hillside, The Green, Catsfield, East Sussex, TN39 9DJ lately a company director and formerly carrying on business as an environmental protection contractor under the style R Firth .. External Works ≤ at Hillside, Catsfield, East Sussex, TN33 9DJ. Court—HASTINGS. Date of Filing Petition—17th February 2004. No. of Matter—28 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2187)

FORREST, Cheryl Marie, 68 Petitor Crescent, Henley Green, Coventry, CV2 1EU - Unemployed. Court—COVENTRY. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—146 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2126)

FORREST, Scott, 68 Petitor Crescent, Henley Green, Coventry, CV12 1EU - Unemployed. Court—COVENTRY. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—145 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2139)

FOX, Joseph, residing at and carrying on business as Fox Telecom, at Communications House, Sedgehill, Shaftesbury, Dorset SP7 9JA, also known as Cottonfields, Sedgehill, Shaftesbury, Dorset SP7 9JA. Court—YEOVIL. Date of Filing Petition—22nd March 2004. No. of Matter—53 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2122)

GALLAGHER, Linda, 41 Ye Priory Court, Allerton Priory, Liverpool, L25 7AY (Unemployed). Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—14th June 2004. No. of Matter—331 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

GARDINER, Julian Carl, unemployed of 69 Music House Lane, Norwich, NR1 1QN and lately carrying on business as Julians Garden Services, 69 Music House Lane, Norwich, NR1 1QN. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—407 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2167)

GARLAND, Sarah Louise, 266a Stourbridge Road, Holly Hall, Dudley, DY1 2EE, Unemployed. Court—DUDLEY. Date of Filing Petition—28th May 2004. No. of Matter—56 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—28th May 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2148)

GAVAGHAN, Kerry Marie, Administrator 53 Ditchling Hill, Crawley, West Sussex RH11 8QJ. lately Residing at Regents Mews, Horley, Surrey RH6 1AN. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—677 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

GLEESON, PATRICK CHRISTOPHER, currently a Subcontractor In The Construction Ind of 44 Fallsbrook Road Greater London SW16 6DX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2004. No. of Matter—3874 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

GRAY, DUANE, address unknown trading at 51A Hillside Road Stamford Hill London N15 6LU as an unknown occupation. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th March 2004. No. of Matter—2964 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2051)

GREENWOOD, Dean, unemployed of 23 Aymer Drive, Thurcroft, Rotherham, South Yorkshire S66 9PT. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—314 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2023)

GRIFFITHS, Joan, unemployed of 2 Illingworth Road, Illingworth, Halifax, West Yorkshire, HX2 9DL. Court—HALIFAX. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—93 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA. (2112)

GUEST, Patrick Michael John, unemployed of 28 Crumwell Road, Kimberworth Park, Rotherham, South Yorkshire S61 3DB. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—312 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2012)

GUNNER, PAUL, an area business manager of 107 Waveney Road, Ipswich in the County of Suffolk. Court—IPSWICH. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—157 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2068)

HALLORAN, June May, of Scarlet Pimpernel, Tennal Road, Quinton, Birmingham, B32 2JE, Licensee, lately carrying on business as Scarlet Pimpernel, Tennal Road, Quinton, Birmingham, B32 2JE. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter—625 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

HANLEY, Darren Lesile, unemployed, residing at 71 Lizard Walk, Southway, Plymouth, PL6 6HB. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—270 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2058)

HANNAN, Donald Christopher, of 179 St Johns Way, Thetford, Norfolk, IP24 3NU, Driver and lately carrying on business as a Self-Employed Hgv Driver at 179 St Johns Way, Thetford, Norfolk, IP24 3NU. Court—BURY ST EDMUNDS. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—81 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

(2110)

HARPER, Barbara Ann, unemployed of 8 Dyson Drive, Malvern, Worcestershire, WR14 2UR. Court—WORCESTER. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—120 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Official Receiver—21-23 Petition—Debtor's. London Road. Gloucester, GL1 3HB. (2147)

HAWTHORNE, Linden Eleanor, horticultural adviser and Selfemployed horticultural writer, of Severadus, Rievaulx, Helmsley YO62 5LB, and lately residing at Rose Cottage, Coneysthorpe YO60 7DP, and formerly residing at Low Gaterley Farm, Castle Howard YO60 7HT, all in North Yorkshire. Court—YORK. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—109 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

HENHAM, Rodney Andrew, Upholsterer, of "Keswick", High Street, Ninfield, East Sussex TN33 9JR and lately residing at Church Farm Studio, Penhurst, East Sussex TN33 9QP and carrying on business as The Upholsterers Workshop, Church Farm Studio, Penhurst, East Sussex TN33 9QP. Court—HASTINGS. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—104 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

HODGSON, Brian, currently a courier of 55 High Street, Pembury Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN2 4PH. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd April 2004. No. of Matter 3787 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME44QU.

HOLLYFIELD, Teresita, also known as Tess Hollyfield unemployed of 12 Woodside Way, Reading, Berkshire, RG2 8SX. Court—READING. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—368 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ. (2034)

HOLMES, Karl Martin, a Secretary of 76 Tarring Road, Worthing, West Sussex BN41 4ER and lately residing at 23 Water Lane, Angmering, West Sussex, BN16 4EU. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—682 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2159)

HORSBURGH, Malcolm Charles, currently an Agricultural Dealer, of Hillview Farm, Blissford, Fordingbridge, Hampshire Sp6 2JH. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th March 2004. No. of Matter-2699 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's.

Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT.

HOSSAIN, Mohammed Tofazzal, a Chef, of 130 Lowfield Road, Stockport, Cheshire, SK3 8JP, lately residing at 146 Nangreave Road, Heaviley, Stockport, SK2 6DG. Court—STOCKPORT. Date of Filing Petition-17th June 2004. No. of Matter-99 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

HOWELLS, Mila, also known as Mila Estrada Jipus of Flat 6, 19-20 Child Street, London, SW5 9RY unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter—5541 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2076)

HUDDLESTON, Nicholas, unemployed, of 52 Middleton Road, Heywood, OL10 2AX and lately carrying on business as Merchant's Hotel, 31 Back Piccadilly Street, Manchester, M1 1HD and formerly carrying on business as Warrington Health Foods, Unit 100-101 Warrington Market Hall, Warrington, WA1 2EN. Court—BOLTON. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—84 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

JERRAM, Carolyn, a support worker of 17 Lynden Way, Swanley, Kent BR8 7DN. Court—MEDWAY. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter-226 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU.

JORDAN, Samantha Jane, unemployed, also known as Samantha Jane Woodyatt, also known as Samantha Jane Stanhope, of and lately trading from 9 Ellsdon Rise, Kempsey, Worcester, Wr5 3NU as a Mobile Chiropodist under the style of Samantha Jordan and lately residing at 4 Maboth Court, Barbourne, Worcester and formerly residing at 8 London Road, Worcester and previously residing at The Stewards House, Norton, Worcester and previously residing at 4 Kennels Cottages, Kennels Lane, Fernhillheath, Worcester all in Worcestershire and previously residing at Flat 1A, 4 Old Bath Road, Cheltenham, Gloucestershire. Court—WORCESTER. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—121 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Ďebtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road. Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

KING, David Alan, Telesales Agent, of 4 Lime Grove, St Neots, Cambs, PE19 1HD. Court—PETERBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition-16th June 2004. No. of Matter—189 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB.

LATHAM, Jacqueline, The Joker Public house, Hamstead Road Great Barr, Birmingham, B43 5EZ carrying on business as The Joker Public House, Hamstead Road, Great Barr, Birmingham, B43 5EZ - Public House. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—172 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE. (2062)

LATHAM, Stephen Leslie, The Joker Public House, Hamstead Road, Great Barr, Birmingham, B43 5EZ, and carrying on business as The Joker Public House, Hamstead Road, Great Barr, Birmingham, B43 5EZ - Public House. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—173 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE. (2037)

LAWRENCE, Anthony Mark, a Fisherman, of 2 Glebelands Close, Shoreham-By-Sea, West Sussex, BN43 6GW, lately residing at 8A Brunswick Road, Shoreham-By-Sea, West Sussex, BN43 6GW, and carrying on business as a Self-Employed Fisherman, at 2 Glebelands Close, Shoreham-By-Sea, West Sussex, BN43 6GW. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter— Court— 679 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2020) LEECE, David Ian, a roof tiler of 79 Ridgefield Road, Cowley, Oxford OX43BY. Court—OXFORD. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—216 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2206)

LEEVES, Tracey Anne, also known as Wilton-Smith, of 5 Middleham Way, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN23 8NT, unemployed, lately residing at 5 Coppice Avenue, Lower Willingdon, East Sussex BN20 9PN and lately carrying on business as Leeves Chilled Transport. Court—EASTBOURNE. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—103 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2015)

LEWIS, LANCE STEPHEN, Salesman of 467 Dereham Road Norwich Nr5 8QH. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—405 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

LI, HAI CHUNG, of 378 Woodvale, Forest Hill, London, SE23 3DY a waiter. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter—5546 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2050)

LOASBY, David Thomas, a Warehouse Assistant and residing at Flat 5, 15 Henry Bird Way, Southbridge, Northampton. NN4 8GD and lately residing at 31 St Peters Gardens, Weston Flavell Northampton. Court—NORTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—249 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2125)

LOCK, CHRISTOPHER, of 29 Birch House Tulse Hill London SW2 2ET occupation unknown. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th June 2004. No. of Matter—3583 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2029)

LOCK, HELEN, occupation unknown of 29 Birch House Tulse Hill London SW2 2ET. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—12th March 2004. No. of Matter—2466 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2021)

LOUGHRAN-DICKSON, JENNIFER, also known as Jennifer Loughran unemployed residing at 127 Oakapple Close, Colchester in the County of Essex lately residing at 17 Cranbourne Court, Bulford Camp, Salisbury in the County of Wiltshire. Court—COLCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—241 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2046)

MACE, Kelly Ann, a administration supervisor of 6 Wellan Close , Sidcup, Kent DA15 9PN. Court—MEDWAY. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—225 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU. (2103)

MACKOON, Peter Eric Benjamin, Telesales Executive, of 15 Mill Newbury, Berkshire RG14 5RE. Court—NEWBURY. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—74 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2082)

MARRIOTT, Stephen John, a radio presenter of 5 Millfields, New Broughton, Wrexham, LL11 6TX. Court—WREXHAM. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter—68 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2090)

MARTIN, Stephen David, unemployed, residing at 3 Chatsworth Gardens, Honicknowle, Plymouth, PL5 2JU. lately residing at 378 Blandford Road, Efford, Plymouth, PL3 6JB. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—271 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2092)

MATHER, TIMOTHY JOHN, a administration Officer of 5 Goolden Street, Totterdown, Bristol, BS4 3BB. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—338 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

McGREAVY, MARK JOHN, currently a Courier of 18 Elwell Street, off Stanhope Road, Thorpe, Wakefield, West Yorkshire, Wf3 3du. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—4th November 2003. No. of Matter—9244 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA.

MEICHIZEDEK, DONNA, of 117B Sussex Way, London N19 4JF, unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter—5544 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2019)

MESSENGER, David, solicitor, of 127 Longwestgate, Scarborough, YO11 1RQ and carrying on business as Messengers Solicitors, 15 & 16 Valley Bridge Parade, Scarborough a solicitor in private practice and lately residing at 3 High Street, Scalby, Scarborough, North Yorkshire. Court—SCARBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—19 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

METCALF, Emma Katherine, also known as Emma Katherine Tooze, unemployed of Wells Road, Fakenham, Norfolk NR21 9ED. Court—KINGS LYNN. Date of Filing Petition—11th June 2004. No. of Matter—88 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2059)

MILLWOOD, Lesley Violet, (also known as Lesley Violet Rabbett) occupation: housewife, residing at: 3 Brickworks Close, Tonbridge, Kent TN9 2US. Court—TUNBRIDGE WELLS. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—106 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU. (2072)

MOSDELL, Sarah Jane, also known as Sarah Jane Paternoster unemployed of 28 South Eastern Road, Strood, Kent ME2 4BN lately residing at 2 Daniels Court, Island Way, Whitstable, Kent CT5 1ET. Court—MEDWAY. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—224 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME44QU.

MURRAY, Craig, occupation unknown of 50 Kempshot Road, Horsham, West Sussex RH12 2EY. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—31st March 2004. No. of Matter—368 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

NELSON, Michael Alan, of and trading at Summer Place, Westerham Hill, Westerham, Kent TN16 2EB as a provider of wholesale sandwich fillings as Nelson Foods. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th February 2004. No. of Matter—1869 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-14th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU.

NICHOLLS, Karl Andrew, unemployed of 29 Charles Close, Toftwood, Dereham, Norfolk NR19 1TN. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—404 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

NICHOLS, Craig, currently a building sub-contractor of 28 Poppyfields, Norse Road, Bedford, Bedfordshire MK41 0TN. Court— HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—25th February 2004. No. of Matter—1862 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ.

NICOLL, Ian Charles, currently a light haulage carpet fitter, of 64 Hall Lane, Armley, West Yorkshire, LS12 2LH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd April 2004. No. of Matter—3833 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA. (2040)

OKELL, Susan Elizabeth, a Freelance Pr Consultant, of Flat 3, 4 Parklands Terrace, Meanwood, Leeds, LS6 4PW, and lately carrying on business as ONE Bodycare Beauty Salon, 22/24 County Arcade, Victoria Quarter, Leeds, Ls1. Court—LEEDS. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—317 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA. (2138)

O'LEARY, Marc Timothy, an Ariel Rigger and residing at 86 Chipsey Avenue, Bugbrooke, Northampton NN7 3QW and lately residing at 11 Homestead Drive, Bugbrooke, Northampton. Court— NORTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—253 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2178)

O'MAHONEY, Thomas Martin, of 39 Blandford Road, Quinton, Birmingham, B32 2LR, Sales Manager. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—27th May 2004. No. of Matter—529 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th May 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

PARKER, IRIS CAROLINE, a Checkout Operator, of 13 Byland Grove, Harrogate, North Yorkshire, HG1 4EU. Court—HARROGATE. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—76 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA.

PARKES, Donald, unemployed, c/o 35 High Street, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton, WV11 1ST, previously residing at 1 Highfield Avenue, Underhill, Wolverhampton WV10 8NP. Court— WOLVERHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—174 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham,

PARKINSON, Stephen John, currently renting a room at Wychbold Hotel, 156-158 Birmingham Road, Sutton Coldfield, B72 1LY, Process Leader. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—626 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

PERKINS, Barbara Anne, (nee Navesey) a Telephone Counsellor residing at 35 Ramsey Chase, Latchingdon, Chelmsford, Essex CM3 6JT. Court—CHELMSFORD. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter—99 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB.

PETTY, Donna Suzanne, aka Higgs (Homemaker) of 2 Pepys Court, Wickford, Essex SS12 9FQ lately Residing at 46 Beams Way, Billericay, Essex CM11 2NN, formerly Residing at 16 Jackdaw Close, Billericay, Essex CM11 2PH. Court—SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—14th June 2004. No. of Matter—302 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB. (2143)

PLEACE, ELAINE JOY, currently a Chartered Accountant of Thames Cottage, Old Mill Lane, Bray, Windsor & Maidenhead SL6 2BD. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2004. No. of Matter—3893 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver-2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

POWER, Mark, 19 Argyle Road, Southport, PR9 9LG and carrying on business as 28 The Chesters, 17-19 Argyle Road, Southport, PR9 9LG (occupation unknown). Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—16th March 2004. No. of Matter—167 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

PREECE, John Anthony, currently a Subcontractor of 57 St Phillips Avenue, Wolverhampton, West Midlands WV3 7ED. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—5th March 2004. No. of Matter—2225 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2119)

QUANTRELL, Maureen Elizabeth, unemployed of 52 Gordon Street, Goole, East Yorkshire, DN14 6SQ, lately residing at 23 Mill Close, Monk Fryston, Near leeds, LS25 5ED and also known as Maureen Elizabeth Goodway. Court—DONCASTER. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—133 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2183)

QUARMBY, SEAN KEITH, currently an Office Cleaner of 28 Norfolk Street Norwich Norfolk NR2 2SN. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2004. No. of Matter—3883 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2171)

QUARRINGTON, Lee, currently a subcontractor of 325 Rochester Road, Gravesend, Kent DA12 4TH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—20th February 2004. No. of Matter—1658 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU. (2166)

REA, Karen, 1 Ireton Street, Walton, Liverpool, L4 5TP (Optical Receptionist). Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—14th June 2004. No. of Matter—330 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

READER, Tony, address unknown, trading at Unit F, The Old Bakery, 47 Blackborough Road, Reigate, Surrey RH2 7BU, as an unknown occupation. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2004. No. of Matter—2437 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2203)

REGAN, JACQUELINE ANNE, . Also known as Jacqueline Anne Fallon. Sterile Services Technician. currently residing at 21, Whitemarsh Court, Cromwell Road, Whitstable, Kent, CT5 1NP. lately residing at 109, Canterbury Road, Whitstable, Kent, CT5 4HG. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—287 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ.

RICHARDSON, Matthew James, unemployed of 1 Sandy Lane, Scalford, Melton Mowbray, LE14 4DS and lately carrying on as a company director. Court—LEICESTER. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—222 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE1 5TF. (2038)

RIDDIOUGH, G, of 63 Jewison Lane, Sowerby, Bridlington YO15 1DX. Court—SCARBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—22nd April 2004. No. of Matter—53 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2163)

RIDLEY, Kathleen Mary, a Sales Person of 54 Fan Heulog, Talbot Green, Rhondda Cynon Taff CF72 8HQ. Court—PONTYPRIDD. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—55 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2196)

ROBINSON, Darren Lee, H M Forces, of 2 Marne Close, Catterick Garrison and lately residing at 9 Harrington Close, Chester and also lately residing at 28 Salmon Close, Omagh, Northern Ireland and also lately residing at 14 Teal Road, Omagh, Northern Ireland. Court—DARLINGTON. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—160 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT. (2010)

ROBINSON, JEREMY TORRE, unemployed, of Westover, Church Lane, Compton Bishop, Axbridge, North Somerset, BS26 2HD. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—339 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2124)

ROBINSON, Mark Anthony, general labourer, of 25 Leeson Avenue, Charnock Richard, Nr Chorley, Lancashire, PR7 5NB. Court—PRESTON. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—116 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

ROSS, David, 6 Mottram Close, North Somercotes, Lincolnshire LN11 7QB. Court—GREAT GRIMSBY. Date of Filing Petition—15th March 2004. No. of Matter—50 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2101)

RUTTER, Patricia, - occupation unknown and currently residing at 24, Chapel Street, Hythe, Kent, CT21 5BE. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—17th March 2004. No. of Matter—99 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ. (2035)

SAEED, Farhan, unemployed, residing at 37 Elisiemaud Road, Brockley, SE4 1HN, and lately residing at 60 Honor Oak Park, SE23 1DY, and lately carrying on business as a supermarket, 195-197 Lewisham Way, London SE4 1UY. Court—CROYDON. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—478 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2208)

SAIDI-MOGHADDAM, MOHAMMAD REZA, Mohammad Moghaddam of No Fixed Abode unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2004. No. of Matter—5545 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2194)

SAKIR, Shahida, unemployed, of 41 Kent Road, FY1 5HH and formerly residing at 66 Chesterfield Road, FY1 2PL, both in Blackpool, Lancashire. Court—BLACKPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter-177 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

SALWAY, Carol Ann, - unemployed - of Pen-Y-Wain Place, Roath, Cardiff CF24 4GA. Court—CARDIFF. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—106 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA.

SAYLES, Stuart John, unemployed of 42 Ivanhoe Road, Thurcroft Rotherham, South Yorkshire \$66 9QA and lately carrying on business as a Poultry Catcher under the style of Heartbest from 37 Byron Road, Dinnington, Sheffield, South Yorkshire S25 2LP. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—315 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2184)

SCAMP, ELIZABETH ANNETTE, . Also known as Elizabeth Annette Smith. Sales Advisor. currently residing at 4, Wallace Mews, Folkestone, Kent, CT19 5SP. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—292 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ.

SCURR, Jeffrey, unemployed of 8 Harold White Close, Risinghurst, Oxford OX3 8ÉL. Court—OXFORD. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—215 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

SHAW, Dania, unemployed, of Watergate Cottage, Gweek, Helston, TR12 6TZ. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—195 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

SHUARD, Michele Angelique, formerly Stayte, a Chef, of Newlands Inn, 47 Newlands Street, Eynsham, Oxfordshire, OX29 4LD. Court— OXFORD. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter— 214 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

SMITH, Mark, currently a Subcontractor in the Construction Ind., of 11 Lansbury Road, Cradley Heath, Warley, West Midlands, B64 7QL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—12th November 2003. No. of Matter—9505 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-27th May 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

SMITH, Martin Andrew, of 32 Aberdeen Close, St Blazey, Par, Cornwall, PL24 2AX. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter-46 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

SMITH, Sharon Elizabeth, a Van Driver, of 23C Clifton Road, Eccles, Manchester, M30 9QS. Court—SALFORD. Date of Filing Petition-16th June 2004. No. of Matter—148 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

SPALL, ROBERT, address unknown trading at 205 Sheldrake Drive Ipswich Suffolk IP2 9LE as an unknown occupation. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—15th January 2004. No. of Matter—372 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

SPENDER, Stanton David, Contracts Manager of Parkside, Wesley Street, Cwmbran, NP443LW. Court—NEWPORT (GWENT). Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—107 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA.

SUGGETT, MELVIN, occupation unknown of 14 Felton Lane Bishopsgarth Stockton On Tees TS19 8TR lately of and lately Trading at 22 Mount Pleasant Walk Stillington Stockton On Tees TS21 1LR as a Motor Mechanic. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd April 2004. No. of Matter—3847 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

SUMMER, Jade, a Library Information Assistant, of 10 Lonsdale Road, Levenshulme, Manchester, M193FL. Court—MANCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—272 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2106)

SUSAN WATERS, CATHERINE, a house cleaner, residing at 8 Turner Road, Colchester in the County of Essex. Court—COLCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—242 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— (2176)8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

SWANSON, Marie Bernadette, aka Bernadette Swanson (Retired Civil Servant) of 7 Pendle Drive, Basildon, Essex SS14 3LS. Court—SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—309 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB.

SWINBOURNE, Kevin John, of 76 Gloucester Crescent, Rushden, Northants NN10 0BN trading at an unknown address as the prop of a transportation company as K & J Transport. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—16th September 2003. No. of Matter—7787 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver-Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2162)

THOMPSON, Martyn Lenard, Quality Engineer of 29 Mill Lane, Barton le Clay, MK45 4LN lately of 52 Whipperly Way, Luton, Beds LU1 5LQ. Court—LUTON. Date of Filing Petition—14th June 2004. No. of Matter—159 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

THORN, Gillian, a mother, of 14 West View, Hogmoor Road, Whitehill, Hampshire GU35 9EY, also known as Gillian Taylor. Court—GUILDFORD. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—181 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2210)

TROWBRIDGE, Alan John, (Sales Representative) of 8 Hall Close, North Cornelly, Bridgend, Mid Glamorgan CF33 4EB and lately In Partnership With Delia Beverley Trowbridge Trading In Partnership as Dragon Crystal of Unit 3, Plot 11, Village Farm Industrial Estate, Pyle, Mid Glamorgan CF33 6NU. Court—BRIDGEND. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—51 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2093)

TROWBRIDGE, Delia Beverley, (Unemployed) of 8 Hall Close, North Cornelly, Bridgend, Mid Glamorgan CF33 4EB and lately In Partnership With Alan John Trowbridge trading In Partnership as Dragon Crystal of Unit 3, Plot 11, Village Farm Industrial Estate, Pyle, Mid Glamorgan CF33 6NU. Court—BRIDGEND. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—52 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2042)

TROWER, Margaret Mildred, also known as Margaret Mildred Cox a Hairstylist of 13 Lowside, Outwell, Wisbech, Cambridgeshire PE14 8RE lately residing at Victoria House, Lowside, Outwell, Wisbech, Cambridgeshire PE14 8RE and at 5 Troughton Way, Leverington, Wisbech, Cambridgeshire Pe13 5EY and lately carrying on business as Margarets (Hairstylist) at Primrose Cottage, Lowside, Outwell, Wisbech Cambridgeshire PE14 8RE. Court—KINGS LYNN. Date of Filing Petition—19th April 2004. No. of Matter—58 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th April 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

VINCENT, Lee Harvey, unemployed, of 7 Mountbatten Court, Hereford, HR2 6BG, Herefordshire. Court—HEREFORD. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—80 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

WARD, Paul, unemployed, of 5 Manor Close, Uckfield, East Sussex, TN22 1DL. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—678 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT. (2116)

WELLMAN, STEPHEN RICHARD, currently a courier of 15 Cranmer Road Taunton Somerset TA1 1YE. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd April 2004. No. of Matter—3843 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2003)

WHITCOMBE, DEAN JAMES, unemployed, of 33 Moorings Way, Milton Southsea, Hampshire, PO4 8QN. Court—PORTSMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter—209 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2066)

WHITE, Jason Noel, a Sous Chef of 85 Edencroft, SN6 7HN and lately residing at 15 Park Avenue, both in Highworth, Swindon Wiltshire. Court—SWINDON. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—125 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB. (2150)

WILKINS, Martin, of 19B Wellington Square, Nottingham NG7 1NG. a Canteen Assistant, lately residing at Flat 11, 37 Sibthorpe Street, Lincoln LN5 7SL. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—384 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL. (2117)

WILLIAMS, Gareth Peter, currently a carpet fitter of 9 Falconwood Avenue, Welling, Kent DA16 2SH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th February 2004. No. of Matter—1932 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU. (2141)

WILLIAMS, Janine, unemployed of 31 Heol Esgyn Rhigos Aberdare Rhondda Cynon Taff CF44 9BX. Court—ABERDARE. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—11 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2108)

WILLIAMS, John Scott Reseigh, Scott John Reseigh Williams, unemployed, 7 Lower Silver Hill, Helston, TR13 8FA, lately residing at 2 Godolphin Crescent, Godolphin Cross, Breage, Helston, TR13 9RB. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—194 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

(2105)

WILLIAMS, Kenneth, address unknown, trading at 115-117 Long Street, Atherstone, Warwickshire CV9 1AB as an unknown occupation as Home Appliance. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—8th January 2004. No. of Matter—143 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2151)

WILLIAMS, Steven, address unknown, trading at 115-117 Long Street, Atherstone, Warwickshire CV9 1AB as an unknown occupation as Home Appliance. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—8th January 2004. No. of Matter—144 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2158)

WILLIS, Tessa Jane, Of37 Canmore Gardens, Streatham Vale, London SW16 5BD lately of 31 Park Lane, Chippenham, Wiltshire, Sn15 1LL a Residential Social Care Worker. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th September 2003. No. of Matter—7563 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2175)

WILSON, Amanda, also known as Amanda Craft, letting negotiator, of 34 Pulcroft Road, Hessle, East Yorkshire, HU13 0NE. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—285 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2128)

WOOD, Arthur Charles Thomas, of 22 Cranesbill Road, Birmingham, B29 4QR, Engineer. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—434 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2209)

WOOD, Yvonne Angela, of 22 Cranesbill Road, Selly oak, Birmingham, B29 4QR, Nursing Auxiliary. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—435 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP

WOODS, Christine, also known as Christine Lane of 33 Gordon Place, Reading RG30 1LA and lately residing at 260 Liverpool Road, Reading and 96 Wantage Road, Reading, occupation unemployed. Court-READING. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2004. No. of Matter-366 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2154)

WOOLMINGTON, Roger Vincent, Code Checker, of 27 Habour Road, Sherborne, Dorset DT9 4AL. Court—YEOVIL. Date of Filing Petition-17th June 2004. No. of Matter-142 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR.

WRINGE, Anthony Edward Brian, unemployed, residing at 8 Hardane, HU6 9BD, Kingston upon Hull and lately residing at Park House, Angle Road, Outwell, Cambs P14 8PT and formerly residing at 99 Little Bookham Street, Little Bookham, Surrey KT23 3AF and previously residing at 53 Warepoint Drive, Thamesmead, London, SE28 8ER. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter-283 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

WRINGE, Stacie Dianne, unemployed, residing at 8 Hardane, HU6 9BD in Kingston upon Hull and lately residing at Park House, Angle Road, Outwell, Cambs P14 8PT and formerly residing at 99 Little Bookham Street, Little Bookham, Surrey KT23 3AF and previously residing at 53 Warepoint Drive, Thamesmead, London, SE28 8ER. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—17th June 2004. No. of Matter—284 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 17th June 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2114)

Amendment of Title of Proceedings

ANDREW, Stephen Raymond, also known as R Jefferson, unemployed of 85 Hazel Road, Mytchett, Camberley, Surrey GU16 6BA lately of 13 Old Dean Road, Camberley, Surrey GU15 4AS. Court—GUILDFORD. No. of Matter—83 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th March 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Stephen Andrew, disabled, of 85 Hazel Road, Mytchett, Camberley, Surrey GU16 6BA, lately residing at 13 Old Dean Road, Camberley, Surrey GU15 4AS. Official Receiver-6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 BOURNE, Rhoan Kane, unemployed formerly of 58 Monument Road, Talke Pits, Stoke-on-Trent ST7 1SJ. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. No. of Matter—149 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—31st March 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Rhoan Kane Bourne, unemployed of no fixed abode Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

DALBERG, Peter Paul, Peter Peter Dalberg, Motor Mechanic, of Georgian House, High. Court—KENT . No. of Matter—CT1 2RZ of Dalberg. Date of Bankruptcy Order—January 20. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Rtlu South East 4th Floor Clarkson House Rhodaus Town Canterbury Kent CT1 2RZ Dalberg Peter Paul Easons Green, Framfield, East Sussex TN22 5RD. Official Receiver—Inglis. (2204)

GOOD, STEPHEN ROBERT, unemployed, residing at 26 St Marys Avenue, Haughley in the County of Suffolk, lately residing at 23 Eve Balfour Way, Haughley aforesaid formerly residing at 23 Sandham Court Stockwell London. Court—IPSWICH. No. of Matter—270 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th November 2003. proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Stephen Robert Good, unemployed, resising at 26 St Marys Avenue, Haughley in the County of Suffolk Official Receiver-8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

GRUNDON, Penny, Penelope Sue Grundon of Weston Farmhouse, Closworth, Yeovil, Somerset BA22 9RW. Court—YEOVIL. No. of Matter—188 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—24th February 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Penny Grundon of Weston Farmhouse, Closworth, Yeovil, Somerset, BA22 9RW Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR.

HANCOCK, SIMON DAVID, an electrician, of 30 Doniford Road, Watchet, Somerset, lately of 49A Brendon Road, Watchet, Somerset, formerly of 165 Cheddon Road, Taunton, Somerset. Court— TAUNTON. No. of Matter-111 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-13th May 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Simon David Hancock residing at Doniford Road, Watchet, Somerset, employed as an electrician Official Receiver-4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

HOLOHAN, PATRICK J, Patrick Joseph Holohan, a Public House Landlord, of 51 Chelsum Road, Clapham, London SW4 6NN. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—114 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Patrick J Holohan, occupation unknown, of The White Bear Public House, Long Walk, London SE1 3NQ Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

KING, NICOLA LOUISE, (nee Cann) unemployed, of 32 Charlestone Road, Burnham-On-Sea, Somerset, TA8 2AP, lately of 11 Buckland Close, Burnham on Sea, Somerset, TA8 2ZA, tately of 11 Bucklain Close, Burnham on Sea, Somerset, TA8 2TZ, formerly of 68 Highbridge Road, Burnham on Sea, Somerset, TA8 1LN, previously of 19 Winchester Road, Burnham on Sea. Court—BRISTOL. No. of Matter—267 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th May 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Nicola Louise King (nee Cann) unemployed and lately residing at 32 Charlestone Road, Burnham-On-Sea, Somerset, TA8 2AP Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD (2179)

KNIGHTS, Derek, a Self-employed Delivery Driver of 3 Birfed Crescent, Kirkstall, Leeds LS24 2QF. Court—LEEDS. No. of Matter—624 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Derek Knights of 3 Birfed Crescent, Kirkstall, Leeds Ls4 2QF Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA.

(2054)

LEE, SALLY-ANN LOUISE, of Top Flat, 77 Harwood Road, London SW6 4QL a lately of 13 Baytree Road, London, SW2 5RR a photographic agent. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—4705 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th May 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Sally-Ann Louise Lee of Top Flat, 77 Harwood Road, London SW6 4QL a Photographic Agent Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2070)

LEISK, John Patrick, labourer, of 17 Putney Close, Ings Road, Kingston upon Hull, HU8 0QE. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. No. of Matter—52 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th March 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: John Patrick Leisk, formerly a self employed taxi driver, current occupation unknown of 17 Putney Close, Ings Road, Hull HU8 0QE Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT. (2169)

MORAN, Derek George, of and trading as Denton Dental Surgery at 605/607 Manchester Road, Denton, Greater Manchester, M34 2PS. Court—MANCHESTER. No. of Matter—238 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—29th April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Derek G Moran of and trading at 605/607 Manchester Road, Denton, Greater Manchester, M34 2PS as a Dentist, trading as Denton Dental Surgery. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2134)

OGUNLEYE, EMMANUEL FEMI, unemployed, of 28 Edwin Street, London E16 1QA. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—1090 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Emmanuel Ogunleye of 28 Edwin Road, Greater London E16 1QA, occupation unknown Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2135)

PARNES, JONATHAN ASHLEY, of 7 Fawley Road, London NW6 1SL, unemployed, lately a company director. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—3740 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Jonathan Ashley Parnes of 7 Fawley Road, London NW6 1SL, unemployed Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2109)

POTTER, Maria Elizabeth, of and trading as a publican at The Horse and Jockey public house, 20 West Bar, Banbury, Oxon, OX16 9RR, formerly of 7 Orchard Close, Banbury, Oxon. Court—BANBURY. No. of Matter—44 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Maria Elizabeth Potter occupation unknown of Horse and Jockey, 20 West Bar, Banbury, Oxon, OX16 9RR Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 207.

SHIRWANI, Muhammad Tehsin Khan, . financial advisor, of Flat 3, 52 Mulgrave Road, Sutton, Surrey SM2 6LX and carrying on business as T Shirwani at C/O Ans, Ans House, St Leonards Road, Park Royal, London NW10 6SY. Court—GUILDFORD. No. of Matter—129 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—31st March 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Tehsin Shirwani occupation unknown, of 52-53 Mulgrave Road, Sutton, Surrey SM2 6LX previously residing at Ans House, Unit B2 St Leonards Road, London NW10 6ST. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2079)

SIGGINS, Mark Alexander, currently a Plumber of 2 Garn Ingli, Fishguard Pembrokeshire SA65 9JB. Court—HAVERFORDWEST. No. of Matter—22 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Mark a Siggins currently a Plumber, of 2 Garn Ingli, Fishguard, Pembrokeshire, SA65 9JB Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL. (2207)

SUMNER, Clare Jean, formerly known as Clare Jean Woodley, housewife, 3 Moorview, Commonside, Gentleshaw, Rugeley Ws1 4NQ, lately residing at 19 Wavell Road, Tidworth, Wilts Sp9 7JE. Court—WALSALL. No. of Matter—93 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—29th April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Clare Jean Sumner Housewife 3 Moorview, Commonside, Gentle- shaw, Rugeley WS15 4NQ lately residing at 19 Wavell Road, Tidworth, Wiltshire SP9 7JE. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2129)

VICAREY, Debra Anne, Edward Philip Vicarey (Unemployed) of 144 Queens Road, Hastings, East Sussex TN34 1RP and Debra Anne Vicarey (Nee Llewellyn) (Unemployed) of 144 Queens Road, Hastings, East Sussex TN34 1RP Being All The Members of and lately Trading as "The Ewe & Lamb" 26 Maythem Road, Rolvenden Layne Cranbrook, Kent TN17 4NP (Public House). Court—HASTINGS. No. of Matter—66 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: xxxxxxxxxxxxxx Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2095)

VIEIRA, Maria Susana, a waitress, previously a company director, of 3a Valkarie Road, Westcliff on Sea, Essex, Ss0 8AW previously residing at 12 Kelly Road, Bowers Gifford, Basildon, Essex. Court—SOUTHEND. No. of Matter—635 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th May 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Official Receiver—4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB. (2199)

VLIETINCK, ROBERT, unemployed, of 2 Buston Court, Hanbury Drive, Leytonstone, London E11 1HR, lately of 1 Manger Road, Sherling Way, Islington, London N7 9TG, a Delivery Driver. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—4054 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Robert Vlietinck of 2 Buxton Court, Hanbury Drive, Leytonstone, London, E11 1HR unemployed Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2048)

WADDELL, James Robert Thomas, unemployed, of Flat 6, 32 Cambridge Road, Hove, East Sussex, BN3 1DF, lately of 16 Keats Crescent, Upper Stratton, Swindon, SN2 7NQ, formerly of and trading from 14 Callington Road, Oakhurst, Swindon, SN25 2BF, previously of and trading from 11 Sharp Close, Shaw, Swindon, SN5 5XN, trading as a Hackney Carriage Driver, with no trading style, all in Wiltshire. Court—SWINDON. No. of Matter—81 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—29th April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: James Robert Thomas Waddell, unemployed of Flat 6, 32 Cambridge Road, Hove, East Sussex, BN3 1DF, lately residing at 14 Callington Road, Oakhurst, Swindon, Wiltshire Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

WALTERS, Claire Louise, unemployed of 69 Keelings Road, Northwood, Stoke-on-Trent ST1 6PA formerly of 47 Gilliat Walk, Bentilee, Stoke-on-Trent and 20 Perrymount Court, Penkhull, Stokeon-Trent. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. No. of Matter—219 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th May 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Claire Louise Walters, a Civil Servant of 69 Keelings Road, Northwood, Stoke-on-Trent ST1 6PA Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

WEIR, Christopher Francis, of 3 Dovedale Crescent, Wigan, Lancashire, formerly of 54 Billinge Road, Pemberton, Wigan, WN5 9JN, lately carrying on business as a Glazier under the trading style of Weir & Son from Unit 2, George Street, Ashton in Makerfield and formerly at 73 Bolton Road, Ashton in Makerfield, WN4 8AD. Court— WIGAN. No. of Matter—11 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd April 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Christopher Weir of 3 Dovedale Crescent, Wigan, Lancashire, WN5 9JN and carrying on business as Weir & Son Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

WHITE, Jonathan James, a driver, of and lately carrying on business from The Old House, Didbrook, Near Cheltenham, Gloucestershire, GL54 5PF under the style of Gloucestershire Parking Control Services as a provider of car park management services. Court—CHELTENHAM. No. of Matter—68 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th May 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Jonathan James White, The Old House, Didbrook, Winchcombe, Gloucestershire, GL54 5PF, as an unknown Occupation, as Gloucestershire Parking Control Services. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB. (2043)

Notices to Creditors

In the Colchester and Clacton Court No 8 of 2000

ARTHUR PHILIP (JNR) WALLIS

A Farmer, of and trading at Pond Farm, Chapel Road, Beaumont-Cum-Moze, Essex CO16 0AR.

Date of Bankruptcy Order 21 December 1999.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors in the above matter are required on or before 21 July 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned Stephen Mark Rout of 12 Signet Court, Swanns Road, Cambridge CB5 8LA, the Trustee in this matter, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Trustee, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

S M Rout, Trustee

Note. This notice is purely formal. All known Creditors have been or are expected to be paid in full.

(502)14 June 2004.

In the Colchester and Clacton Court No 250 of 1999

JULIET WALLIS

A Farmer, of and trading at Pond Farm, Chapel Road, Beaumont-Cum-Moze, Essex CO16 0AR.

Date of Bankruptcy Order 24 August 1999

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors in the above matter are required on or before 21 July 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned Stephen Mark Rout of 12 Signet Court, Swanns Road, Cambridge CB5 8LA, the Trustee in this matter, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Trustee, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

S M Rout. Trustee

Note. This notice is purely formal. All known Creditors have been or are expected to be paid in full.

14 June 2004. (501)

Notice of Intended Dividends

CALLAHAN, John, of and carrying on business as a Builder and Landscaper, trading as Building and Landscapes, at 6 Portman Close, Bexley, Kent DA5 2AQ. Court—MEDWAY. No of Matter—203 of 2002. Last Day for Receiving Claims—30 July 2004. Name of Trustee and Address—L M Brittain, Baker Tilly, Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF

L M Brittain, Trustee

15 June 2004. (270)

In the Medway County Court No 341 of 1994

ROBERT HENRY ELLIS

Resident at 44 West View Road, Swanley, Kent BR8 8BW, and traded from 219-221 Blackfen Road, Sidcup, Kent as Discount Bathroom & Heating Centre.

Notice is hereby given that an Interim Dividend is intended to be declared within 4 months of 12 July 2004. Any Creditor who has not yet lodged a proof of debt in the above matter must do so by 12 July 2004 or will excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their proofs to John Charles Heath of Chantrey Vellacott DFK, Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF.

J C Heath, Trustee

17 June 2004. (885)

In the Brighton County Court No 9 of 1994

THOMAS VIKTOR HENDERSON

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a First Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within a period of 4 months from the last date of proving. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—18 July 2004. Name of Trustee and Address-E J Stonham, Stonham.Co, 13 Southgate, Chichester, West Sussex PO19 1ES.

E J Stonham, Trustee

18 June 2004 (327)

In the Slough County Court No 159 of 1999

STEPHEN JOHN LAMBERT

Of 4 Curls Road Maidenhead Berkshire SL6 5TH PSV Driver

I, CJO Chidley, Trustee in Bankruptcy of the above-named, hereby give notice of my intention to declare a Dividend to the Creditors within 4 months of the final date for proving stated below. All claims should be sent to me at Dickins Hopgood Chidley, The Old School House, 42 High Street, Hungerford, Berkshire RG17 0NF, and any claim not received by 26 July 2004 will be excluded from the Dividend.

 $C\ J\ O\ Chidley,$ Trustee

22 June 2004. (272)

In the Brighton County Court No 338 of 2002

SUSAN ANN MARCANTONIO

A Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter. All Creditors who have not already done so are invited to prove their debts. Debts must be proved in writing on an appropriate claim form which can be obtained from me at Chantrey Vellacott DFK, Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF. Any Creditor who does not submit their claim by 19 July 2004 will be excluded from this Dividend which is to be declared within 4 months from the last date for proving. No further public advertisement of invitation to prove debts will be given.

K Murphy, Trustee

17 June 2004. (886) In the Oxford County Court No 40 of 1993

PATRICIA ANN SAUNDERS

Of 158 Colwell Drive, Witney, Oxfordshire OX28 5NN, formerly trading as Witney Fencing Company at Unit 4, Crawley Mill Industrial Estate, Crawley, near Witney, Oxfordshire.

I, C J O Chidley, Trustee in Bankruptcy of the above-named, hereby give notice of my intention to declare a Dividend to the Creditors within 4 months of the final date for proving stated below. All claims should be sent to me at Dickins Hopgood Chidley, The Old School House, 42 High Street, Hungerford, Berkshire RG17 0NF, and any claim not received by 26 July 2004 will be excluded from the Dividend.

C J O Chidley, Trustee

TAYLOR, Barry, 3 South View, Kirk Merrington, Durham DL16 7JB. Occupation unknown. Court—DURHAM. No of Matter—60 of 2003. Last Date for Receiving Proofs—16 July 2004. Name of Trustee and Address—Kevin John Hellard, RSM Robson Rhodes LLP, 186 City Road, London ECIV 2NU.

K J Hellard, Trustee

17 June 2004. (326)

Notice of Dividends

In the Tunbridge Wells County Court No 183 of 1991

PATRICK GEORGE GOODYER

Notice is hereby given that a First and Final Dividend is intended to be declared within 4 months from the date of proving. Any Creditor who has not yet lodged a proof of debt in the above matter must do so by 16 July 2004 or will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their proofs to John Charles Heath, of Chantrey Vellacott DFK, Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF.

J C Heath, Trustee

17 June 2004. (887)

In the Reading County Court No 479 of 2003

ANTHONY JOHN HUMPHRIES

A Recruitment Consultant of 20a Goldsmid Road, Reading RG1 7YB, lately of and trading at 25 Baptist Close, Abbeymead, Gloucester GL4 5GP, in his own name and as Endeavour Mortgage Services as a Financial Adviser, and previously of 44 Brock Gardens, Reading RG30 2JR.

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within a period of 4 months from 20 July 2004. Any Creditor who has not yet lodged a proof of debt in the above matter must do so by 20 July 2004 or will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to D W Tann, The Norton Practice (Insolvency Services) Ltd, 1 Wesley Gate, 70 Queens Road, Reading RG1 4AP.

 $D\ W\ Tann$, Trustee

18 June 2004. (884)

In the Colchester County Court No 115 of 1996

TIMOTHY GEORGE O'BRIEN

Of 1 North Road, Great Clacton, Essex CO15 4DA.

A First and Final Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter. All Creditors who do not prove their debt by 31 July 2004 will be excluded from the Dividend. Claims should be sent to the undermentioned Trustee at Kings, 3 College Street, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL3 4PW. It is intended to declare the Dividend within 4 months from the above date.

G G King, Trustee

17 June 2004. (870)

MARTIN PHILIP SWINDON

Notice is hereby given pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 (as amended), that I, Tracey Elizabeth Callaghan, the Trustee of the above-named, intend paying a First and Final Dividend to the unsecured Creditors within 4 months of the last date of proving specified below. Creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 19 July 2004, the last day for proving, to submit their proof of debt to me at Baker Tilly, Marlborough House, Victoria Road South, Chelmsford, Essex CM1 1LN, and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the Dividend so declared.

T E Callaghan. Trustee

17 June 2004. (328)

In the Liverpool County Court No 42 of 2003

GRAHAM WILLIAM SYMMS

Security Manager, of 15 Warpers Moss Close, Burscough, Ormskirk, Lancashire L40 4LQ, lately trading as a Dental Technician at 28 Orrell Lane, Burscough, Ormskirk, Lancashire L40 0SQ.

Take notice that I intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Creditors in this matter within 4 months from 14 July 2004. If you are a Creditor and you do not prove your debt on or before 14 July 2004 you will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to David Moore, Begbies Traynor, No 1 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9HF.

D Moore, Trustee

16 June 2004. (245)

In the Birmingham County Court No 402 of 1995

MICHAEL GEORGE WHITE

Of 28 Captains Hill, Alcester, Warwickshire B49 6QW, Haulage Contractor and carrying on business as MG White Transport, Unit 66, Arthur Street, Lakeside, Redditch, Worcestershire B98 8JY.

A First and Final Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of 20 July 2004. Any Creditor who has not yet lodged a proof of debt in the above matter must do so by 20 July 2004 or will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to Michael E G Saville, Grant Thornton, 43 Queen Square, Bristol BS1 4QR.

M E G Saville, Trustee

10 June 2004. (883)

In the Torquay & Newton Abbot County Court No 71 of 1999 COLIN EDGAR YEOWELL

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a First and Final Interim Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within a period of 4 months from the last date for proving. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—15 August 2004. Creditors who fail to make a claim by this date will be excluded from this and any further Dividend distributions. Name of Trustee and Address—David Gerard Kirk, David Kirk Chartered Accountants, Southernhay Lodge, Barnfield Crescent, Exeter EX1 1OZ.

D G Kirk, Trustee

15 June 2004. (244)

Companies & **Financial Regulation**



Redemption or Purchase of Own Shares out of Capital

PHOENIX PROPERTIES (DERBY) LIMITED

(Company No 1501527)

Notice is given, pursuant to The Companies Act 1985, section 175, that at an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company ("the Company") convened and held on 11 June 2004 a Special Resolution was passed:

(1) Approving the form of Contract providing for the purchase by the Company of 50 of its Ordinary shares of £1 (one pound) each for the aggregate sum of £175,000; and

(2) to authorising the payment of £175,000 of that sum out of capital.

The statutory declaration of the Directors of the Company and the Auditor's report, required by the Companies Act 1985, section 173(5), are available for inspection at the registered office of the Company at

Darley Abbey Mills, Darley Abbey, Derby.

Any Creditor of the Company may, at any time within 5 weeks immediately following 11 June 2004, apply to the Court under the Companies Act 1985, section 176, for an Order cancelling the Resolution or for other relief.

P Hillier, Company Secretary

(275)

Partnerships



Change in the Members of a **Partnership**

CHURCHILL FARM PARTNERSHIP

On 24 May 2004, Mrs Judith Ann Pidsley retired as a Partner from Churchill Farm Partnership-Farming Business, Churchill Farm, Churchill, Axminster, Devon and from that date onwards has no liabilities or interests in the Partnership. The Partnership Business will continue to operate in the name of Churchill Farm Partnership with the three remaining Partners, namely, Mr Simon James Brooks, Mrs Sally Mary Hennessey and Mrs Maggie Jane Pidgeon.

S J Brooks, S M Hennessey, M J Pidgeon and J A Pidsley (259)

EDWARD SYMMONS & PARTNERS

Notice is hereby given that there have been a number of changes in the Partnership of the firm Edward Symmons & Partners, 2 Southwark Street, London Bridge, London SE1 1RQ. The Partnership currently comprises Paul John Proctor (Senior Partner), Malcolm Keith Honey, Christopher Godfrey Honeywill, Colin Richard Jennings, Robin William Pritchard, Nicholas Colin McNeil Boyd, Christopher Price, Christopher David Hornung, Christopher St John Buller, George Stephen Mason, Stephen Michael Skinner, Richard Jonathan Garside, Glyn Robert Grundy, David John Corbett.

J M Robinson, for and on behalf of Edward Symmons & Partners

THE ATLANTIC CELTIC FILM PARTNERSHIP

Notice is hereby given of the retirement from The Atlantic Celtic Film Partnership of Brian Harvey Frost and the admission of Stuart Firth Guyton and Shirley Ann Frost as new Partners to that Partnership with effect from 5 April 2004. Mr Guyton and Miss Frost and the ongoing Partners will continue to carry on business under the name The Atlantic Celtic Film Partnership.

Statement by General Partner

In accordance with section 10 of the Limited Partnerships Act 1907, notice is hereby given that each of The Equitable Life Assurance Society, Britel Fund Trustees Limited, Possfund Custodian Trustee Limited and National Provident Life Limited (the "Transferring Partners"), assigned the whole of its interest in Grosvenor Festival Place Fund (a Limited Partnership registered in England and Wales with LP No 9497), on 15 June 2004 to BNP Paribas Jersey Trust Corporation Limited. Following such assignments, each of the Transferring Partners ceased to be a Limited Partner in Grosvenor Festival Place Fund.

On behalf of Grosvenor Basingstoke Management Limited (as General Partner of Grosvenor Festival Place Fund).

Registered Office: 70 Grosvenor Street, London W1K 3JP.

(507)

In accordance with section 10 of the Limited Partnerships Act 1907, notice is hereby given that each of The Equitable Life Assurance Society, Esmée Fairbairn (Nominee) Limited, BBC Pension Trust Limited, Leicestershire County Council, Michael Woodmore and John Gordon (as Trustees of RHM Pension Scheme SF18/110528/J), London Borough of Greenwich Superannuation Fund SF 49/6445, AG Senior Executives Pension Trustee Limited (as sole Trustee of Arcadia Group Senior Executives Pension Scheme) and Arcadia Group Pension Trust Limited (as sole Trustee of Arcadia Group Pension Scheme) (the "Transferring Partners"), assigned the whole of its interest in Grosvenor Shopping Centre Fund (a Limited Partnership registered in England and Wales with LP No 8918), on 15 June 2004 to BNP Paribas Jersey Trust Corporation Limited. Following such assignments, each of the Transferring Partners ceased to be a Limited Partner in Grosvenor Shopping Centre Fund.

On behalf of Grosvenor UK Properties Limited (as General Partner of Grosvenor Shopping Centre Fund).

Registered Office: 70 Grosvenor Street, London W1K 3JP.

18 June 2004. (508)

LIMITED PARTNERSHIPS ACT 1907

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to section 10 of the Limited Partnerships Act 1907, on 24 August 2000, Jonathan Brooks transferred to Gillian Brooks 100% of his interest in Rutland CCLP (the "Partnership"), a Limited Partnership registered in England with No LP 6896, and that with effect from 24 August 2000, Gillian Brooks became a Limited Partner in the Partnership and Jonathan Brooks ceased to be a Limited Partner in the Partnership.

For and on behalf of Rutland Fund Management Limited in its capacity as General Partner of Rutland CCLP.

16 June 2004 (281)

LIMITED PARTNERSHIPS ACT 1907

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to section 10 of the Limited Partnerships Act 1907, on 24 August 2000, Jonathan Brooks transferred to Gillian Brooks 100% of his interest in Rutland CILP (the "Partnership"), a Limited Partnership registered in England with No LP 6897, and that with effect from 24 August 2000, Gillian Brooks became a Limited Partner in the Partnership and Jonathan Brooks ceased to be a Limited Partner in the Partnership.

For and on behalf of Rutland Fund Management Limited in its capacity as General Partner of Rutland CILP.

16 June 2004. (282)

CAZENOVE NEW EUROPE ACCESS FUND NO 2 LIMITED PARTNERSHIP

LP6873

Pursuant to section 10 of the Limited Partnership's Act 1907, notice is hereby given of the assignment of the following interest in the above Partnership with effect from 10 June 2004:

Regent Trust Company Limited re B981 has assigned its entire interest as a Limited Partner to LB Ventures Limited.

By Order of the General Partner, Cazenove New Europe (GP) Limited.

CHANGE OF OWNERSHIP IN LIMITED PARTNERSHIPS PURSUANT TO SECTION 10(1) OF THE LIMITED PARTNERSHIP ACT 1907

Date Transferor Transferee €100,000 Limited Partnership Interest

BC EUROPEAN CAPITAL VI-9

26 May Brederode Brederode 50 S.A. International

S.a.r.l

(487)

Personal Legal



Deceased Estates

Notice is hereby given pursuant to s. 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that any person having a claim against or an interest in the estate of any of the deceased persons whose names and addresses are set out in the first and second columns of the following Table is hereby required to send particulars in writing of his claim or interest to the person or persons whose names and addresses are set out opposite the name of the deceased person in the third column of the Table, and to send such particulars before the date specified in relation to that deceased person in the fourth column of the said Table, after which date the personal representatives will distribute the estate among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have had notice and will not, as respects the property so distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim they shall not then have had notice.

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
ABBOTT, Edna	13 Magdale, Honley, Holmfirth, West Yorkshire. Widow. 1 January 2004.	Armitage Sykes Tullie Woodward, 72 New North Road, Huddersfield HD1 5NW. (Ashley Mark Iredale and Philip Brewer.)	23 August 2004	(817)
AYRES, Marjorie	Bridge House, High Street, Twyford, Reading, Berkshire. Housewife. 6 June 2004.	Stuchbery Stone, 1 Park Street, Maidenhead, Berkshire. Solicitors.	10 September 2004	(006)
BABEY, Tryphena Gertrude	Whiteparish Grange, Common Road, Whiteparish, Salisbury. Retired. 10 December 2003.	Paris Smith & Randall, Number 1 London Road, Southampton, Hampshire SO15 2AE. (Raymond Charles Long and Brenda Tryphena Long.)	23 August 2004	(049)
BEALE, Olive Mary	2 Queens Court, Alderham Close, Hampton in Arden, Solihull, West Midlands B91 2PR. 29 May 2004.	Standley and Co Solicitors, 1612 High Street, Knowle, Solihull, West Midlands B93 0JU. (Christopher Edward Moule and Judith Margaret Hunt.)	23 August 2004	(004)
BEECHEY, Gerald Alfred	26 Trevose Drive, North Hykeham, Lincoln. 16 March 2004.	Langleys, Newporte House, Doddington Road, Lincoln LN6 3JY. (Ref AJF.) (Christopher William Overing and Ian David Overing.)	16 August 2004	(141)
BESANT, Elsie	Applegarth Residential Home, Applegarth Lane, Bridlington, East Yorkshire, formerly of 22 Priory Crescent, Bridlington, East Yorkshire. Fashion Shop Assistant (Retired). 18 June 2003.	Pinkney Grunwells Solicitors, 8-10 Quay Road, Bridlington, East Yorkshire YO15 2AP. (Carole Lynn Gould.)	3 September 2004	(844)
BRADY, Thomas Edward	302 Olton Boulevard West, Acocks Green, Birmingham B11. 21 January 2004.	Redgate & Co, 511 Garretts Green Lane, Yardley, Birmingham B33 0SG.	23 August 2004	(810)
BREWER, Hilda Louise	Bymead House, Axminster Road, Charmouth, Dorset DT6 6BS. Widow. 8 March 2004.	Nantes, 36 East Street, Bridport, Dorset DT6 3LH. Solicitors. (Joan Margaret Simice and Lindsey Anne Blair.)	27 August 2004	(848)
BREWER, Vora Isabel	Colonia Court Nursing Home, St Andrews Avenue, Colchester, Essex CO4 3AN, formerly of Devonshire Residential Care Home, 213 Malden Road, New Malden, Surrey KT3 6AJ and formerly of 10 Osprey Court, 52-54 Maple Road, Surbiton, Surrey KT6 4BX. Nurse (Retired). 5 November 2003.	Carter Bells, Kings' Stone House, 12 High Street, Kingston upon Thames, Surrey KT1 1HD. (Richard Henry Fawcett Norris.)	3 September 2004	(836)
BROWN, Gordon William	131 Woodland Road, Handsworth, Birmingham B21 0ET. 11 January 2004.	Michael Bloomfield, 4 Cherimoya Gardens, West Molesey, Surrey KT8 1SA.	15 September 2004	(022)
BURTON, Jean Gavin White	59 Boswell Court, Bedford, Bedfordshire. 30 January 2004.	Heald Mellows Solicitors, Stewart House, 69-71 Bromham Road, Bedford, Bedfordshire MK40 2AQ. (Stephen John Williamson.)	31 August 2004	(013)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
CAIN, Elsie Audrey	Bryn Haven, Brinnington Road, Stockport, Cheshire SK5 8BS. Teacher (Retired). 25 February 2004.	George Davies, Fountain Court, 68 Fountain Street, Manchester M2 2FB. Solicitors. (Tom Duffy and John Francis Louden.)	23 August 2004	(804)
CARR, Louisa	7 Ravensdale Road, Allestree, Derby. 16 January 2004.	Moody & Woolley, 40 St Mary's Gate, Derby DE1 3JZ.	31 August 2004	(010)
CHAPMAN, George John	92 Chestnut Grove, New Malden, Surrey. Electrician (Retired). 9 March 2004.	Woodhouse Davies & Martin Solicitors, 137-141 High Street, New Malden, Surrey KT3 4HA.	3 September 2004	(841)
CHARLES, Marjorie	Stretton Nursing Home, Stretton Sugwas, Herefordshire. Office Receptionist. 1 May 2004.	Mr G C Powell, Beaumonts, Beaumont House, Offa Street, Hereford HR1 2LH. (Alan John Charles.)	30 August 2004	(840)
CHEFFINS, Edward Michael	30 Common Lane, Hemingford Abbots, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire PE18 9AN. Doctor of Medicine. 28 October 2003.	Few & Kester, Chequers House, 77-81 Newmarket Road, Cambridge CB5 8EU. (Andrew David Cheffins and Jennifer Ann Pratt.)	24 August 2004	(822)
CHEFFINS, Sheila Marion	Cromwell Clinic Nursing Home, 82 High Street, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire PE29 3DP. Housewife. 24 March 2004.	Few & Kester, Chequers House, 77-81 Newmarket Road, Cambridge CB5 8EU. (Andrew David Cheffins and Jennifer Ann Pratt.)	24 August 2004	(871)
CLARKE, Alice	Mill Farm, Beswick, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 9AR, formerly of 8 Brantingham Road, Elloughton, Brough, East Yorkshire HU15 1HX. 8 April 2004.	Graham & Rosen, 8 Parliament Street, Hull HU1 2BB. Solicitors. (Ref LJN.DF.61972.) (Michael Mitchell and Martin Victor Wilson.)	23 August 2004	(048)
CLEMENTS, Kenneth Derrick	Room 28, Thornton House, Churchill Way, Kettering, Northamptonshire. Office Clerk (Retired). 24 May 2004.	Hewitsons, 7 Spencer Parade, Northampton NN1 5AB. (John Alfred White and Clare Elizabeth Vivienne Colacicchi.)	3 September 2004	(843)
CLEVELAND, Mary Blanche	13 Ribble Avenue, Ribble Street, Kingston upon Hull HU3 3SG. 26 May 2004.	Burstalls, Ocean Chambers, 54 Lowgate, Hull HU1 1JF. Solicitors. (Ref RIH.25312.) (Hugh Patrick Burstall and Terence Moore.)	23 August 2004	(044)
COOPE, Peggy Hilda	2 Pound Close, Chapel Street, Sidbury, Sidmouth, Devon. 26 May 2004.	Vine Orchards, Trinity Chambers, 49 Rolle Street, Exmouth, Devon EX8 2RS. Solicitors. (Rodney Leonard Coope and Timothy John Coope.)	27 August 2004	(820)
COTTRELL, Madge Irene	55 Tankerton Road, Tankerton, Whitstable, Kent. 28 October 2003.	Furley Page Solicitors, 52-54 High Street, Whitstable, Kent CT5 1BG. (Paul Frederick Addis.)	3 September 2004	(835)
CROUCHER, Ronald John	24 Oxshott Court, Sutton Place, Bexhill on Sea TN40 1PH. 3 June 2004.	Lloyds TSB Private Banking, 20-26 St John's Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN4 9NR.	23 August 2004	(834)
CRUTE, Joyce	4 The Park, Kernick Road, Penryn, Cornwall TR10 8HL. Teacher (Retired). 15 September 2003.	Hine Downing Solicitors, 8-10 Berkeley Vale, Falmouth, Cornwall TR11 3PA. (Bernard Henry Fox and Vivien Grace Robins.)	25 August 2004	(135)
CZUCHRAN, Peter (otherwise Petro Czuchran)	19 Gate Street, Coalville, Weston Coyney, Stoke-on-Trent ST3 6QT. Widower. 8 May 2004.	Lichfield Reynolds Solicitors, 7-9 Commerce Street, Longton, Stoke-on- Trent ST3 1TU. (Harry Heath.)	28 August 2004	(819)
DAVIS, Frederick Wynn	5 Little Heath, Croft Shard End, Birmingham B34 6QA. 9 April 2004.	Eyre & Co, 866 Washwood Heath Road, Ward End, Birmingham B8 2NG. (Andrew Robert Rimmington and Roger Jerome Guy.)	25 August 2004	(136)
DORE, Ann Penelope (otherwise Anne Penelope Dore)	23 Longfield Avenue, Mill Hill, London NW7 2EH. Widow. 12 January 2004.	Carpenters Rose, 26 The Broadway, Mill Hill, London NW7 3NL. (Ref APR/ D1068.) (Philip Greenaway Carpenter and Alan Peter Rose.)	31 August 2004	(816)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
DRAGE, Cecil Jack	12A Brockham Hill Park, Boxhill Road, Tadworth, Surrey KT20 7SQ. Bachelor. 25 February 2003.	DKLL Solicitors, Rosebery Lodge, 61a South Street, Epsom, Surrey KT18 7PX. (Denise Elizabeth Humphrey.)	23 August 2004	(016)
DUFFY, William James	The Mill House, Kington, Worcestershire. Retired. 13 May 2004.	Gordon Bancks & Co, 37 High Street, Pershore, Worcestershire WR10 1AH. (Ref GHP.) (Nigel Graham Walker Heath and Angela Jane Scott.)	30 August 2004	(288)
EDMONDS, Anne Walker	Morningside Courtyard, Prestbury, Cheltenham, Gloucestershire. 23 May 2004.	Pinkerton Leeke & Co, 7 Ormond Terrace, Regent Street, Cheltenham GL50 1HR. Solicitors.	30 August 2004	(140)
FELDMAN, Nina Olivia	38 Howitt Road, London NW3 4LT. Tour Guide. 10 October 2003.	Vickers & Co, 111 High Road, Willesden Green, London NW10 2TB. (Alexander Stewart Atchison and Warren Grynberg.)	3 September 2004	(853)
GOODMAN, Walter Francis Thomas	6 Hill Lea Gardens, Cheddar, Somerset BS27 3JH. Proprietor—Newsagents. 2 June 2004.	M Jackson Solicitors, Roley House, Church Street, Cheddar, Somerset BS27 3RA. (Naidine Anne James and Mark Jackson.)	29 August 2004	(024)
HAMILTON FLEMING, Irene Lyster	The Check House, Beer Road, Seaton, Devon EX12 2PR, formerly of Shire House, Sidmouth Road, Lyme Regis, Dorset DT7 3ES. 14 May 2004.	Mossop & Whitham, 36 High Street, Sidmouth, Devon EX10 8ED. Solicitors. (Alastair Jonathan Bates.)	23 August 2004	(899)
HARRISON, Annie Mary	18 Corsica Road, Seaford, East Sussex. Widow. 23 February 2004.	Fuller Cooper Solicitors, 12 Sutton Park Road, Seaford, East Sussex BN25 1RD. (Ian James Best and David Ligouri McAvin.)	3 September 2004	(850)
HARTHEIMER, Otto Leopold	20 Beech Court, Bushell Drive, Solihull B91 2QU. 30 May 2004.	Standley and Co, 1612 High Street, Knowle, Solihull, West Midlands B93 0JU. Solicitors. (Betty Hartheimer and Judith Margaret Hunt.)	23 August 2004	(003)
HASLER, Irene Rose	Melford Court Nursing Home, Hall Street, Long Melford, Sudbury, Suffolk CO10 9AJ, formerly of Mount Cottage, Kersey, Suffolk. Matron (Retired). 22 March 2004.	Birketts, 24-26 Museum Street, Ipswich, Suffolk IP1 1HZ. (Ref SD.) (Christopher Edwin Cocksedge and David Chrostpher Beeton.)	31 August 2004	(046)
HEALD, Susan	7 Whittle Brook Close, Unsworth, Bury. Medical Secretary. 29 January 2004.	Latimer Lee, 854 Bury Road, Breightmet, Bolton BL2 6NY. Solicitors. (Stephen Reid Latimer and Colin Lee.)	3 September 2004	(827)
HEASLIP, John William	94 Ditchburn Place, Mill Road, Cambridge CB1 2DR. 12 November 2003.	Matthews Winter & Bullock, 168 Mill Road, Cambridge CB1 3LP. (Ref MLO.) (Lisanne Marie Heaslip and Tina Lorraine Page.)	4 September 2004	(289)
HEATON, Russell George Geoffrey	5 Castle View, Hardway, Gosport, Hampshire. Electrical Mechanical Engineer (Retired). 25 May 2004.	Allsworth & Spears, 1 High Street, Fareham, Hampshire PO16 7AG. (Robert Charles Foster, Stuart Russell Heaton and Jane Elizabeth Heaton.)	27 August 2004	(007)
HOLMES, Geoffrey Reovers	17 Kirkthorpe Lane, Kirkthorpe, Wakefield WF1 5TH. Heating Engineer and Plumber (Retired). 19 January 2004.	Joanne Pitchfork, Yorkshire Bank Plc, Trustee Department, Brunswick Point, Wade Lane, Leeds LS2 8NQ. (Ref JP/ HOLMES.)	23 August 2004	(138)
HOOK, Michael Joseph	2A Roman Court, Roman Way, Middleton St George, County Durham DL2 1DG. Shop Proprietor and Specialist Car Hirer. 6 May 2004.	Blackett Hart & Pratt, Westgate House, Faverdale, Darlington, County Durham DL3 0PZ. (Neil Wise and Robert John Jacobson.)	3 September 2004	(828)
HOUNSOME, Albert Harry	25 Meon Road, Halterworth, Romsey, Hampshire. Widower. 17 January 2004.	Martin Russell (Senior Partner), Bells Solicitors, 5 Market Place, Romsey SO51 8XF. (Deborah Margaret Welsh and Martin Lewis Curtis Russell.)	23 August 2004	(021)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
HUNT, Sheila Olive	Rowena Court, 12 Beeches Road, West Bromwich, West Midlands B70 6QB, Machine Operator (Retired). 3 December 2003.	Millichips, County Chambers, 317 High Street, West Bromwich, West Midlands B70 8LS. Solicitors. (Ref L.S.Fine.)	23 August 2004	(050)
JACKSON, Lily Rastall	Crown Hills Nursing Home, Rowlatts Hill, Leicester. Hospital Seamstress (Retired). 7 January 2004.	Lawson-West, 44 Long Street, Wigston, Leicester LE18 2AH. Solicitors. (Janet Hopkins and Keith Lawson-West.)	23 August 2004	(018)
JEANS, Donald James	Gorseway Lodge, 354 Seafront, Hayling Island, Hamsphire. Clerical Officer (Retired). 22 May 2004.	Warner Goodman & Streat, Portland Chambers, 66 West Street, Fareham, Hampshire PO16 0JR. (John Booker Usherwood and Martin Andrew Beames.)	3 September 2004	(852)
JEFFRIES, Walter Charles	41 The Chines, 43 Alum Chine Road, Bournemouth, Dorset BH4 8DN. Engineer (Retired). 20 May 2004.	Lester Aldridge, Russell House, Oxford Road, Bournemouth BH8 8EX. (Barry Edward Glazier and David Lewis Parkhouse.)	23 August 2004	(008)
JONES, Caradog	4 Dyfodwg Street, Treorchy, Rhondda, Cynon Taff. 24 April 2004.	R.L. Edwards & Partners, 13 High Street, Treorchy, Rhondda, Cynon Taff CF42 6AA. (Clifford Robert Martin.)	23 August 2004	(811)
JONES, Margaret Ann	Highfields, 45 Parcmaen Street, Carmarthen. Catering Manageress (Retired). 17 October 2003.	Ungoed-Thomas & King, Gwynne House, Quay Street, Carmarthen SA31 3JX. Solicitors. (Anthony Jenkins.)	3 September 2004	(824)
JONES, Mary Ellen Joyce	14 Bayley Road, Wellington, Telford, Shropshire TF1 2JR. Retail Assistant (Retired). 4 May 2004.	Lanyon Bowdler, 49 Church Street, Wellington, Telford TF1 1DA. Solicitors. (Ref AMO.) (Valerie Ann Noble and Helen Regina Birch.)	23 August 2004	(812)
KENNINGTON, John Henry	9 Tattershall Close, Fountain Road, Kingston upon Hull HU9 4DD. 31 May 2004.	Burstalls, Ocean Chambers, 54 Lowgate, Hull HU1 1JF. Solicitors. (Ref RIH. 25283.) (Lee John Kennington and Terence Moore.)	23 August 2004	(043)
KIDNER, Christina Glencairn Jeffrey	Somerton, Somerset. 8 June 2004.	Laceys, 2 Poole Road, Bournemouth, Dorset BH2 5QS. (Sheila Bell, John Hastings and Stanhope Payne.)	3 September 2004	(837)
KNOTT, Douglas Mark	16 College Road, Harrogate, North Yorkshire HG2 0AQ. Civil Servant (Retired). 6 October 2003.	Raworths Solicitors, Eton House, 89 Station Parade, Harrogate, North Yorkshire HG1 1HF. (Peter John Moore and Ronald Mark Jones.)	25 August 2004	(143)
KNOWLES, Josephine Mary	1 Steven Lodge, 45 Grand Parade, Leigh-on-Sea, Essex. 4 November 2003.	Conway & Conway, 867 London Road, Westcliff-on-Sea, Essex SS0 9SZ. (Jeffrey Lionel Conway.)	31 August 2004	(023)
LEA, Eileen Roma	93 Theodore Close, Oldbury, West Midlands B69 3EF. Upholsterer (Retired). 16 January 2004.	Millichips, County Chambers, 317 High Street, West Bromwich, West Midlands B70 8LS. Solicitors. (Ref L.S.Fine.)	23 August 2004	(051)
LEWIS, Stanley Ebenizer	34 Summit Close, Kingsbury, London NW9 0UL. Carpenter (Retired). 8 May 2003.	Debidins Solicitors, 6 The Broadway, West Ealing, London W13 0SR. (Donna Elise Williams and Lloyd Alexander Lewis.)	23 August 2004	(137)
LOMAX, Edith	Palace House Nursing Home, 460 Padiham Road, Burnley, Lancashire. Sales Assistant (Retired). 1 June 2004.	Gary Taylor of Southerns Solicitors, Mackenzie House, 66-68 Bank Parade, Burnley, Lancashire BB11 1UB. (Leslie Wetherell and Andrew Macpherson Buchanan.)	23 August 2004	(803)
LONNON, Lysbeth Kerry	11 Crossbush Road, Felpham, Bognor Regis, West Sussex PO22 7LS. 28 May 2004.	Chamberlain Martin, 42 Sudley Road, Bognor Regis, West Sussex PO21 1ES. (Christopher Martin and Gervaise Robert Fisher Dunn.)	23 August 2004	(808)
LOVE, Harriet Winifred	151 Trispen Clove, Liverpool L26 7YS. 20 April 2004.	Bolton-Jones & Co, 3 Menlove Avenue, Merseyside, Liverpool L18 1LS. (Jean Winifred Love, Doreen Laura Spiers and Marie Agnes Nothers.)	23 August 2004	(002)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
LUKIN, Margaret Joyce	8 Langham House Close, Ham Common, Richmond, Surrey. Widow. 26 October 2003.	DKLL Solicitors, Rosebery Lodge, 61a South Street, Epsom, Surrey KT18 7PX. (Anthony John Lawson.)	23 August 2004	(017)
MADAN, Hardeep Singh	30 Holbrook Road, Stratford upon Avon, Warwickshire CV37 9DZ. Communications Manager. 20 September 2003.	J Y Holt & Sellars, 26 High Street, Harborne, Birmingham B17 9NG. (Harbhajan Kaur Madan.)	23 August 2004	(800)
MASON, Thomas Leo	92 Hillrise Road, Collier Road, Romford, Essex RM5 3BQ. 30 November 2003.	Kings Court Trust Corporation, Kings Court, Bath BA1 1ER.	3 September 2004	(838)
MAYHEW, Martyn Paul	72 Plume Avenue, Colchester, Essex CO3 4PJ. Groundworker. 7 December 2003.	Marshall Sutton Jones, 9 Trinity Street, Colchester, Essex CO1 1JN. (Ref TDM/ CA/Mayhew/6108/2.) (Kerrie Betty Mayhew and Karl Martyn David Mayhew.)	3 September 2004	(849)
McKENZIE, Gertrude Elisabeth	197 Devonshire Road, Heaton, Bolton. Housewife. 4 January 2004.	Latimer Lee, 854 Bury Road, Breightmet, Bolton BL2 6NY. Solicitors. (Stephen Reid Latimer and Eileen Pilkington.)	3 September 2004	(826)
McKEOWN, Louisa Winifred	187 College Road, Deal, Kent CT14 6BY. 3 June 2004.	Emmerson Brown & Brown, 127 High Street, Deal, Kent CT14 6BD. (Kenneth Frederick Friend.)	23 August 2004	(813)
McNAMARA, Eileen	7 Fleming Court, North Welch Close, North Baddesley, Southampton. 29 January 2004.	Solomon Levy and Company, 33 Alma Street, Luton, Bedfordshire LU1 2PL. Solicitors. (Bridget Ester Gaughan and Noel McNamara.)	23 August 2004	(005)
MIZZI, Vincent Lionel	2 Lodge Gardens, Eden Way, Beckenham, Kent. Engineer (Retired). 18 October 2003.	Larcomes LLP, 168 London Road, North End, Portsmouth PO2 9DN. (Anthony George Morphy and Brenda Joyce Barham.)	3 September 2004	(832)
MUIR, Douglas Wallace	Fallowfields, 14 Great Preston Road, Ryde, Isle of Wight. Master Mariner (Retired). 5 June 2004.	RJR Solicitors, Portland House, 18 Melville Street, Ryde, Isle of Wight PO33 2AP. (Ian Pratt.)	27 August 2004	(809)
MULLETT, Frances Mary	76 Frater Lane, Gosport, Hampshire PO12 4AX. 17 January 2004.	Donnelly & Elliott, 38 Stoke Road, Gosport, Hampshire PO12 1JG. (Ref HW/G17075-3.) (Peter Nurse and Terence Nurse.)	3 September 2004	(831)
MURPHY, William Patrick Dennis	31 Highfield Road, Moseley, Birmingham B13 9HL. History Teacher (Retired). 11 January 2004.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 5th & 6th Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG. (HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Account Number HS1#000019EA.)	4 September 2004	(287)
NEAL, May Victoria	Coalville Nursing and Residential Home, Albert Road, Coalville, Leicestershire. 2 June 2004.	Crane & Walton, 21-25 London Road, Coalville, Leicestershire LE67 3JB. Solicitors. (Richard Geoffrey Arnold and Matthew James Charles Needham.)	8 September 2004	(020)
NEALE, Albert Henry (also known as Nick Neale)	9 Jackson Close, Cranleigh, Surrey GU6 8TQ. Management Consultant (Retired). 2 June 2004.	Penningtons, Highfield, Brighton Road, Godalming, Surrey GU7 1NS. (Ref CLA/MBF/2401685.) (Michael Bruce Fellingham, Bruce David Neale and Terence Patrick Neale.)	3 September 2004	(830)
PALEY, John	36 Lawson Street, Southport, Merseyside PR9 7QX. Civil Servant (Retired). 24 May 2004.	Carter Hodge, 18 Hoghton Street, Southport, Merseyside PR9 0PB. Solicitors. (Joseph Bartlett or Sheila Bartlett.)	3 September 2004	(842)
PALMER, Irene	8 Church Avenue, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne NE3 1AN. Clerical Officer (Retired). 4 October 2003.	Ward Hadaway, Sandgate House, 102 Quayside, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 3DX. (Ref (PC) SH.JMM.PAL050- 2.) (Keith Simpson.)	4 September 2004	(290)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
PARKER, Olga	42 Mulberry Court, Victoria Road, Stockton Heath, Warrington WA4 2DB. 4 May 2004.	Forshaws, 1-5 Palmyra Square, Warrington WA1 1BZ. (John Barrie Spittle and John Henry Parker.)	3 September 2004	(829)
PEGG, Ethel Margaret	5 Midway Avenue, Nether Poppleton, York YO26 6NT. Administrative Officer (Retired). 3 April 2004.	Sykes Lee and Brydson, Judges Court, Coney Street, York YO1 9NE. (Robert James Brock.)	3 September 2004	(845)
PESKETT, Joan Winifred	1 Bamber House, Michel Grove, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN21 1LA. Secretary. 14 March 2004.	Hart Reade Solicitors, 104 South Street, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN21 4LW. (John Walter Benson.)	23 August 2004	(802)
PINNOCK, Kate Elizabeth	5 Denby Road, Poole BH15 2JP. Greengrocer (Retired). 12 March 2004.	Dickinson Manser, 5 Parkstone Road, Poole, Dorset BH15 2NL. Solicitors. (Richard William Anthony Cake.)	31 August 2004	(009)
PIPES, Barry Alwynn David	30 Berkeley Terrace, Poppleton Road, York YO26 4RT. Compositor (Retired). 4 November 2003.	Hethertons, 9 Castlegate, York YO1 9RW. (Simon Hetherton and Simon Frederick Nellar.)	4 September 2004	(286)
POOLE, Andrew Nicholas	60 Dutton Way, Crewe, Cheshire. 18 December 2003.	Hall Smith Whittingham, 1 Dysart Buildings, Nantwich, Cheshire CW5 5DP. (Ref AC/SS/.) (Brenda Elizabeth Moores.)	23 August 2004	(142)
PRIOR, Mollie (otherwise Molly)	Chiltington Way, Saltdean, East Sussex. 8 June 2004.	Christopher James Robert Walker, Trinity House, School Hill, Lewes, East Sussex BN7 2NN.	23 August 2004	(019)
REES, Gordon	1 Cheltenham Crescent, Lee-on-the- Solent, Hampshire PO13 9HH. Schoolmaster (Retired). 7 February 2004.	Blake Lapthorn Linnell Solicitors, of Harbour Court, Compass Road, North Harbour, Portsmouth PO6 4ST. (Charles John Scragg and Michael David Jackson Profit.)	3 September 2004	(851)
RENDELL, Arthur James	9 Perryman Close, Plympton, Plymouth PL7 4BP. Motor Mechanic (Retired). 10 June 2004.	Whiteford Crocker, 111 Ridgeway, Plympton, Plymouth PL7 2AA.	27 August 2004	(015)
RIDLEY, Betty	29 Kingsdown Park, Tankerton, Whitstable, Kent. 17 August 2003.	Furley Page Solicitors, 52-54 High Street, Whitstable, Kent CT5 1BG. (Paul Frederick Addis.)	3 September 2004	(830)
RILEY, Caroline	23 Orvietto Avenue, Salford, Manchester M6 8ED. 31 December 2003.	Andrew Stripe, Stripes Solicitors, Grange House, John Dalton Street, Manchester M2 6FW. (Melvyn Jones.)	23 August 2004	(818)
ROSENDAHL, Melanie Auguste (otherwise Melanie Sophie Rosendahl)	Homelands, 33 Homelands Drive, Upper Norwood, London SE19 2NT. 16 October 1997.	Kennard Wells, 84a High Street, Epping, Essex CM16 4AE. Solicitors. (Jacqueline Esther Kathe Anderson.)	23 August 2004	(011)
SEAMARK, Dorothy May	37 Abinger Road, Portslade, East Sussex BN41 1SD. 5 April 2004.	Griffith Smith, 47 Old Steyne, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1NW.	23 August 2004	(139)
SLADE, Florence Mary	68 Prowses, Hemyock, Cullompton, Devon EX15 3QG. Widow. 25 January 2004.	Bevan Ashford, Gotham House, Tiverton, Devon EX16 6LT. (Ref 8/JLR S094011-3.) (Richard Francis Wilson Stockman, Susan Elizabeth Owen and Michael John Guest.)	23 August 2004	(001)
SMITH, Henry Gordon	22 Eskdale Road, South Bents, Sunderland, Tyne and Wear. Teacher (Retired). 16 March 2004.	Brian Mackenow & Co, 38 West Sunniside, Sunderland SR1 1BU. (Brian Anthony Mackenow.)	23 August 2004	(814)
STONE, Patricia Mary	142 Medina Road, Cosham, Portsmouth. 13 April 2004.	Harris & Co, Albemarle House, Osborne Road, Southsea, Portsmouth PO5 3LB.	23 August 2004	(012)
TEAGUE, Sophia Ruby	48 Brampton Road, Oakdale, Poole, Dorset BH15 3RF. Widow. 2 June 2004.	Trevanions, 15 Church Road, Parkstone, Poole, Dorset BH14 8UF. (Glenn Ronald Whayling.)	23 August 2004	(801)
THAKKER, Chandrakant Gordhandas	7 Edgcott Close, Heysham, Morecambe, Lancashire. Industrial Chemist (Retired). 8 August 2003.	Richard Bagguley Solicitors, 63-65 Alexandra Road, Morecambe, Lancashire LA3 1RP. (Richard James Bagguley.)	23 August 2004	(045)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
WAITE, Elizabeth	Throston Grange Court, Monmouth Grove, Hartlepool. 29 March 2004.	Tilly, Bailey & Irvine, York Chambers, York Road, Hartlepool TS26 9DP. Solicitors. (Paul Anthony O'Dwyer.)	3 September 2004	(846)
WALKER, Thomas Anthony	52 Leek Road, Stoke-on-Trent ST4 2AR. Floor Tiler (Retired). 12 May 2004.	Wilkins & Thompson, Eversleigh House, 497 Etruria Road, Basford, Stoke-on- Trent, Staffordshire ST4 6JJ. (P R Douglas Mathieson Macmillan.)	24 August 2004	(807)
WALKER, William	326 Camp Road, St Albans, Hertfordshire. Electric Organ Builder (Retired). 20 July 2003.	Ottaways, The Mansion, No 1 St Peter's Street, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 3DJ. Solicitors.	3 September 2004	(867)
WEBB, Graham	5 Gaisford Road, Cowley, Oxfordshire OX4 3LN. Retail Proprietor. 19 May 2003.	Herbert Mallam Gowers, 126 High Street, Oxford OX1 4DG. (Frances Mary Young and Stephen Edward Ewens.)	3 September 2004	(825)
WHITAKER, Mollie Elizabeth	4 Knitting Needle Lane, Wells-Next- The-Sea, Norfolk NR23 1LN. Housewife. 2 May 2004.	Hayes & Storr, Chancery Lane, Wells- Next-The-Sea, Norfolk NR23 1ER. (Rex Arthur Hiskey.)	4 September 2004	(285)
WHITE, Syliva Ada	Haye Corner Residential Care Home, 21 Crofton Lane, Hill Head, Fareham, Hampshire PO14 3LP, formerly of 49 Evelegh Road, Farlington, Portsmouth, Hampshire and c/o 2 Dover Court, West Lane, Hayling Island, Hampshire PO11 0LA. Widow. 27 February 2004.	Bramsdon & Childs, 141 Elm Grove, Southsea, Hampshire PO5 1HR. (Andrew Lee White and Roger Nicholas Edward Rixon.)	2 September 2004	(833)
WHITTEN, Ronald Harvey	39 Westbourne Road, Luton, Bedfordshire. Motor Works (Retired). 23 December 2003.	Claytons Solicitors, PO Box 38, 22 Rothesay Road, Luton, Bedfordshire LUI 1PT. (Maria Sonia Clements.)	3 September 2004	(823)
WILLIAMS, Florence Beatrice	64 Canterbury Avenue, Ilford, Essex. Sewing Machinist (Retired). 29 September 2003.	Harrowell Shaftoe, 1 St Saviourgate, York YO1 8ZQ. Solicitors. (Edward Thomas Williams.)	3 September 2004	(847)
WINKLES, Jean Eileen	207 Reservoir Road, Selly Oak, Birmingham B29 6SX. Machine Operator (Retired). 11 May 2004.	Brevitts, 5 Oak Tree Lane, Selly Oak, Birmingham B29 6JE.	6 September 2004	(815)
WRIGHT, Janet Esme	25 Ashby Road, Newbold, Coleorton, Coalville, Leicestershire LE67 8PB, formerly of 14 Worthington Lane, Breedon on the Hill, Leicestershire. Widow. 8 June 2004.	Chambers & Hind Solicitors, 6 Bath Street, Ilkeston, Derbyshire DE7 8GT. (Bryan Anthony Rawson, Hedley Charles Needham and Lindsey Christina Golland.)	23 August 2004	(805)
WRIGHT, William Clive	25 Ashby Road, Newbold, Coleorton, Coalville, Leicestershire LE67 8PB, formerly, of 14 Worthington Lane, Breedon on the Hill, Leicestershire. Kennel Worker. 3 June 2004.	Chambers & Hind, 6 Bath Street, Ilkeston, Derbyshire DE7 8GT. Solicitors. (Bryan Anthony Rawson, Hedley Charles Needham and Lindsey Christina Golland.)	23 August 2004	(806)
WYER, Mary Rosina	42 St Gilles House, Mace Street, Tower Hamlets, London E2 0RG. 9 June 2001.	Jennings Son & Ash, 1 Waterhouse Square, 138 Holborn, London EC1N 2ST. Solicitors. (Alan Wyer.)	23 August 2004	(014)

AUTHORISED SCALE OF CHARGES FOR NOTICES FROM 15th OCTOBER 2001



			exclusive of VAT	inclusive of VA
1	Notice of Appointment of Liquidator [Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986 and the Compa	anies (Forms)	25.00	29.38
	(Amendment) Regulations 1987].	4.3		
	(2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of			
2	` .	ompany rate)	30.00	35.2
-	Winding up Petition [Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986, No 1925 and t Partnerships Order 1986, No 2421]	he Insolvent	30.00	33.2
3	Notice of Resolution for Voluntary Winding up and First Meetings of Credit	ors	65.00	76.3
	[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986] (2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of (6 - 10 Related Companies will be charged at the charged at th	ompany rate)		
	(6-10 Related Companies will be charged at theore the single c	ompany rate)		
ļ	Notice to Creditors and Final and Annual Liquidation Meetings of Members / Creditors		65.00	76.3
	[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986 and the Insolvency Rules 1986] (2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single (6 -10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single of			
5	All Other Insolvency / Bankruptcy Notices		30.00	35.2
j	Notice of Change of Name by Deed Poll		30.00	35.2
,	Notice of Intended Dividend		25.00	29.3
}	Appointment of Administrative Receiver		30.00	35.2
,)	Notices under the Friendly Societies Acts and Industrial Provident Societie	e Acte	25.00	29.3
	[Pursuant to the Friendly Societies Act, 1974 and the Industrial Provident Societies Pension Scheme		65.00	76.3
10	[Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925 Section 27]		65.00	70.5
11	Insurance Company Notices [Pursuant to the Insurance Companies Act 1982]		65.00	76.3
12	Notice of Disclaimer [Pursuant to the Companies Act 1985 Ch 6, Section 656 (5)]		65.00	76.3
13	Notices under the Trustee Act (Deceased's Estates)		40.00	47.0
	[Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925]			
4	Deputy Lieutenants Commissions [Pursuant to the Reserve Forces Act 1980]		25.00	29.3
15	Marriage Act [Places registered for solemnising Marriages]		30.00	35.2
16	Partnership Notices [Pursuant to the Partnership Act 1890 and Limited Partnership Act, 1907]		65.00	76.38
17	Water Resources Notices [Notices Pursuant to the Water Resources Act 1991]		100.00	117.50
18	All Public Notices (Including notices in the following Sections - Transport, Planning, Health,	up to 25 lines	70.00	82.2
	Environment, Agriculture & Fisheries, Energy and Post & Telecom)			
9	All other Notices or Advertisements, (including Applications to Parliament)	up to 10 lines	30.00	35.2
		Additional 5	12.00	14.10
		Lines or Less	_	
		Column Rate Page Rate	165.00 320.00	193.88 376.00
20	Proofing - per notice (Copy must be submitted at least one week prior to publicate	ition date)	30.00	35.2
1	Late Advertisements (Up to 4.30 pm of day prior to Publication Date)		30.00	35.2
22	Withdrawal of Notices after Midday, 2 days prior to Publication		30.00	35.2
23	Voucher copy (will be posted on day of publication) (post free)	pre-payment required	1.55	

All Notices and Advertisements should reach the London Gazette Office before 11.30 am, two working days previous to publication (eg A Notice to be published on a Monday, must be received in the London Gazette office by 11.30 am on the previous Thursday). Notices and Advertisements received after that time will be inserted if circumstances permit. The charge set out in (21) above will apply. Withdrawals and alterations will also be made, if circumstances permit. See (22) above.

The London Gazette is published daily, Monday to Friday. (Bank holidays excepted).

Fact or Fiction?

benefit claimants on child poverty

tough regime on Brown sets sight

'Tough on crime' plan unveiled

For the full story on current Parliamentary issues Hansard reveals who spoke in debates, what they said and what they decided, giving you the facts behind the headlines

Hansard is the reference source that guarantees you always have access to the word by word account of proceedings in the House of Commons and House of Lords. Hansard lets you:

- · track the progress of new legislation
- · review any debate on any issue
- · monitor speeches and voting records for a member
- · follow policy developments in broad areas such as health and education

Hansard is published in daily and weekly editions. Indexes are available to aid location of topics relevant to you.

To subscribe to Hansard or to order Parliamentary and Statutory **Publications call TSO's Parliamentary** Hotline on 08457 023 474 quoting reference BJU.



Inside the Civil Service











Authoritative and up-to-date information on Government and Senior Civil Servants

Contains:

- ★ Key addresses, telephone numbers and contacts
- ★ Quick reference contact pages show top level department contacts, press officers and salary details
- ★ Organisational charts outline department structures
- ★ Subscribe and gain access to CSYB online – structure charts help you search level by level to find contacts

Contacts for:

- ★ Ministers and Departments for UK Parliaments and Assemblies
- ★ Libraries, Museums and Galleries
- * Research Councils
- ★ The Royal Households

To order

Call 0870 600 5522 Order online at tso.co.uk

Available as an annual subscription or a single purchase

The Civil Service Year Book



Access key decision makers in Government

Statistics & Standards Tracker



Including Daily UK & European Press Releases

A weekly guide to statistics from ONS and new Standards published by BSI

Every day, The London Gazette provides a summary of official publications, from press releases to statutes. Each day includes complete listings of all official press releases together with material designed to give a different viewpoint on the activities of Government:

Monday - New Law Tracker. A weekly guide to all new legislation from Westminster including all Statutes and Statutory Instruments.

Tuesday - Statistics & Standards Tracker. A round up of the latest from the Office of National Statistics and the British Standards Institution.

Wednesday - Parliamentary Tracker. A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation.

Thursday - European Tracker. A guide to the latest European materials including consultative documents, draft legislation, treaties, conventions and directives.

Friday - Government Tracker. All new Government publications and what's new on Government websites.

To make it easier to use, everything is put into one of eight broad categories and then further classified according to more specific

Home Affairs encompasses items which relate to internal affairs such as law & order, the courts, public records and the workings of Government.

International Affairs covers foreign policy & issues of concern Europe and world-wide.

Trade, Industry & Energy provides a guide to developments in the world of business.

Social Policy concerns matters which affect individuals in their everyday lives, such as education, employment & health.

Transport & Environment encompasses transport policy & the environment, from pollution to regeneration & planning.

Defence, Science & Technology includes defence issues, research & development and technological advances.

Culture & Sport covers leisure time, the media and sport.

Agriculture & Food includes farming, food & fisheries.

Home Affairs

Law & Justice

*Press Release 18.06.2004

DTI-Dishonest Builder Imprisoned http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Population

ONS Release 17.06.2004

2001 Census Shows 90 Per Cent Live In 'Urban' Areas http://www.statistics.gov.uk/pdfdir/ppi0604.pdf

International Affairs

European Policy

*European Press Release 18.06.2004

Brussels European Council 17 And 18 June 2004 Presidency Conclusions

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Foreign Policy

*Press Release 18.06.2004

FCO-Europe Minister Welcomes Appointment Of New Un Special Representative For Kosovo http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

FCO-Foreign Secretary Comments On Adoption Of Resolution On Iran By The IAEA Board Of Governors http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

FCO-Recent Events In Eastern Congo: Straw And Benn Call Presidents Kabila And Kagame And UN SRSG, Bill Swing

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

FCO—Thinking Of Going To Greece To Watch Our Athletes Going For Gold?

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*European Press Release 18.06.2004

US-Foreign Sales Corporation—Pascal Lamy Welcomes US House Of Representatives Vote

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Trade, Industry & Energy

Business

ONS Release 17.06.2004

Warm Weather Helps Maintain Robust Growth http://www.statistics.gov.uk/pdfdir/growth0604.pdf

Companies

*Press Release 18.06.2004

DTI—Jarvis Released From Undertakings http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Competition

*European Press Release 18.06.2004

Commission Approves Acquisition Of Flagship Foods By Danish

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Consumer Issues

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Office of Fair Trading—Tackling Misleading Credit Advertising http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Office of Fair Trading—OFT Action Makes Mortgage Company Change Credit Adverts http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

ONS Release 15.06.2004

Consumer Price Indices May 2004

http://www.statistics.gov.uk/pdfdir/cpi0604.pdf

Finance & Banking

*Press Release 18.06.2004

National Statistics—Public Sector Finances May 2004 http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Eurostat Release 16.06.2004

Euro-Zone Annual Inflation Up To 2.5% http://www.europa.eu.int/comm/eurostat/

ONS Release 18.06.2004

Public Sector Finances May 2004

http://www.statistics.gov.uk/pdfdir/psf0604.pdf

Industry

Eurostat Release 17.06.2004

Industrial Production Up By 0.2% In Euro-Zone http://www.europa.eu.int/comm/eurostat/

Telecommunications

ONS Release 17.06.2004

Internet Connectivity April 2004 http://www.statistics.gov.uk/pdfdir/int0604.pdf

Trade

*European Press Release 18.06.2004

April 2004 Euro-Zone External Trade Surplus 6.0 Bn Euro http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Eurostat Release 18.06.2004

Euro-Zone External Trade Surplus 6.0 Bn Euro http://www.europa.eu.int/comm/eurostat/

ONS Release 17.06.2004

Retail Sales May 2004

http://www.statistics.gov.uk/pdfdir/rs0604.pdf

Social Policy

Education

*Press Release 18.06.2004

OFSTED—King Edward Vi College In Stourbridge Is Good With Some Outstanding Features http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

OFSTED—The Arts Educational Schools London Dance And Drama College Is Outstanding, Say Inspectors http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Office of the Schools Adjudicator—Adjudicator Publishes Decision On An Objection To The Admission Arrangements Of Bay House School, Gosport

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

DFES—New Register Of Education Providers—Clarke http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Employment

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Inland Revenue—Tackling Avoidance: Employment-Related Securities http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Department for Work and Pensions—Publication Of DWP Research Report: No 143 Survey Of Companies In England Supported By European Social Fund Objective 3

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Eurostat Release 16.06.2004

Euro-Zone Labour Costs Up By 2.3% http://www.europa.eu.int/comm/eurostat/

ONS Release 16.06.2004

Labour Market Statistics June 2004 http://www.statistics.gov.uk/pdfdir/lmsuk0604.pdf

ONS Release 16.06.2004

DWP Statistical Summary—June 2004

http://www.dwp.gov.uk/mediacentre/pressreleases/2004/june/iad160604ssjune04.pdf

Health

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Department For Constitutional Affairs—Minister Heralds Shift In Attitude Towards Millions Who Lack Mental Capacity http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Health & Safety

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Health & Safety Executive—HSC Publishes Proposals To Replace Offshore Safety Case Regulations http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Social Security

ONS Release 16.06.2004

Quarterly Bulletin On Families With Children On Key Benefits—February 2004

http://www.dwp.gov.uk/mediacentre/pressreleases/2004/june/iad160604cffeb04.pdf

ONS Release 16.06.2004

Quarterly Bulletin On The Population Of Working Age On Key Benefits—February 2004

 $http://www.dwp.gov.uk/mediacentre/pressreleases/2004/june/iad160604_qbwa_feb04.pdf$

Social Welfare

ONS Release 16.06.2004

Statutory Homelessness: England First Quarter 2004 http://www.odpm.gov.uk/pns/DisplayPN.cgi?pn_id = 2004_0136

Transport & Environment

Construction

Eurostat Release 17.06.2004

Production In The Construction Sector Down By 0.2% In Euro-Zone http://www.europa.eu.int/comm/eurostat/

Environment

*European Press Release 18.06.2004

EU EPICA Research Project: Solving The Climate Change Puzzle? http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Maritime & Shipping

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Maritime & Coastguard Agency-Shetland Coastguard Co-Ordinate Rescue Of A Child From School Party

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Maritime & Coastguard Agency -Humber Coastguard Respond To 'Mayday' From A Sinking Fishing Vessel 140 Miles Offshore http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Roads

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Highways Agency—Public Invited To Comment On Road Improvement Plans For A27 Southerham To Beddingham, E Sussex http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Highways Agency—Overnight Closure Of M4 Between Jct 13-14 For Bridge Installation Saturday July 3rd http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Highways Agency—Reminder Of A303 Closure Weekend Closure Of A303 Trunk Road In Wiltshire For Bridge Demolition At Solstice Park, Amesbury

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Regeneration

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Office of the Deputy Prime Minister-Peninsula Regeneration Deal Signed And Sealed http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Transport

*Press Release 18.06.2004

Department for Transport—Appointments To The Commission For Integrated Transport http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

ONS Release 15.06.2004

Transport Costs Help Push Up Inflation http://www.statistics.gov.uk/pdfdir/infl0604.pdf

Culture & Sport

Sport

*Press Release 18.06.2004

MET Office-Wimbledon Weather Not Playing Ball http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Travel & Tourism

Defence, Science & Technology

Defence

*Press Release 18.06.2004

MOD-New Sea King System Will Save Lives http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 18.06.2004

MOD-Defence Minister Presents Medals To Suez Veterans In Wolverhampton

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Agriculture & Food

Agriculture & Farming

*European Press Release 18.06.2004

Dr. Franz Fischler Member Of The European Commission Responsible For Agriculture, Rural Development And Fisheries

The Impact Of Cap Reform Meeting With NGOS Brussels, 18 JUNE

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

ONS Release 16.06.2004

Utilisation Of Milk By Dairies In England And Wales http://statistics.defra.gov.uk/esg/statnot/utilpn.pdf

Animals

*Press Release 18.06.2004

DEFRA—DEFRA Publishes Paper On FMD Vaccination http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Food

*European Press Release 18.06.2004

David Byrne European Commissioner For Health And Consumer Affairs A Nutritious Food Chain For The Consumer: Thinking Beyond Tomorrow International Food Conference Dublin, 18 June 2004 http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

The London Tazette

The Authorised Scale of Charges for Notices and Advertisements is on page 7810.

All communications on the business of The London Gazette should be addressed to

TSO, The London Gazette, PO Box 7923, London SW8 5WF

Telephone: 020 7873 8308 Fax: 020 7873 8794

NOTICE

All Notices and Advertisements are published in the London Gazette at the risk of the Advertiser and at the discretion of the Editor. Whilst every endeavour will be made to ensure that the publication is made in accordance with the advertiser's requirements the Crown accepts no responsibility for any loss or damage howsoever arising from either a failure to meet those requirements or in respect of any errors or omissions which may inadvertently be made in respect of those requirements or in connection with any notice or advertisement.

Notices and Advertisements by Private Advertisers may be tendered at or sent direct by post to The Stationery Office Limited, The London Gazette Office, PO Box 7923, London SW8 5WF, for insertion at the authorised rates of payment. All Notices and Advertisements must be pre-paid. The Office hours are from 8.30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Mondays to Fridays, inclusive. Notices and Advertisements sent direct by post must be accompanied by postal orders or cheques made payable to The London Gazette.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Statutes (other than under Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925 and section 28, Water Resources Act, 1963) or under Orders of Court will not be inserted unless signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court, by a member of any body of accountants established in the United Kingdom and for

the time being recognised by the Board of Trade for the purposes of Section 389 (1) of the Companies Act, 1985, by Insolvency Practitioners registered with the Insolvency Practitioners Association or by a member of the Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators. Notices of Dissolution of Partnership which are signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives will be accepted if signed or attested as above.

A Notice not signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives must be accompanied by a Statutory Declaration made by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court to the effect that such Notice is given in pursuance of the terms of the partnership to which it relates.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925, will not be inserted unless they are signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court or by a duly authorised official of a London Clearing Bank or the Grant of Probate or Letters of Administration relating to the estate to which the advertisement refers is produced for inspection at the time the advertisement is submitted.

Advertisements relating to Bills before Parliament will not be inserted unless signed by a Parliamentary Agent or a Solicitor of the Supreme Court.



Published by The Stationery Office and available from:

Customer Service PO Box 29, Duke Street, Norwich, NR3 1YZ General enquiries/Telephone Orders 0870 6005522 Fax 0870 6005533 Email orders book.orders@tso.co.uk

The Stationery Office Bookshops
123 Kingsway, London WC2B 6PQ 020 7242 6393 Fax 020 7242 6394
68–69 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6AD 0121 236 9696 Fax 0121 236 9699
9–21 Princess Street, Manchester M60 8AS 0161 834 7201 Fax 0161 833 0634 16 Arthur Street, Belfast BT1 4GD 028 9023 8451 Fax 028 9023 5401 71 Lothian Road, Edinburgh EH3 9AZ 0870 606 5566 Fax 0870 606 558 18–19 High Street Cardiff CF10 1PT 029 2039 5548 Fax 029 2038 4347

The Stationery Office's Accredited Agents (see Yellow Pages)

and through good booksellers



Published and printed in the UK by The Stationery Office Limited under the authority and superintendence of Carol Tullo, Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office and Queen's Printer of Acts of Parliament